"" CASE 6266: DE NOVO NOVEMBER 7, 1978
‘ HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY FOR AN UNORTHO-
e DOX GAS WELL LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY
ittt
[ ]




CQ7

L]

!

- APPI

TranseriPT S,

1 TS,

‘.

I

Sma(l Exh

T A S i e 3 e o




NEW

Page 1

MEXICO OIL CONSERVAT'.{ON COMMISSION

COMMISSION HEARING

SANTA FE » NEW MEXICO

Hearing Date

NOVEMBER 14, 1978

Time:9:00 A.M.

REPRESENTING

At

SAELD HFGA RIS

ié&uu&@gz v

( cﬁg}éﬁiéa
@cx,, /Sue L
Jivm Al
Ed loomes
?aée# UE Pmﬁaws
| {/ERME E Hoee
AL Kot LA JA
75%7Z)j?”/

ﬁ (choed ‘*U“i

ASPAYEY €~ YARTEJ

aton ; O(.f ﬁm&d@ﬂwﬁ(/

Amoeu

v
v

W7/ i R
1/

¢ | ‘
- \ﬁérow/e_.. Iz /1'70/74/L

P. He Hugl,

\!‘Q-ﬁvmt

| 56@09' : W Ao on % (\0 OJWW ,

NAME LOCATION
z N7 /7[/’””7 E ‘//" 7es Iﬂfr//énr/
by & DL D

T (PR
IV
%us roa/

—
— _
&hors Zan
HIpaasD
MIDLAND
e ,/m/)lrj/é(\

F “/umﬁpj fuyJ




. Page 1
pn, 1 ' STATE OF NEW MEXICO
v ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
2 OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
State Land Office Bullding
’ 3 Santa Fe, New Mexico
14 November 1978
4
6 COMMISSION HEARING
6 Ty
IN THE MATTER OF: )
7 )
‘ Application of Harvey E. Yates for ) CASE
3 8 an unorthodox gas well location, ) 6266
g 9 Eddy County, New Mexico. )
i ) :
( ot S, 10 _—-_“T ________________ T
1 : §§§§ " BEFORE: Commissioner Ramey (
L 2z 5% Comnissioner Arnold
" 3 E
25 trs or s
2= . TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
i > a g= 3
: .-i-!ﬂ:
<E:3 14
E sS8S n ‘ \
; 5 APPEARANCES
, 6| For the o0il Conservation Lynn Teschendorf, Esq. :
_ o ' ’ Division: . Legal Counsel for the Division
AT . - State Land Office Bldg.
o ; . Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
i - 8 For the Applicant: A, J. Losee, Esq.
; 19 LOSEE, CARSON AND DICKERSON
Artesia, New Mexico
20 . S
.. | For Amoco Production Co.: Guy T. Buell, Esq.
21 : : Post Office Box 3092
Houston, Texas 77001




10
"
12

13

Santa Fe, New Mexioo 87501

14

SALLY WALTON BOYD
CERTIFIZD SHORTMAND REPORTER

3020Plaza Blanca (§08) {71-2463

15

16

17

18

19

21

.
¢

24

For Marathon 0Oil:

Page 2

William F. Carr, Esq.
CATRON, CATRON, AND SAWTELL

-50 01ld Santa Fe Trail

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
and

Robert J. Pickens, Esq.
Marathon 0il Company
Post Office Box 3128
Houston, Texas 77001

~




Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

3024Plase Blanca (505) 471-3462

SALLY WALTON BOYD
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORYER

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

te

19

21

24

Page

INDEX

ANDREW LATTU
Direct Examination by Mr. Losee
‘Cross Examination by Mr. Carr
Cfoserxamination by Mr. Buell
Recross Examination by Mr. Carr -

Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets

EDWARD C. LOOMIS
Direct Examination by Mr. Buell
- Cross Examination by Mr. Losee

_ Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets

Cross Examination by Mr. Ramey

J. C. ALLEN
Direct Examination by Mr. Buell

Cross Examination by Mr. Losee

AL KOLLAJA
Direct Examintion by Mr. Carr
Cross Examination by Mr. Losee
Cross Examination by Mr. Stamets

Redirect Examination by Mr. Carr

Recross Examination by Mr. Losee

34

35

63

74
79
82

82




10

n

12

13

Sants Fe, New Mexico 87601

14

SALLY WALTON BOYD.
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

3030 Plaza Blanca (508) 4712462

15
16
17
18

“19
21
23

24

26

T A TSR TS
=

{

Page 4

ANDREW LATTU (RECALLED)

Direct Examination by Mr. Losee ‘ 33

Cross Examination by Mr. Buell | 84

EXHIBITS

Applicant Exhibit One, Plat - 17
Applicant Exhibit Two, Isopach 17
‘Applicant Exhibit Three, Structure Map 17
Applicant Exhibit Four, Crpés Section Y
Amoco Exhibit DN-1, Map , 46
Amocn Exhibit DN-2, Map 46
Amoco Exhibit DN-3 63
Marathon Exhibit One, Isopach o 74
Marathon Exhibit Two, Map 74
Marathon Exhibit Three, Cross Section ‘ . 74




R "'/'\'((Efl

SALLY WALTON BOYD.
Santa F y New Mexico 87601

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

3030Plaza Blanca (506) 471-2462

10
b
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19

21

23

24

St o N . N .
Ao B i MR G e T O R L

Page 5

MR. RAMEY: Call next Case 6265.

MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 6266, Application ofi
Harvey E. Yates Company for an unorthodox gas well location,
Eddy County, New México.

This case will be heard de novo pursuant to
the provisions of Rule 1220, |

MR. RAMEY: 1I'll ask for appearances at this-
time. | )

MR. LOSEE: A. J. Losee, Losee, Carson, and
Dickerson, Artesia, New Mexico, appearing on behalf 6f the
applicant. I have two witnesses to be sworn.

MR, BUELL: For Amoco Production Company, my
name is Guy Buell.

MR. RAMEY: Do you have any witnesses, Mr.
Buell?

MR. BUELL: We'll probably have two, Mr.
Ramey. |

MR. CARR: William F. Carr, Catron, Catron,
and Sawtell, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of Marathon 0il.
I ém associated today with Robert J. Picgens.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Carr, do you héve any wit-
nesses? |

MR. CARR: We have one witness.

MR. RAMEY: I ask that all witnesses stand

at this time and be sworn. (Witnesses sworn.)
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éﬁ\ 1 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Losee, you may proceed.
2 » MR. LOSEE: Mr. Ramey, this iz a de novo

3 hearing on an application of Harvey Yates Company for an un-

4 orthodox gas well location within the one-mile limit of the

5 Indian Basin Field in Eddy County, New Mexico.

6 The field is spaced on 640 acres and is pro-
f 7 rated.
é 8 The application requested alternative loca-

9 tions of 660 or 990 feet out of the north and east corner.

gurg_ 10 The field rules provide for 1650 feet as a

5 | |

:g 23 M} standard location. -

-] . '

OZ:zs ‘ ; ,
ﬂ;gg’: 12 Order 5802, which was entered by the Division’

3 2 A% : ‘ .

é:égi 3 on September 20, 1978, approved the unorthodox location and

- g

g & ‘ . .

5553 14 established an allowable factor for the 660 foot location

15

‘of 29 percent, or 0.29, and allowable factor of 32 percent,
oo 81 0.32, for the 990 location.

In order to save the Commission's time, I

% 18 would at this time move to introduce the entife record in
| 19 the original hearing before Examiner Nutter, held on July
{20 the 6th, 1978, including the tesﬁimony and exhibits,fﬂAt.tﬁat
’?'f “hearing both Amoco and Mafathbn were present by theirrsame
221 counsel and witnesses that are here.
S 2 MR. RAMEY: Mr, Losee, I don't like to clutter
,%;, 24 the record and this is a hearing anew, and so I think we \
” _

should start anew.
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MR. LOSEE: You don't care to have the record
introduced?
MR. RAMEY: Right.

MR. LOSEE: All right.

ANDREW LATTU
being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon

his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. LOSEE:
Q State your hame, residence, and occupation.
A I'm Andrew Lattu. I live in ﬁialand, Texas.
I'ma géologist for‘ﬁarvey E. Yates Company.
Q Have you previously testified before this-
Commission as an expert witness<and’had four qualifications
B fes, I have and they are.
MR. LOSEE: Are Mr. Lattu's qualifications
acceptable?
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Lattu is considered qualified.
0 l(Mr.rLosee continuing.) Will you refer to
what has been marked Exhibit One and explain what is pbr-
trayed by this exﬁibit?

A, Exhibit One is a land plat which shows the
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relation of the proposed location, and the proposed location
marked here is the 660, the alternate location, 990; I don't
have spotted, they're éo close together at this scale, I
didn't want to confuse the map. This shows the kelation of
thé proposed locétion to the surrounding acreage and owner-
ship and wells. It aliso shows that the proposed location is
at least 5000 feet from the nearest producihg gas well in
the Indian Basin-Cisco Zone.
0 Please refer to what's been ﬁarked Exhibit
Two, Mr. Lattu, and explain what is pértraye?»by this exhibiﬁ
A Exhibit-Two is an Isopach of ﬁhe Indian Basin-

Cisco Zone. This is an Isopach of the entire zone, not just

. the productive interval of the Cisco.

MR. BUELL: Excuse me, Mr. Losee. Should we

-identify these as DN-1 and 2 to distinguish from the prior

hearing? The date will distinguish, but 'do you think that's
enough?
MR. LOSEE: Well, actually they are marked

-

this case de novo, as far as the exhibits are concerned.

MR. RAMEY: I think they're probably adequatel%

marxed.
Q (Mr. Losee continuing.) Go aheéd, Mr. Lattu.
"A, All right. This Isopach shows the masgive
nature of this Indian Basin—ciscowZone. It is approximately

400, close to 500 feet thick, up in the north end of this

v

-13';1 ﬂd
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map, as you see in Section 5 of Township 22 South/ Range 24

East. , T T

It thins down to virtually -- or disappears
entirely at the south end of the map in a distance of ap-
proximately three and a hélf miles.,

This then shows how quibkly the entire inter-

The Basic strike of this éisco Basin —-
Indian Basin-Cisco Zone is éast/west; howevér, bn the
southern end of this developed bank there is a slight chapge
of stfike and also thickness. If you go to Section 15,
Township 22 South, Range 23 East,-you sée the Gulfbﬁelbing
Féderal Com Unit'"F“ has 302 feet of this section; however,
both tb the east and west the section thins to 227 feet and
195 feetf So therefore this isn't a uniform thinning to the
south. |

As you move over to Section 23 there is a
sliéht change of strike between, let's see, theiﬁonsanto
Ralph Lowe Estate, which is located 1650 from the south and
1980 from the east, and this causes a pullout ﬁolthe'southeasé
of this Indian Basin-Cisco Zone. .

You move a little fur£her to the east, over

to Section 19 of Township 22, 24, the Superior Cone Butte

Unit, this is located up in the northwest corner of Section

19, .and this also causes a pullou:t to the southeast in rela-
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tfén to the well up in Section 13 of 22 South, Range 23 East,
which is the PanAm HOC Federal Gas Com. |

This change in»strike indicates a possibility
of an additional buildup similar to what's encountered by
the Gulf Helbing FPederal in Section 15: this buildup oc-

curing in Sections 23 and 24, as interpreted by this map.

The proposed location is unorthodox in an

attempt to penetrate as thick a section of this Indian Basin-

Cisco Zone 4s pbssible.’ The Indian Basin-Cisco Zone con-
sists of & mixture of dolémites and limes. It‘sfprincipally
dolomite to the north and ;s you come to the southern edge
of this bank délomites and limestones intermingle. The
limestones have .porosity and therefore contribute gas; how-
ever, the limestone has very‘little permeability, and berme—
ability is established by the dolomite in a section. This
is to describe it as a straw that draws the gas out of the
limestone.

“Section 21rof 22 south, Range 23 East, the
Hanagan Indian Federal, which is located 1650 from the north
and 1980 from the west, had 92 feet of this section and did
encounter gas and pressures and had some dolomite in that
section, in the Indian Basin-Cisco section.

In Section 23, however, two wells have been

drilled to date, the Monsanto Ralph Lowe Estate 1630 from

the south and 1980 from the east, and the Texas 0il and Gas

;
;
.
)
;

E
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Lowe Federal 1550 from the north and 2310 from the west.
Both wells encountered limestone and no dolomite, at least

that could be detected from samples or logs.

The Texas Oil and Gas Well had 122 feet o6f

Cisco == or Indian Basin-Cisco 2one. The Monsanto Ralph
Lowe Estate had 108 feet of the Indian Basin-Cisco Zone.
Both wells were commercial failures in the sense that they
were unable to produce any gas. |

DST's through the Indian Basin-Cisco Zone
had very low shut-in pressures, indicating no permeability
through the limestone that was:encountered. A log analysis

'

revealed 11 feet of porosity in excess of two percent in the

"Monsanto Ralph Lowe Estate Well and 7 feet of porosity in

excess of two percent in the Texas Oil and Gas Federal, but
again without permeability to drain any gas in the section,
both wells were dry holes. .

Q ¥What pressures were encountéred in drilling
the Hanagan well and also in dfillipg the Marchaﬁd,rnow
Southwest Katural Gas Well, and the Texas 0il and Gas well?

A All right, the Hanagan well was drilled in
1966 and encountered a bottom hole preSsure of 2555 pounds.
Indian Basin Field pressure at that time was 2879 pounds.

Now this indicates excellent permeability throughout the

field in this zone.

The Southwest Natural Gas Well was drilled

L,
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in 1969. It had a bottom hole pfessure of 2627 pounds.
Indian Basin Field pressure at‘that time was 2790 pounds.
Again, these pressures are fairly close together.

The Texas 0Oil and Gas Helbing Well, drilléd
in 1972, had a bottom héle pressure of 2335 poﬁnds. Indian
Basin Field pressure at that time was 2370 pounds. Again,
very close together, indicating excellent permeability
throughout the producing section of this Cisco Canyon-Indian
Basin Zéne.

o Does . that, those pressures, reflect an ex-
cellent communication throughout £his field?

A well, yes;-they do. That's what i meant by
the permeability. f

Q Ckay.

A. " Theyv shOw -- they also show that the southern
acreage was being drained by the wells in thé north. The
ultimate reserves for the Indian Basin Field are estimated
at 2.2 trillion cubic feet of gas. Production to date has
produced 755 billion cubic fect, théh repfesehts approxi-
mately 33 percent depletion.

I anticipate, if Section 23 is found productivd

of our acreage.
o Please refer to what has been marked as Ex-

hibit Three, Mr. Lattu, and explain what it shows by that
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exhibit.
A, Exhibit Three is a structure map contoured

on the top of the Indian Basin Zone. It shows the field
water level to be approximately minus 3750 feet. The nosing
I ha§e contoured across Section 23 and into 24 of Township
22 South, Range 23 East, is based oh the interpretation of
the Isopach map, which shoﬁed this change in strike, is the
thickness of the Cisco-Indian Basin Zone. t

| | Of the 58 producing wells in the Indian Basin
Field, 19 are unorthodox locations; 7 were grandfaihered in;

10 were drilled for topograbhic reasons; and two were drilled

on geologic evidence. These are the two wells in Section 21

and 22. ,

)  That's the Southwest Natural Gag Well and the
Texas 0il and Gas Wéll in 227

a, Yes, that's correct.

0 Please refer to your cross section,'marked
as Exhibit Four, and explain what is porfrayed in this éx;
hibit. : ' ﬂ S

A. All right. This is a cross section which --
and hote I have an index map on the cross section, and I have
it drawn on the Indiaﬂ Basin-Cisco Isopach.

Now, this shows the relationship of the lime-

stone to dolomite and also buildup, the thickening of the

Indian Basin-Cisco Zone to the north.
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The dolomite/limestone faces is again the key
to a producing well in this field. As you see, all right,

the Superior Cone Butte Unit, located in Section 19, which

is number four on this cross section, it had no dolomite re-

corded in sampies, and it did not teét the zone, although
by log analysis it shows a very good SP response. It is
also below the water -- the water level, as shown on the
structure ;ap, Exhibit Three.

This well without any dolomite was probably,
had it been even above the water, would not have been a
commercial gas well. That's interpretation on my part but
it's been thé history of the wells in the fieldj that you .
needed the dolomite to have a préducing well.

T£e log interpretation does show porosity,
however, so what I feel this shoﬁs is thatvthe limestone
section does have porosity, and where.it is above the water
would contiibutevgas to the resérvoir, although without
dolomife it could-not be drainsd commercially.

. And fﬁis is reflected when you come across to

wells number two and three in the cross section that do have

dolomite and are commercial gas wells in the Indian Basin-

Cisco Canyon Zone.

;

And the last well, number one con the left,

which is the Monsanto Ralph Lowe Estate Well in Section 23,

and it shows the straddle packer DST of this zone, recovered

ot

B T S T V7 i
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30 feet of mud with a 60-minute initial shut-in pressure of
84 pounds and 120-minute final shut-in pressure of 127 pounds
and this well had no dolomite and the zoning line, of cdurse,

is thin, much thinner than the other two wells that do pro-

‘duce.

So I feel the thickness of the section de-
creases your risk of -- as far as encountering dolomite,
and that's why we are réquesting Ehe unorthodo# location, td
try and penetrate as thick a section of the Cisco Canyon

Zone as possible, to minimize our risk of encountering only

‘porous lime without the dolomite to make a commercial well,

Q Mr. Lattu, would you refer back to Exhibit
Two and using ﬁhat as a basis, explain to the Commission
what portion of Section 23 could possibly contribute gas to
a well at either of your unorthodox locations?

A all right. I've shaded in in blue the 125-
foot*Isépach, or in other Qords,‘portions of Section 23
which are thicker in the Indian Basin-Cisco Zoné than 125
feet. Now this is based on the two dry holes already drilled
in Section 23, 6ne<of thch had 120 feet of the Indian‘Basin-
Cisco Zone: the other one with 108 feet. |

It's difficult to establish an exact thick-

ness as to where you would encountekrdblémite. As you refer

back to the west in Section 21, the Hanagan Indian Basin

Federal had 92 feet of section and did have some dolomite.




11

12

13

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

14

SALLY WALTON BOYD

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER'

3020Plava Blanca (505) ¢71-2462

15

16

17
; e 18

19

21

C

24

2

10

23

Page 16

But using a cohservative interpretation, I
picked 125 feet as the portion of Section 23 that would con-
tribute gas to a producing well in either of the two loca-
tions. The only difference between £he two locations; the
650 or 990, being the less risk, or decreasing the risk to
the operator of drilling a well.

0 Have you planimetered the area above the
12$—foot contour?

A I haven't planimetered with a planiméter,
but I've squared it éff, éheckerboarded it, and this adds
up to approximately 350 acres of Section 23'£hat_wi11‘have
a thickness of the Indian Basin-Cisco Zone greater than 125
feet, and therefore I feel will be contributing to a prb—“
ducing weilrin that section.

0. ‘Now, Mr. Lattu, turning to Section 22, the
Gulf well in the northeast quarter, which was plugged’and_
abandoned as not cémmercially prodﬁctive, did that well have
water in it?

A No. That.well —-—- it was drilled deeper than
just through the Indian Basin Zone and there is a second
carbonate developed below this indian Basin-Cisco Zone that
is charged with water. This carbonate is present throughout
the Indian Basin Field and is wet throughout the Indian Basin
Field, and it is the current belief that it was the communi-

cation of the water from this lower zone that kept that Gulf

T i i e M e it e et e
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well from being a commercial producer.
0 Now, did you explain to

or not you felt your 660-foot location had any greater ad-

vantage over the offset wells than thne 9907
A I feel that the 660 location will have no
greater advantage to the offset wells over the 990 location,

due to the excellent permeability of the dolomite in this

Indian Basin-Cisco Zone.

The only difference would be to the amount of -

risk to the operator of establishing a commercial well.

MR. LOSEE: I move the introduction of Ex-
hibits -- I'm sorry.
0 Were Exhibits One thiough Four prepared by

you or under your direction and supervision?
A. Yes, they were.

MR. LOSEE: I move the introduction of-Ex-ﬁ

hibits One ihrough,Four.
MR. RAMEY: These Exhibits One through Four
will be admitted. :
| MR. LOSEE: That's all my direct examination.
MR. RAMEY: Any questions of "‘the witness?

Mr. Carr?

CROSS EXAMINATION

the Commission whether
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0 Mr. Lattu, you talked about the possibility
of a build-up in Sections 23 and 24, is that correét?

A, Yes.

0 - Is it also in your opinion possible that that
build-up does not exist?

A Well, I believe it exists is why we want to
drill the well.

0 Would drilling'é well confirm this, thé ex-
istance of such a build-up?

A " Yes, I believe it will.

o ;If when you drill this well, you in fact
'did not encounter such a build—up, wouldn't this radicaily
affect your estimates of the procductivs acres in Section 232

A Oh, yes, it would. I mean we could even end
up with a dry héle>£here.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Carr, cbuld*yoh speak up,

please? |

0 Mr. Lattu, looking at your Exhibit Number Two ,
you've shaded in blue Sectién 23, and am I correct in as-
suming the area that is shaded in blue is what you consider
to be productive acreage?

A I believe that's -- i£'s 125-foot Isopach
that T shaded in blue, and I believe that this is a conser-

vative interpretation of the acreage that would contribute

gas by the‘diginage of the limestone through a dolomite straw

B T N T P TR T T L L P T T DI 2 AP DTV
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that I gave in my other testimony, so this would be acreage
that would contribute to a gas well, though you could drill
a well in it and encounter a very thin section-¢of dolomite
and not be able to drain it adequately to make a commercial
well.

0. When I look at the Texas 0il and Gas Well No.-
well in the north half of Section 23, it appear¥s to me that
you interpret the productivé acreage as coming virtually righ
down to phat well} is that qqrfect? :

A Yes, thdt's correct. There isiporosity in
the limestone in that well. There is just no dolomite had
been recorded. |

Q Nov, Mr. Lattu, was any gas encouﬂtered in
the drill stem tests of the ary holes in Section 232

A I'11 have to check the scout £ickets.

| The Monsanto well reported 96§fdot of mud
with no shows.

The{TeXas 0il and Gas Lowe Federal through
that zone recovered 40 feet of mud. Again no shows were
reported. S

0 | Mr. Lattu, what made you think that the éolo-
mite comes right down to the Texas Oil and Gas well in Sec-

tion 23, and doesn't it terminate somewhat north of there?

A ‘Well, it could even be -~ dolomitization isn't

a uniform process, as you can see from the Hanagan well with:
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only 92 feet of section, it encountered some dolomite;
bolomite is developed by fluids passing through the lime-

stone. Now, there could even De dolomite in those wells in

three, four, five, or six inch stfingers, say, that wouldn't

b§”§etected in the sampleg while érilling, and therefore,
with such small stringers, it's like trying to draw through
a pinched straw. I mean the straw is there but it's too
thin to really produce commercially.

& In your opinion there might be ‘dolomite south
of that well, in the acreag:e south of that well?

’& I Belieéé that could be possible.

Q. On the other hand, there could be substantial
acreage north of it that there could not?

A It's difficult to say just where it is and
isn't. Based on‘the;bontrol you can say that right ‘where
that well is, that it isn't there.

0. So you really don‘t know?

A "I don't know precisely, that's correct.

0 - Now, you state that the wells tq the north
are draining the acreage to the south. Exactly what data
are;you relying on in reaching this cdncluéiop?

A I've been using the Dwight's 0il and Gas Re-

‘ports, published by.

0 And what data there? Production history?

A Yes, that's a gas production history.
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0. Do you have any well north of Section 23 that
seems to be performing in a “ashion different than any o£her
well in ‘the reservoir and that therefore gave you some
basis for this conclusion?

A I don't ﬁnderstand what you're asking.

0 What well -- what'éroduction history exactly
ar€ you reféiring‘to that made you think that you're ex-
periencing this' drainage of Section 23? |

A, I've based this on bottom hole pressureé as
encountefed‘by the Hanagan well, the Texas 0il and Gas. The
productive weils that were drilled on the south edge of the
field generaily found pressures that}Were'very close to the
Indian Basin botﬁom hole pressures at the time the well was
drilled. WNow, this shows a permgability throughout the
interval and that the acreage £o the south ‘s béing drained
by the wells‘to the north.

Now I can read over them, iflyou'd like.

A. I don't think that's necessary.’

Mr. Lattu, if you owned acreage in tie Indian

Basin Pool, would you rather have an offset drained -- drillev

990 feet from your boundary or 660 feet, or wouldn't you
care?

A Oh, I'm not in that positiéﬂ so I haven't
really thought about it.

Q. Vlell, would yoﬁ think about it?

YLy S I [T s ey




N
ORI SN

Santa Fe, New Meoxico §7501

=]
>
o
]
S
(NS
g
E
>
-l
-l
«
("]

3030Plaza Blanca (§05) 471-2462

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19

21

23

24

Page 22

A, Well, the 660 location is 5000 feet away from

the nearest two wells that are producing gas.
0 My question really was, if you have a well
being drilled on an offsetting piece of property --
A ﬁh-huh.
0 -- would you rather have them drill 9§0 from
the/lease line or 660 from the lease line?
A I 5e1ieve~on1y 300 féet‘wouldn'ﬁ really make
any difference, so I wouldn't have any preference.
MR. CARR: I have“ﬂo further questions'of
Mr. Lattu. | |
MR. RAMEY: Mr. Buell?
MR. BUELL: Mr. Ramey, I have one or two and

FRY

I'1l try not to repeat anything that Mr. Carr has. oo

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. BUELL:

Q. Mf. Lattu, at the outset, would you:teii e’
what yoﬁr relationship is with the Harvey Yates Company?

A h I'm an employed geologist Sy the cdmpanf;

Q And what is youf area of responsibility botﬁ
from the standpoint of geography and as far as initiating
recommendations to drill wells?

A ’Explprétion geologist, I deal with proSpécts

from Kansas all the way down —-

IO

I S I
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0 And did you do the exploration geology that
resulted in the recommendation for this well to be drilled
by your company?

A, This was a submittal they took from Aaron
Giebel. Aaron Giebel owns the Section 25 and 24. He got
a farmout from Holley Energy for Section 23. Now, this was
a deal submitted by Giebel with the recommendation of drillinﬁ
a well in Section 23,

I examined. the geology and did some of my own

Harvey Yaies Company take the deal and drill the well.

0. Let me ask you this. This gentleman's name
you mentioned, Giebel, or something like that, is that the
reason you've got two other sections other . than 23 outlined
in red on your exhibits?

A Those are -- yes, those are his sections tﬁat
are contained in the proposed'deal‘we took from Giebel.

- Q All right, sir, and your study of this pro-
posal that ended up in yourvrecomméndation to your company”
to drill the weil, what dia tﬁat study encomoass?

A Examined the geology aéldone by AAron Giebel's
éeologist. I made one ~- a'map of my own by'going £6‘the
subsurface library and pulling logs.

Q. I don't want to nitpick with you or anything,

but generally speaking was the CGiebel map you looked at andyy
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P \ _the map that you prepafed similar to the ones that we're
2 se=2ing here today?
3 A, Yes, they're essentially similar. There are
4 some differences between them.,
5 0. All right, sir, and making your study that
€ ended up with your recommendation to drill the wéll to
7 concur with‘the other recommendation to drillithe well,

‘ 8 what did you anticipate well costs woulq be for‘a well ih

% 8l  this northeast corner of Section 23?2 -

gc g 10 A - All right, Aaron Giebkel prepared an AFE with

3 ) .

| Egig 1n estimated well costs of a completed well being 1$V356,000,

! ?gggi 2% or slightly over that, say $357,000. It's probably gone up
E-:nz 131 since we first got this AFE, since drilling costs have gone
q,gg up. ‘

15 , Q. Do you disagree or do you agree with that
{1 well cost?

4 , 7 A It looked all right to me. I don't det into

(% 18 those too much. We had an'engineer emplbyed by the company

2 19§  and he goes over these.

% 20 Q. I see. All right, sir, in preparing to make

‘ 2 your recommendatioh to your company;kdid you attempt to make

2 a reserve determination of the remaining reserves under
3 Section 23?

o 24 A Yes, I did.
25

Q. Do you recall what that was and if your at-
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torney doesn't mind, I'd like you to state it for the record,
please?

A You don't have any objection?
MR. LOSEE: ‘No, not now.
A, The estimated gas in place for Section 23 was
I gave it approximately 5 Bcf.
0. All right, that's gas in place, and I asked
vou for remaining reséives.
A Well, that depends on the allowable aﬁ‘igned.

In other words, if -- I felt that the well there couid pro-

'babiy produce up to 5 B's if it was given 100 peréent al-

lowable, and -- .

0 - Well, now, you anticipated a penalty, didn't
you, wheﬁ you saw those two dry holes staring you in the
face.

‘A Yes, yes, we did.

0 All right. What did you tell your company
they were looking at in the way of recoverable reéérves?

A Well, I -- most of my recommendation is based
on the science of the prosvect and the validity of interprew
tation and George Yates, who was essentially acting explora-
tion manager then, does the economic analysis based on re-
serves and well costs. |

Q All right, sir. 1In détermining those 5 Bcf

remaining gas in place, were you looking at everything above

T
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125 foot coptour that we're looking at here today on your
Exhibit, what was it, Two?

A Exhibit Two. Yes, it was based on that and
also based on production history of the two other wells also
drilled on the south edge of this fielé in unorthodox loca-
tions, and of course, the known penalty that they had, I'm
sure George took into account when he worked his economics
ofrthe prospect.

0 WYell, we'lve 1eft George; 'ﬁe're dealing with

you now, Mr. Lattu. What did you look at when you deter-

mined your 3 Bcf of remaining gas in place under the northern

portion of Section 232

R I looked principally at my Isopach map and
at the productive history of the two wells in Sections 21
and 22. o ‘

0. What does the productive history of the'two

wells out of Section 23 have to do with remaining gas in

place under 23?

A Well, the two welis in 23 are so far botn
dry holes.
0. I'm getting a little confused, Mr. Lattu,

and it's pretty easy for me, but I thought you said you were
a scientist and you just looked at the reservoir rock and

you left the practicalities to George.

A That's not entirely true. You asked me about
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the two Qélls in Section 23 and how they affected the reserve$§
and I said they were both dry holes and therefore I took
that into account.

0 Well, now, what I'm trying to find out is
where undef Section 23 did you make your scientific deter-
mination thét there was 5 Bcf of remaining gas in p}acé.

A. I anticipated the validity of the Isopaéh map,
anticipate encountering porous dolonite, whiéh until the
well is drilled you really don't know wiil happen, and based
ny reserve estimates on the productive history of the tﬁo
other wells to the west in Sections 21 an@ 22, which are
also on the south fringe,’ and Iyanticipate we will probably --

0. All right, sir, looking at your Exhibit WO,
which is your Isopach map,- where did you loock in éhe northern
half of Section 23 to I believe you used the word “antiéipate=
porosity?

A Well, there's porosity in botn those wells.
It's perméability that you need to make a commércial gas
well. .

The reason we réqueét the,unorthodox locatiqn'
is to penetrate as thick a section‘of the Cisdo-Indian{Basin'
Zone as possible to minimize the risk of not encountering
a sufficient thickness of dolomite to make a commercial well.

[V I believe I see now, your 5 Bcf, you included

gas that®s in the limestone.
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A Yes, that's correct.
0 Did you make any attenpt to determine the re-
mgining gas in place only in dolomite?
A No, I think that would be rather difficult to
do. The dolomite drains the limestbne. It's, like I say,

it's the straw and the limestone can't contribute gas with-

o}
=
(g
[
-

-

Q Yes, sir, I remember ;hat testimony, and you
made no attempt to determine where you nac dblbmite under
the northern portion of Section 23. You just looked a: the
limestone.

A Yeah, I looked at the overali interval, that
is correct.

0 The majority of which was limestone.

A In Section 23 there are two wells both there;
both have iimestone, yes.

0. Did you see any dolomitization or dolomite -
at all from any data you have on Section 23?2

A No, I do not.

0 Would have been pretty hard even for an ex-
pert geologist to determine the remainiﬁg gas in place in
the dolomite under Section 23.

A Well; trat's why I didn't make.apy estimate
on the dolomite.

G Mr. Lattu, have you eVer seen two dry holes
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that were any more dry than the two wells in Section 23?2

A A dry hole is a dry hole.

o They didn't give up nothing, did they?

A No, they did not.

Q All right, sir, let me ask you this. How do

you know there is gas in place in the porous but impermeable
limestone?

A Hell, that's based on log analysis of the
limestone. It w;ll have’a porosity anc iow waterisaturation
but without permeability, of course, it can't deliver what-
ever is in the porosity. The low water saturation causes
me to interpret that it's filled with gas.

G So you say it's porous; we ' ve got porosity
thgre; we've got pore space. Tﬂe'data don't show me that
it's'filled wifh water. It must be filled Qith something,
sé-it's g;t to be gas;

A That‘s,explpration interpretation, ves.

0 Have any cores been taken, or anything, that
let's you smell that limestone, or see if you could drill
a hole in it and anyvqas would come out to determine tiat
it was ever bearing of gas?

A, Not in these two varticular wells. I mean
cores were taken in the Indian Basin 7one up in the field.

0 All right, sir. You mentioned youf theory

a moment ago that these dolomite stringers or fingers —-— if
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I use the wrong nomenclature, you correct me -- serve as a

-straw to produce the gas out of the limestone.

A, Yes.

0 aAnd they caﬁrserve,as a straw because they
have permeability in the limestone. |

A That's correct.

o What, in your opinion, has the most perme-
ability, a dolomite stringer or the five or seven inch hole

in a wellbore?

A The wellbore would have considerébly more
permeability.
2 Tf these linestones that are porous and im-

permeable in your expert opinion contain gas won't give up

gas to a wellbore that has infinite permeability, how are

they going to give it up to-a dolomite stringer

[AV)

A Well, this is going back to why I talked
about the dblomiﬁe finéers penetrate all the limestone.
Your wellbore pénetfates the limestone only at the wellbore.
Thg;efore once the gas. that is inlthat porosity is broken
up ané‘iost through the érill bit, the limestore won't givé
up any more to the wellbore.

Q If i£ won': give it up to thae wellbore, how

) ¢

is it going to give it up to the much less permeable dolo-

mite stringers?

s

A, Well, the dolomite stringers penetrate con< .’
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siderable much in a larger area of thisllime_than the well-
,bore. In other words, the wellbore just goes through the
lime one time in one place. These things reach out and
finger throughout the lime. They --

0. They --- excuse me, go ahead.

A There can be portions of the limestone where
the pqrosity varies considerably. The Cone Butte Well 1
know is a good example, shows very ¢ood voreosity; of course,
it's below the water so it wasn't tested, but that well may
well have been an example of a wellzthat had ali liﬁestone
and could have deliveréd sonmething.

-

0 In y&ur opinion, if we'd find a dolonmite
stringer in the{northérn half of Seétion'23 fhat finggred
into +his limestone that you just déscribed, much greater
than the vertical wellbore, but yet it Qasn't connected to
the &olomite to the north, the massive dolomite to the nofth,
in your opinion could it be enough of a straw from the lime-
stone to $ustain“commeréial production?

A It would for awhile, I'm sure, but again it
would aepend on ow much déiomite and the porosity ﬁhere.
This‘is part of thé risk, of course, of the oil business in
drilling, that you don‘t know what you'll find until you

drill and see. . - i

0 All right, sir, what evidence to you have to

present here today, other than that yoﬁ’ve already presented,”
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that shows you that you have Colomite east and southeast
of the Texas 0il and Gas dry hole?

A, " Well, I've presented all the evidence I have;
essentially the Exhibit Four, the cross‘section, and Exhibit
Two, the Isopach of the Cisco-Indian Basin 7Zone, where the
thicker the section the greater possibility you have of
encountering the dolomite. Again, it's not a uniform thing.

. I can go back to the Hanagan well with only
32 feet of section, which did have dolomite, so there's not
just one number or formila you can apply along the fringe
edge of :this that will tell you jﬁst how much doloﬁite, orv
now productive the well wiil be.

Q You really have no specific data on the north

nalf of Section 23, do you, Mr. Lattu?

A No more svecific than what I've already pre-
sented.

0 The only specific data you have -in Section 23
are what vouw and I &greed were &as dry holes -- were as ary

ary héles as we'll ever see.
A " VWell, tiere are two dry holes in Section 23.
Q. - All right, sif. I'm going to toucik on a
question that Mr. Carr askecd you, because I really dién't
understand your explanation.
Tell»me what data you have that tells you as

a professional geologist that through the 125'fopt contour,
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noxth of it is productive énd south of it is not productive.
A I feel that's a conservative estimate of the
acreagé and the thickness of section that will contribute
gas. The dolomite is not develoved uniformiy, as shown by
the wells on the south fringe, and because there was no gas
recovered from the well in the north half of Section 23, I

felt the 125 foo:t contour to be a conservative estimate.

Now there could be sections of Section 23 in

we want tc drill the unorthodox location, to minimize our

risk of not encountering the dolomite.

0 It could possibly, you said; most anything's
possible, isn't it?

Let me ask you this. In all of vour geologi-

cal experience have you ever Seen any contour line like
your 125 foot contour line that goes through that dry, cry
Texas 0il and Gas dry hole, that one foot down from that
125 foot contour it was éry;‘thére was no commercial pro--
duction; one foot above i£ there was gas that could be‘
produced?-

A I don't know that you can say oné foot either
way. I have seen wells that were very close to very dry

holes that made very good wells, Our own experience in

drilling in New Mexico has done that --
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Q Yes, sir.
A ~- in the Strawn section.
0 The truth of the matter is'that there's not

anybody in this room or anybody in New Mexico or anybody in
the world that knows where there is acreage that will con-
tribute gas to a well in the north half of 23, where that

acreage is noxrth of that dry hole, isn‘'t that correct?

A, That would be correct in the sense no one
Xnows for sure. I think -- I feel confident that geologic
, s

estimates‘will be at least correct:over the long run. -
Q- Thank you, Mr. Lattu.
MR. BUELL: That's all I have, Mr. Ramey.
MR. RAMEY: Any other guestions of the wit-

ness? Mr., Carr?

RECROSS EXAMINATION

'BY MR. CARR:

Q Just one simple question; you may have én-
swered this.

Do you have -- could you tell us what was'the
percentage of ‘porosity in the two dry holes that were drilled
in this Section 232

A, I'Only gave what was in excess of two percent,

which is generally considered the productive limit in the

Indian Basin-Cisco Zone.
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0 Do you have any more precise figures than
that?
A, Well, I have the Monsanto Ralvh Lowe Estate

had eleven foot in excess of two pvercent, and the Texas 0il
and Gas Lovve Federal had seven feet in excess of two percent.
MR. CARR: I have no further questions.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Stanets?

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY !MR. STAMETS:

Q You}ve talked about excellent pvorosity and
I presume that excellent porosity would be in the dolomite
in your wells +wo ani three on the cross section, is that
correct?

‘A Our wells two and three on the cross sgction
are both commercial wells. I believe I was probably re-
ferring to permeability.

0 - You didn't use the term excellent Dorosity?
Well, be that as it may, iet's presume that you ¢id say ex-
cel;ent - |

A Okay.

C. -~ permeability. Are you talking abopt poro-
sity of two and a half percent or better? It seems to me
that I've seen many, many logs in the Indian Basin where

porosity is like five wercent. Does ithat pretty well square

i St @ ab i

G
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than two percent is significant or contributing porosity.

Page 36
with what you've observed in the Incdian Basin Pool?

A Well, some of the Indian Basin wells, of

course, have porosity much higher than even five percent.
Two percent has been the cutoff, at least as far as what

would be contributing porosity in the Indian Basin.

0. Is two percent good porosity?

A Greater than two percent in the Indian Basin
Pool is considered to be good porosity. It varies, of
course, from unit to unit but ~--

0. But if you're just talking about porosity in

A. No, not as porosity in general. The experience

in the Indian Basin Ponl, though, has been porosity gréater

This can vary, you know, with different reservoirs and

different areas.

0. Okay. ©Now, is the factor that contributes

most to production in the Indian Basin Pool the permeability

in this dolomite or -- talking about inter-crystalline per-

meability -- or is it primarily through vugs and fractures
in the formation?

A. The producability you're asking about is done

by the permeability of the dolomite. 1In other words, it's

capability to deliver gas to the wellbore.

Q. Okay, so vugs and fractures are not a factor

L
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in the Indian Basin' »roduction?

A, Well, they're a factor, but not in a sense
of the producability of the wells. It's how much gas you
can deliver to the 'wellborg itself that's the significant
factor. There are certainly vugs and fractures through
there,

0. But they're not a significant factcr in the

producability of the wells in the Indian Basin?

A No, you need the perneability.

0. All right.

A These —-- they're all inter-related. I mean
you can't -~ you can't say one of them isn't siénificant;-

Certainly the connection of Vugs thfbugh fractures or through

leeching of fluids, that was both part of the ddlomitization
process and the fluids when it was a‘bank in its early ﬁepof
sitional history. They're all inter~-related, but the perme-
ability is what you need.

0. Yeah, ;t wasrmy understanding that vugs and
fracs in the Indian Basin Pool was the primary contributor
to the high rates of production on these wells and the good
communication between wells, but this is not your under-
staﬁding, is that correct?

A Well, like I say, they're related. The'vugs

are connected by permeabiiity. The vug itself is just an

empty chamber or chamber of gas in this case.
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2 Right.
A But it needs the permeability to do it, and
of course, the size of them and the --
0. Well, but you haven't answered my question.
A, Yiell, I've tried to in the sense that --
0. - Yell, but let me ask it --
a. Okay.
0. Just yes or no. Are - then is the vuéular

nature of the formation, the fractured nature of7£he formation, -
in the Indian Basin Pbbi, the primary cause for good perme-
ability, good production'characteristibs, gnd good communi-
cation bétWeen>wells?

A think they're both related. I just -- I

couldn't --
0. So your answer is-no?
A, Well, that;s not really correct.
0 - Then your answer is yes?
A They're related. The permeability is affected

by this, yes.

Q Can you answer the question yes or no?
a, It'g ~- it's a hard one to say yes and no.
I would say it's essentially yes, that your -- your state-

ment is essentially correct.

Q- Okay. Véry good. Thank you. I appreciate

that. Then to go oz to the next question, if vugs and'fracs
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are a prime consideration in production in this pool, can you
read vugs and fracs off the logs?
A To some extent you get indications of vuginesé
and fractures are present by looking at logs, but it's only

an indication. You can't actuwally see them.

0. Can you do it in every well?
A It varies.
0 Can you have vugs and fracs without reading

them on thé logs?

A Yes, you can. N

0 Okay. So if you have this sitvation could you
enépunter a well just a short distance north of the Texas
0il ‘and G;s Lowe Well that was in a very vuggy zone and a
hignly fractured zone and one that could communicate over a
pretty wide distance with.a porous zone? “

A Now, which weil, now?

0 We're going to refer ourselves to the Texas
0il and Gas Lowe State Well in Section 23 in the northwest
quarter.

A. QOkay, Texas 0il and Gas Lowe Federali

0 Okay. Now, if you move just north of there
a very short distance is it possible that you could encounter
a hfghly vugular, very fractured section in the Indian Basin

Pool that would communicate with productive zones over a

wide area?
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A, It is possible, yes.
Q. Do you think it's likely?
A I'd say it would be very risky. I mean it's
a matter of risk as to the closer you are to it -- I mean

,it‘s'possible that it could happen but it's --

Q. You're not looking for it?

A 'No; I wouldn't. I thini the amount of money
you'd risk looking for it wouldn't be valid risk.

Q So you'd expect ‘all .of the gas that's pr§-
duced out of the north half of«Section 23 ié going to come
through the porosity in ﬁhe dolomite and not through vugs'’
and fracs?

‘A, Well, through the permeability of the dolomite
The dolomite has the vugs and fracs but it'é cdhnected‘by
vermeability, getting back to your other question there.
They affect each other; you can't ignore them:

MR.~STAMETS: No more guestions.

MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
ness? |

MR. LOSEE: I have no‘furﬁher questions, Mr.
Ramey.

MR. RAMEY: The witness may be excused and
we'll have about a fifteen minute recess.

(Thereupon a recess was taken.)

'MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to order.
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\ Mr. Losee, would you =-- are you tarough or -~
2 . MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir, Mr. Ramey, that's all

3 of our direct testimony at this voint. Ve may have some on

4 redirect.
5 MR. RAMEY: Mr. Buell?
6 MR. BUELL: - Mr, Ramey, I'd like to call as

7 our first witness, Mr. Loonis.

9 EDWARD C - LOOMIS
10 being called as a witness and having been duly" sworn upon
11 his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:
12

13 ‘ ' DIRECT EXAMINATION

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

14 ! BY MR. BUELL:

8030Plaza Blanca (506) 471-34632

SALLY WALTON BOYD
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

js ) 0 Mr. Loomis, state your complete name, by whom‘
16 you“re employed and in what capacity and in what lacation,

17 | please.

18 : A My néme is Edward Loomis. I am employed as

19 a petroleum geologist by Amoco Production Company ip Hoﬁston,
20 | Texas.

2 o ' 0. What is your educationa;,background in the

22 field of geclogy?

23 | ‘A I have a Bachelor of Science degree from

24 | Furman University in South Carolina. I graduated ian 1975.

25| I'm presently a candidate for Master of Science degree from
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Southern Illinois University.

0 ‘fave you done any publishing in the geological
field?

A Yes, I have. 1 have a number of articles
published by the CGeologic Society of America. %he research

was funded by the Kational Science Foundation andrby private

industry.

Q How long have you becen with Amoco Production
Company?

A One year.

0 How long have you been doing geological work

in southeast New Mexico?

A One vear.

0. In connection with this hearing here today
1e£’me ask you this. rHave you made any study of the Indian
Basin Gas Pool with particular emphasis around Section 23,
our area of interest here today?

A I have.

MR. BUELL: Any questions as to his qualifi-
cations, Mr. Ramey?

MR. RAMEY: ©No, we consider the witness
gqualified, Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: Thank you, sir.

Q (Mr. Buell continuing’)} Turn your attention

first, if you would, to what has been identified as our Ex-
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Hibit DN-1. What is that exhibit?

A 'Okay, Exhibit DN-1 is a structure map on'the
top of the Cisco potential pay interval. It shows most of
the structure concerns Township 22, Range 23; some in Toun-
ship 22, Range 24. It shows that the structure is high go
the northwest and low to the southeast.

0. - All right, sir, how have you identified the
immediate or the nearby producing wells, the wells that pro-
duce from the Indian Basin Gas Pool?

A Okay, producers are marked with yellow and
the dry holes are marked with conventional dry hole symbols.

0. Kind of in black?

A Yes, sir.
0. Ané how have you shown your approximate

location of Harvey Yates Company's proposed unorthodox well?

A | With an d;ange dot.

Q All right, sir, looking at that structure map,
how would you predicé that a well in the northeast corner of
Section 23 would come in stgucturally with, S;Q; regard to
the Amoco well in Section 13?

A A well in Section 23 drilled at tﬁe -- either
of the proposed locations, would be‘structurally higher than

almost all of the area in Section 23, and specifically higher

‘than Amoco's well in Section 13. I'm sorry.

0 All right, sir, do you have any other comments
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Jovy 1 sy s
' on the Exhibit Number One?
2 A No, I don't.
3 0 Turn then, if you would, to what has been
4 identified as Amoco's Exhibit DN-2. ihat is that exhibit?
5 A, This is an isopachous map made of the Cisco
6 votential pay interval in Township 22, Range 23.
7 » 0. But this is the same base map as our Exhibit
: 81 one, is it not?
g 9 A That's correct.
s QEE; 10 0. Yhat are your contour intervals in this
? g8zt
- ":‘ 2§ isopachous?
PopemPies 12 o o :
“ i;g; A This would be 100 foot contour intervals.
g A% |
1 PN N <
Sggi 3 The producers are marked in vellow again and the dry holes
dgag : .
aE:d 14 o .
w3 are marked with conventional dry hole symbols.
5 The prospective driliing location is marked
16 . )
with an orange dot.
7 0 In the northeast corner of Section 232
18 ,
A That's correct.
19 o All right, sir, what is the significance of
2 the line generally ‘going - starting on the west and running
2 east/northeast? %What is the significance of that?
! 22 . . . : -
A Tnis is where I interpret the extent of the
23 . ; s
! 5,.) reservoir in the Indian Basin Field, the southern extent.
) 24 ! . . : . . ;
North of this line I would expect to find production from the
Cisco intervai: south of this line I would expect to find a
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nonproductive interval.

Q. -Mr. Loomis, let me ask you the same question
I asked Mr. Lattu, and I was speaking with regard to the
two wells, the two wells in Section 23,ﬂin your opinion aré
those as dry dry holes as you've ever seen?

A Yeé,rfhey are.

0. All right, sir, let me ask you this. I see
you have you:rprdductive limits line falling a little north
of the Texas 0il and Gas dry hole? |

A - That's correct.

Q Do you feel that that's the proper position
for it to be'in view of the fact that the Texas Oil and Gas
Well is just as drv as any well you've ever seen?

A, Well, that's the most liberal interpretation
I could give it. From the reports that Ifve read and from
the work that I've done in the Indian Basin Field, appafently
‘“the production isffrom not only the dolomite but the vugs
and the fractures, specifically the fractures within the
dolomitic zone.

So I've extended this line as far Ento Section
23 and into Section 22 and 21 as T éan pQSsibly make it.

Q all right, let me ask you this. If there

should be some isolated dolomite stringers south of this

line, in your opinion would they contribute any gas to the

production from a well iocated in the northeast corner of
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"Section 232
A No, there would not.
0. Do you have anything else you'd care to add
to Amoco's Exhibit DN-2?
N A No, I don't.
0 Do you have anything else you'd care to add
at all? B
A No, sir.

MR. BUELL: May it please, lMr. Raney, thét's
all we have by way of direct, and I would like to formally
offer our Exhibits One and Two, inclusive.

MR. RAMEY: These exhibits Wéfe prepared‘by
you, Mr. Loomis?

A Yes; sir{
 MR.”RX§ﬁf: They wiii be admitted.
Any quéétions of/the witnesé?g
MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir, Mr. Ramey.

MR. RAMEY: Mr. Losee.

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. LOSEE:
o Mr. Loomis, referring to your Exhibit Number
One, do you have the détuﬁ at wiiich the top of the Cisco
- interval occurred on the Southwest ﬁatural Gas well ir

Section 21; I notice it's not colored in as a producer.
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A, That's correct. There are two producers left
off of this map. This is a drafting error.

Section 21 in thé northeast corner there's
a producer left off and in the northwest corner of Section
22 there's a producer left off there.

There are some other wells left off the
diagram as well. I didn't specifically deSign to leave those
particular wells off.

0. Now those are both producers, Southweét’Natura
Gas in 21 and 'Texas 0il and Gas in Section 22, are they not?

A That's correct.

0. And they're both at, what, 990 locations out
of the corner? | e

A I don't know. It appears that way from the
nap.

0. Now I-believe your testimony was that nothing
southléf this red line wouid contribute gas.

A That's my interpretation.

-~
~

Q. Mr, Loomis, I notice your red line in Section

‘21 runs almost directly through the Southwest Natural Gas

[

Well that's producing. -

A, Well, almost runs through it, but it runs to

It

‘the south. It's an empirical fit line. There is production .

from the Cisco Zone in that well, and so.I would have to

describe'that interval north of that 1line, then, as being,

S
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N 1 productive.

2 0 And your testimony is nothing south of that
3 1line is contributing to production in that Southwest Natural
4 Gas well?
5 A That's my interoretation.
6 0 Do you know what the curmlative préduction.
? has been on thétgwéll at this time? "

§ 8 A, No, I don't. No, sir, I don't.

§ 9 0 And then moving over‘to Section 22, Mr- Loomis

10 you draw your red line directly throuch the Texas Oil‘and

Y AR e N

1m Gas well.

SALLY WALTON BOYD

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

12 , A Well, I'm sorry if on your diagram it's drawn

131 through it. It shouldn't be. It should be to the scuth,

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87601

14

3030Plaza Blanca (508) 4712463

and the diagram that I.haVe it is drawn to the south, and

18 | that is my interpretation.

16 0. How far south?

17 | A I don't’héve a specific number of feet that-.
18 I can give you. It's an interpretivé line and therefore

19 the position of it is, I cén't exact the position of it.

20 0. Aﬁ@ it's your testimony that nothing in Sectiof

21 | 22 south of your red line is contributing gas to that Texas

; 22§ 0il and Gas well?

: 23 A Effectively, that's correct.
‘ 24 Q If I were to tell you that the cumulative

production from the Southwest Natural Gas well, which was
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completed in 1969, was 6.4 billion cubic feet, would your
testimony be the same, that there is nothing south of your
red line in Section 21 contributing to the wellbore? |

A That's yes, it would still be the safie. In
Othér words, I would not propose to Amoco 6r anybody else
to go ahead and drill south of that line with the hopes of
éncountéring a pfoduétive interval.

0. My question is, is there any -- any acreage

south of that line that's contributing gas to the wellbore?

A Not in my interpretation, there's no effective
contribution.

0. ‘No contribution at all?

A There's no effective contribution; That's

my interpretation. ,

0 Well, let's define what you mean by "effectivéf 
is that none of thaﬁ_acfeage south of that red 1ine’contri—
bﬁting any gas to the Séuthwest Natural Gas well?

A There's no acreage south of that line that
effectively conégibutes to the producéion from that well.

0. Well, now my question is contribu£es-any gas
to the well. ;- :
MR. BUELL: He's worried about your word

"effective”.

A Uh-huh.

MR. BUELL: He's not including that in his
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question, so answer the queétion with that exclusion.

A Okay. There could be; there could be. There
could be productive/intervals transgressing that line.

1) And the same thing is true in Section 22 with
respect to. the Texas 0il and Gas well?

A Uh-huh, ysas.

Qf The Hanagan well in Seétion 21, which is south
of your line,‘do you‘know whether it repdrtéd any gas on the
drill st;m test?

A Yes, they did report gas.

0. And in Section 22 the Gulf well south of your
red line, did they report any gas on drill stem test?

A I'm not sure. I believe so, a small amount .
0. | Was the problem with completion of that weli’

1

water ‘communication?

a I don't know. I haven't made a study of that
particular well.
0 Now, are you familiar with the pressures that

were encountered in this Hanagan well in Section 217

A No, I'm not. A

0} Your map, as far as Section 23 is concerned,
differs from Mr. Lattu's in that he shows this buildup across
Sections 13, 14, the corner of 23 and 24.

MR. BUELL: %hich map?

Q I''m sorry, his Exhibit Tvo.
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MR. BUELL: Did you hear the question?
" A Yes. That's correct. -
Q Is it possible that Mr. Lattu's map is correct

and yours is incorrect?

A There's a slim possibility, yes.
Q. Ancd they're both really interpretive geology?
A Yes, they are.

MR. LOSEE: I think taat's all.

MR. REMEY: Any other questions of the wit-

‘"ness? Mr. Stamets?

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Loomis, I notice you have used a different
contour on your Exhibit Number One than Mr. Lattu did on-his«
Exﬁibit Three.

| A Uh-huh.

0. - I'think these two are basically the same

“informatién. Does the wider contour interval which you used

¢

- tend to mask smaller features, such as this little noéing

that'Mr. Lattu has placed in; say, ‘Sections 14 and the north-
weét of 232

MR. BUELL: Which one of Mr. Lattu's exhibits

‘are you referring to?

MR. STAMETS: Exhibit Three.
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N 1 MR. BUELL: The Tsopach?
2 MR. STAMETS: No, sStructure.
3 MR. BUELL: We have it, Mr. Stamets.
4 A, Not in my interpretation, it doesn't mask it.
5 I found no evidence for that particular feature to be there,
6| and conseduently{ I selectad the contour interval that woulé
7 best describe my data, and I feel that the 200 foot contour
5 8| interval here describes it adequately.
| 9 ) 0. B Don't you have a change in the rate of-sloée
% g§§= 0| between —-- there's oné rate of slope in Section 16, 15, and
3555 N E 22,
~ 083k -
L ’E g g; 12 ‘ A Ch-huh.
;égf 13 0. of 22, 23, and then a different rate of slope
i ds . ,
gggg g from the southéast of 22 on through Sections 23 and 24.

16 Now wouldn't that indicate thdat there's some sort of a

16 buildup in 22, 23, and 247

17 A, This is on the structural -
‘ : 18 Q Yes,

19 A, Structure map.

20 Q. A buildup or sbme sbrt of a high in 22, 23,
21| 242
2 A Yell, it's more or less just a change in

j %J 3 slope exactly as you've described it. I don't see any evi-
‘ 24 dence for any buiidup or any thickening of the section there
25

or any anomolous structural feature.
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£ ! 0 Well, now, let's go just a shade north of
2 there.
. 3 A. Uh-huh.
éﬂﬁf : 4 H 0 What about the change in your 3600 foot

5 contour line as it comes through Section 132 When you com-
6 pare that line to your 3400 line then that can't show a bit
{ , 7| of a buildup in Section 232

8 A Viell, I can'(t see a buildup there, no. I

9 can see a change in slope ahd that's vhat I've reflected on

10} +the map.

i
i
]
H
£
H

ofs.
g8t _ i
:EE’% n : 0. Okay, could that change in slope be the result
ﬁgé?; 12 of a buildup in the formation or is that some sort of a
;g;e o structural change in £here? J
ias
5‘;523 " A Yeah, it coculd be. If you'll look at the 1
15} Isopach map you see that -- well, let's concern ourselves }
16| with Section 13. U o i
. 17 On the structure map appareﬁtly the siope
18 changes and it begins to go deeper at a lot less rate, but é
19 on the Isopach map you see that the section actua;ly thins - 5
20 rapidl& through tha: section. It drops off. So the feature
21 could 5; the function of imaginatioﬂ.
2 . 1) dkay, let's -- let's go to your Exhibit Nuﬁber
: N 2 Two and compare that with Mr. Lattu's Exhibit -- is it Number
: tﬂ}“ 24 | oOne?
: » MR, BUELL: Number Two.
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A, Number ‘Two.

0  Okay. So we're comparing Two wiﬁh TWo now.
Looking at Mr. Lattu's exhibif, i£ seems much more detailed
than yours does, is that correct?

A, "lell, he's got more contour lines in there

than I do, that's correct.

0. Okay.

A His contour interval is 50 feet and mine's
100»feet. | ‘ ' 5

0 All rignt. What about the buildup there in

Section 15?2 Mr. Tattu shows a high, ciosed high, in Section

15 extending over.'.into the section on each side.

A _“Uh~huh.
Q. And your exhibit cdoes not show that at all.
A. That's correct.

0 Do you think that that buildup is not there
or that little dom; is not there? 3

A Well, if you look at the values of the - of
the wells on either side of‘it to tihe east or the west, that
is, Section 16 and Section 12, Seétién 15 does have a little
thicker section, but I don't see this larger thickenin§ at
all. ' ‘

0. You don't feel that the thinner section that

hoth of you show in the northwest of Section 16 there is

indicating that Mr. Lattu has drawn his map correctly; that
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) 1 that high is .actually in Section 157
2 A I didn't find any evidence of it, no. |
? 3{ 0 Why is -- why is the zone thinner then in
4 Section 167?
5 A There's simply41ess section. Now, my Isopach

6 map is on the potential pay interval. That's what I've cor-
7 related from the —-- from the north ancd coming down to the
8 south, and apparently, by looking and by comparing both of

9 these diagrams, they differ on what is potential pay.

§ §§§; 10 Q. Okay. Well, let's go on from that. 'Apparehtl}rl,
oslt -
5 :ﬁtig M} then, what you're saying is that the difference in the two
i "‘\ogig 1
" £ FJEE T 2 raps is just what you have selected to contour on.
z .
33 a.: 13 '
,.35: A That's corxrrect.
ZEaf
ua§§“ 14 0 Okay. ©Now, if Mr. Lattu's interpretation is
. 15 correct, and there is indeed a high or a thick section in
6 | section 24, would that change the position of your orange
7 line on your exhibit Number Two? '
S ? 18 | A If the structurai’ high Mr. Lattu has put ihnto
19 Section 24 were in fact to be there, would it«changé the
© position Oof my --
2 0. ot just tne structural high but the —-
2 A " Isopach.
ﬁ;ﬁ s Q0. -- thickness of pay, that he's supposed.
24 a, Not -- the thickness of potential pay -- ",
2% |

MR. 3UELL: He can't hear you, Mr. Loomis.
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N ! A, It might. It might. 1I'd have to sit down and
2 take a look at the samples and go over it. It might,rtﬁouéh.
3 0. Thesz "are factors that you would consider if
4 you were working;ﬁp the geology in the area?
'8 A Oh, yeah. Yes.
6 ' 0. And seeing a high in Section 24 would cause
7

you to examine all the rest of the data to determine if in-

; 8 deed it looked to you like Section 23 would be a gcod proépecﬁ?

T R D

g 9 A, That's correct.
of 3. 10 MR. STAMETS: No other questions.
: og it ' '
TR "
D aBglE |
F 3 S 12 T
TaE 8 CROSS EXAMINATION
: ;%23:
“ng 13
> 8 gt | BY MR. RaMEY:
% IE2E _ :
'§ 0*85" 14 0 Mr. Loomis, on these two wells you left out
% i
E 15 in Section 21 and 22 --
: 16 A, Uh-huh.
v 0. -— I note that on checking your Exhibit One
ftfi 1 1 and the Yates Exhibit Three that yvour picks are reasonably
19 similar.
% A Okay.
: A 0 . Now what would be the effect of, say, using
= !
1 2| the Yates top of 3195 for the well in 21 and 3261 for the
§ 5) Bl well in 22, what would the effect be of your contour line
; ¢ ; -
24 there, if you had those?
S 25‘ A. Okay, 31962
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N 1 MR. BUELL: 3196,
2 A All right.
3 0. AnGa 3261.
4 - A.. 7ell, it wouldn't change the 3200 contour
5 interval very rﬁuch. I would move it -~ I would move it

) ’ 6 probably to the west of the well in the northwest corner of

7 Section 22,

8 Q. So in 'this particular area you would have

9 reasonably the same difference between your 3032 and 3400

as s, 101 contours?
sg i |
oy 5; " A That's correct, uh-huh.
2o of .
. o ] R « -, ]
ms%:: 12 MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
V2 _
1 ¢ 4=
‘. zgg: 131 ness? He may be excused. :
| > 81 , . .
! - . .
| gggi 14 MR. BUELL: 1I'd like to call Mr. Allen, Mr.

15 | Ramey.
16
17 | | J. C. ALLEN

Lo , 8| being called as a witness and having been duly sworn tupop

e T 19 | his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

21 DIRECT EXAMINATION

22 | By MR. BUELL:

23 0. Mr. Allen, would you state your complete

“name, by whom you are employed, in what location and what ‘ g

capacity, please?




A My name is James C. Allen. I'm emploved by

2 | Amoco Production Company iﬁ Houston, Texas, as a staff

3 engineer, ‘

sl ' -Q. Mr. Allen, you've testified before this body
5 on many occasions and your qualifications as a petrolet.{m

6 engineer are a matter of public recoxd in their archives,

7 are they not?

; ' 8| . : A Yes, 5ir.
9 MR. BUELL: Any questions, Mr. Ramey?
o5, 10 MR. RAMEY: No, we consider the witness
1 | C
o g :; 1M1 qualified.
'ff‘ g e E'E .
; ‘”\ t_-,'gji ' 12 ") (Mr. Buell continuing.) Mr. Allen, in con-

_ <5

, 2 4= -
Eg‘;‘.: B[ nection with your testimonv here today, look at what has
2T qs
IEd : . I
a5z° 4} been identified as Amoco DN-3. What is that Exhibit?

15 A This exhibit is a portion showing the southern
16 | oart of the Indian Basin-Upper Penn Field.  The ‘producing

 _,; " 17| wells are highlighted by orange dots; tne dry holes by con-

18 ventional dry‘hole s&mi_:éls. The two proébsed locations by
19 the Applicant by red dots, highlighted by a red arrow.

_ 20 e All right, ’sir, and I assume the acreage

| 21 | shaded in yelléw is Amgc‘o's iNterest acreage?

2 A Yes, sir.

23 0. Al right, sir. What is the significance of

24| the black line that traverses your exhibit starting over in

25 Section 21 in a west to east to northeast direction?

o A
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A Based upon drill stem data and/or well test
data, this is my most optimistic estimate of the productive
limits of the reef, although I do not know the exact limit
of the reef itself.

0 All right, sir, I want to ask you the same
question I‘ve asked the prévious two witnesses with regard
to the two dry holes in Section 23.

HaveAyou ever seen any dry holes that were
any dryer than those two?

A No, sir, there's no permeability"indicated by
drill stem test at all.

0 All ﬁight, sir. Aﬁd you feel that this is
a liberal interpretation from showing the maximum amount of
productive acreége that‘coﬁld be found in thé ﬁdrth half of
the noxrth half of Section 23? |

A Yes, sir, I do.

«“

Q All right, sir. How much acreage is north
of your line in the north half of the north half of Section
237 | |

A Aﬁproximately 160 acres that could reaéonabiy
be considered‘prodUCtive}

Q. All right, sir. I'm going to direct your
attention back te Mr. Loomis; Exhibit{Numbef-Two and ask YOU
whether or not you have made a calculation to determine the

amount of acreage in the north half of the north half of 23

oty
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that is north of his productive limit line?

A That's approximately 100 acres.
0. Yours is how much now?
A 160,
0 And his is 1207
~ & His is 100.
0} 100,
A Yes.
0. All right,*sir, let me ask you this. Have

you made a performance determination of the remaining re-

serves for the Marathon well located in Section 14 imme-

diately north of this proposed unoréﬁodox location?

A Yes, si?,FI have. The cﬁrrent femaiﬂing
reserves, based on perfoxmancérdata:in Section 13, thch
is Amoco's HOC, "is 2.4 Bcf. 1In Section 14 it's 17.6 ﬁcf.

¢ You elaborated on my gquestion ﬁy addiné'séc-
tion 13, didn't you? |

A Yes, sir, ;‘did.

0. All right, what is the total of those two?
Since you've!alréédy put it in.

A It's 20 Bcef.

9 - All right, sir. Let me ask you this. If in

truth and in fact there is some productive acreage in the

north half of the north half of 23, wouidn't those reserves

S ‘
be ~-- make themselves known on the two remaining reserve

Y A

R T W T O T R o IR AT S 1 T TR ¥ o

.
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13, I've aséumed ﬁﬁat if in fact the north half ‘'Gf Section

‘exhibits, to the 160 acres in Section 23.

Page . 61

determinations you've made in Section 13 and 14?2

A Yes, sir, I believe they would.

Q All right, sir, and let me ask you this.
Have you made an effort to determine what in your opinion
are the remaining reserves in. the north half of the north
half of 23 as shown by your Exhibit Three?

A Yes, sir, I havé.’

Q what assumption did you make in performing
that calculation?

A Since the structure map indicates that these

wells should be on strike with Amoco's HOC ¥ell in Section

23 is productive, it will encounter a well comparable to
Amoco's well in Section 13; therefore I'arbitrarily asgsigned

72 feet of three percent porosity, which is what our well

Q When you look at that Texas 0il and Gas well
immediateiv to the southwest of their propgsed location dry
as a bone, do you think your assumpéions are fair and reason-
able? )

A, I think they're more than fair and reasonabie,
yes, sir.

0. All right, sir, what 4aid you come up with

with remaining reserves, assuming the acreage as shown on

your Exhibit Three is productive, and all the other assumption

s
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you made, what remaining reserves diéd you come up with for-

the_north half of the north half of 237

A. The rehaining gas in place would be lyGS-Bcf.

0. 1,65. All right, to finda out their share of
the remaining reserves yoh need to put 1.65 Bcf over 20 Bcf,
which is what you get for the Amoco well and the Marathon
well,'is that correct?

A Yeg, gir.

0. You have a little doubt, é&ia I put it in the
wrong way?

A I wasn't sure of your questidn for a minute.

e All right, sir, what I'm trying to do is t§
get you to come up with a percent of reserves under the
north half of the north half of 23, comparing it with Section
13 and Section 14.

A That would be 8-1/4 percent of the remaining
reserves in those two sections.

0. So if the Commission wanted to apply a penalty
on a reserve bhasis, they wé&ld éive this unorthodox 1pcation
a little évér 8 percent of a normal allowable.

A ' That's correct.

K If your productive acreage determination is
cofrect and they wanted to place the penalty on a productive

acreage basis, this well would receive roughly 25 percéht

allowable?
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Page 53
A Yes, sir.
0} You still look quizzical. Am I not --
A On a straight acreage basig, it would be
25 percent. -
0. All right, sir, what is your recormmendation

to this body with regards to a penalty for an unorthodox
wall at this location?
A I don't think it should bé'any-higher than

25 percent of that of the --

0. Do you think it should be any more than 8
percent?

A No, sir.

) Do you think the record woﬁld‘sﬁpport either

one of those penalties?
A, Yes, sir, I believe it would.
0 Do you have anything else you'd care to add
at this time?
A No, sir.
MR. BUELL: Mr. Ramey, may i at this time
please offer our third exhibit presented by Mr. Allen?
YR, RAMEY;‘ Yes, Exnibit DN-3 will be ac-

ceptable. Any further questions of the witness?

MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir, Mr. Ramey.

CROSS EXAMINATIOM




Page
§o4 1 BY MR. LOSEE:
2 0 Mr. Allen, Mr., Lattu, on his Exhibit Two,

3 portrays a high or a buildup in the Indian Basin-Cisco Zone

4 across Sections 13, 14, 23, and 24,
5 A Yes,
6 0. If that buildup, in fact, exists would it not

7| move your line drawn on Exhibit Three down to the southeast

: 8 in Section 23?2
i 9 A, If that high --
‘ afs. 10 0 In 247
: >Ea2 : _
g n_%-:; 1 A, If that high, in fact, existed?
s EH o
o - 12 Q Yes.
253
,_:;é',:‘ 13 A Yes, it would shift it some, although we do
: <EDS ) . . . .
. 3 ,f,g-;a 14§ have a dry hole in Section 15, also, so it still wouldn't
R : 5 | "shift it more than a few acres.
: 16 ) Well, if --
17 A But yes, it would shift it, yes.
T R 18 0. And it would actually materially shift it?
VL S 194 A Yes, sir.
20 Q. And so if that high is actually there, it
Lt , ' 21 | would be more than 160 acres productive in Section 23,
i 22 | wouldn't it?
. 23 A That would be somewhat difficult to answer
e 24 | in that I feel that the dry hole in the north half of Section
26 | 23 is definitely a zero line for productivity: therefore, that
I : 4y

Shieif oo ioi sl ko Cond e 4 e R A S G
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7 ! line in ail probability is north of that well. So it would
2 shift it, yes, sir, but to say it would be significantly

31 higher than 150,would be very difficult to say that.

4 o Mr. Allen, how many acres in Section 22 to
51 +he north of your line?
6 A I didn't calculate it; however, I'd estimate

7 that there would probably be in the order of 200 to 250

é 81 acres.
§ 9 ; Q Are you awére that the allowable fo'r'that j
% gEEE 10 Texas 0il and Gas well in Section 22 is 53 percent? J
‘ E%ig n A Yes, sir, I am.
"‘5‘ gg iéi 12 0 Do you tihink that's a proper ‘allowable for
2 ;
;ggﬁ Bl that well?
S E2%
5%'3'” 14 A Based on productive acreace I'd have to say
H
‘ 15 it probably sho‘uld be ¢loser to 25 percent, 30 percent.
16 0. ‘How much of Secti‘on 21 1lies ndrth of your -
7 line in ac‘:res., approximately?
18 I In 21?
19 0. Yes, /sir. J
20 A, Slightiy less thah 320 acres; probably in the '
2 -

i order of 250, 280. I mean, excuse me, 260; .slightly less

21 than 360.

» 23 0 Are you aware -~ i
ok f
24 A - 320, excuse me, right. ;
2 0 ~- of the allowable for thnat Southwest Hatural- :
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Gas well is56, whatever, percent?
A Yes, sir, I am.
Q Do you think that's a fair allowable?
A Since the well in tae northwegé quarter ac-

tually flowed gas on drill stem test, I feel it should pro-

hably .receive an allowable somewnat higher than 23, but

vrobably not 55 percent: scmewhat less: or 56.

0 Do you think the -- or nect éeo you think, I
assume from your testimony with respect to recoverable

reserves in Amoco and Marathon wells in Sections 13 and 14,

P -
73 :
i

you feel that those wells are draining Section 23 in the
Cisco? g
A As I testified earlier; I believe if, in

fact, 23 had. any productive acreage in it, it woulé be in

‘communication with 13 and 14,

1) | Well, I thoughZ you said that you calculated
the production as recoverable reservés of 1;65 Bef.
A | That is correct, based on the assumption that
150 écreé with 70 feet deep pay ané 3 percent porosdity is
in fact there. Assumption basis;
MR. LOSEE: I believe that's all.
MR. RA¥EY: Any other questions. of the witness
He may be excused.

MR. BUELL: That's all we have by way of

‘direct, Mr. Ramey.

K
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£ 1 MR. RAB&EY: Thank you, Mr. Buell. |
2 Mr. Carr?
3 i
% a ’ AL KOLLAJA i
| £ being called as a witness and having been dvly sworn upon

o

6 his oath, .testified as follows.-to-wit:

Y

7
§ 8 DIRECT EXAMINATION
;i
g 9| BY MR. CARR: ;
g oEs. 10 G Will you state your full name for the record,
i »E3s
5 oz
i ogSe 1 please?
e
: (}:‘t‘:! 12 . A My name is Al Kollaja.
P <5352 "
333.:' 13 Q Would you spell your last name?
ﬂﬁ‘ai
oo 14 : -
sS85 A K-0-L-L-A-J-A.
15 _ 0 - Mr. Kollaja, by whom are ‘you employed and in r“g
16 | what position? - : ) :
-3
. 17 A I'm a geologist for Marathon 0il Compan} and :
18l I live in Midland. A 1
19 0. Have you previously testified before this j

20 Commission and had your credentials as a geologist accepted

2 and made a matter of record?

2 A Yes, I have.
23 o Are you familiar with the Indian Basin area? .:'
- 24 | A Yes, I am.

. . _

HR. CARR: Are the witness' qualifications
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acceptable?
MR. RAMEY: The witness is qualified.
0 (Mr. Carr continuing.} I believé} Mr. Kgllaja
to start it would be =-- facilitate our testimony if you

would providg some general data on the Indian Basin-Canyon
reef. |

R Yes. I made two maps and a cross section to
illustrate the entire field and I felt* it was in keeving
with this heafing.

The Indian Basin is a part of a major Canyon
shelf edge éarbonate development which develoved along the
margin of the Delaware Basin in the Middle Pennsyivanian
time. -

This major part Of(the shelf edge entered
from the north and\?assed through the Township 21 South and
Range 23 East, and into the northern -- northwestern éart
of Township 22 South, Range 23 East, énd‘continu%d:to the
southwest.

Because of a prominent underlying deép structy;
in»Township 21 South, Range 24 East, and nprth:part of

Township 22 South, Range 24 East, the reef built out basin-

.ward and consequently the productive Indian Basin was ex-

tended over what was known as the Indian Hills area; however,

in the area of, and in Section 23, Township 22 South, 23

East, there is no evidence of a deep underlying structure and

e




fane) 1 therefore it is unreasonable to expect any buildup away from
2 the main body of the shelf edge, or as we are now calling
3 the‘reef.
4 The main body of the reef was filamentized

5 and turned inﬁo a limestone shelfward@, but also basinward.

6| It is not possible to say whether Solomite .turns into a

7| limestone except between wells where the dolomite is present

\

8 and where it is not present.

9 o In the area of Section 23, 22 South, 23 East,

10 the best that can be assumed is a line drawn equidistant

o R

n between the wells that have dolomite and wells that do not.

124 This line drawn -- you can see it on one of the exhibits that

13 I will show later, and it passes between the dry holes to

SALLY WALTON BOYD
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

CERYTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

3030Plazs Blanca (05) 471-2462

14 the . south and of course to' productive wells to the north.
15 This line continuves eastward and between the wells that were
16 | marked that are known by now which have dolomite and which

S 17| do not. This is essentially the essence of my presentation

18 for the -- for the outline of the Indian Basin Field.
19 0 Now, would you direct your attention to the

R ' " 20| "Isopach map wiich has beén marked for identification as Ex-

e ie & - _ e : . . TSIV
rd nibit ‘Jumber One, and explain to the Commission what it is

‘ . , 22§ and vaat it shows?
23 0. Yes. This is an Isopach of the total reef,
24 both limestone and dolomite, and &s you wilil notice, it -- th

25 main body of the reef occurs on the eastern -- or excuse me,
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the western part of the map, which includes Township 21
South, 24 East, and 0f courée) the'Western part of 22 South,
22 ﬁast, but there is also the pullout that I've mentioned
4
before in the Indian Hills area, which is in 21 South, 24
East, and somewhat in the 22 Scouth, 22 -- excuse ﬁe, 24 East.

The buildup continues somewhat eastward from
that position; however;il don't thinikk tha* would be of -any
significance insofar as the field is concerned. It both --
i£ dips ofif father abruptly, dips off -- excuse ne,
abruptly to théksoutheast, as well as on the north end it
dips off and thins 'in a northeasterly direction.

I think that simply defines somewhat the
limits of the total thickness of the -- of the Indian Basin
or the Ciscp Reef. |

0 | Now,  your Isopach is cogtoured on 50-foot
intervals, is that correct?
is correct.

A That

0 Did your research indicate any buildup in

Section 15?

A In 22, 23, Section --

Q Yes.

A == 157 No.

0 Did you likewise encounter any sort of a buildd

up in Sections 23 and 247

A No.
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0. Did you encounter any evidence that would sug-
gest to you a change in strike from the general east/west-
trend to a northwest/southeast strike in Sections 23 and 242

A No. Sections 23 and 24, no.

0. And how would you compare the conclusions
you have reached with those that were reached by Mr. Loonis
for Amoco? |

A I think esséntially we agree on the contouring

of the general outline of our maps. ' f

0 Now I would like to ‘direct your attention to

‘what has been marked for identification as Number Two, which

is your structure map, and ask you to explain to the Com-
mission what it shows.

A This map essentially éhowékthe total outline
of the field. It was contoured on top of the Cisco Canyon-
Indian Basin Reef, and also shows the total limits of.the
field. 1It is defined on the west side by a fault and, of -
course, to the northeast —-- excuse me; northwest, it changes
ffom‘doidmitelto limestone’and therefore becomes.ineffectiVe
as far as any entrapment, and, of course, to the east it is
water-bearing and conseqﬁently not productive there,

To the south there is a change from dolomite
to limestone and that cu?s off ﬁhe.production.

0 Looking at the line you've drawn on Exhibit

Number Two, showing that “he dolomite/limestone cutoff, and

et RN
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then taking’that line as it applies in Section 23, how many
productive acres would you estimate are théré in Section 23?2
| A Well, to be generous, I think I would say

maybe, oh, 40 acres. I have not actuélly neasured it, bﬁt -=

Q You said ;hat would be 40 acres?

A At the most. I tﬁink that would probably be
the maximum.

0 | Would you speak up, vlease?

A POSSibly as much as 46 acres and perhapS'thatﬁ
would be generous. |

o) So that is not a conservative estimate in

your opinion?

A. No, that's a very liberal estimate.
0. Now I'd like for you to refer to what has

been marked for identificaticn as Exhibit Number Three, which
is your cross section, and explain to the Commission what

this shows.

¢

A. The cross section -- sofry for the size of
it. I apologize for the length of it; however, I felt it
was necessary tovshbw the extent of tﬁaﬁ reef. You will note
that these -- that the legeiid shows the trace of the cross

section, which starts with the Hanagan well and ends with

‘the Superior Cone Buﬁte, and the wells do go through the

two key wells in Section 23. 1In this case those wells are

No. 5 and 6, and it shows a total thickness of the -- of the

,
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reef.

One of the interesting points on this cross
section, of course, that was primarily the reason why this
cross section was built, to show that the tapering orrthe
thihﬁing of the reef into the —-- into somewhat of a basinal
position. It shows how it gently thins,

The point of that was to show that there will

- be some minor thinning as you leave the reef; as the reef,

from the point of the reef basinward, you will continue
.

having some limestone of the reef. 1MNow, if mans were con-
toured on that with very closed contour intervals, like 10,
20, 25 feet, it would certainly show pullouts, but it would

- (- T -
be -- I don't think it would be in keeping with good geology
to maintain a close -- such close contour inﬁervals; tﬁere—‘“
fore, a 50 or 109 feet better_illustraies the ‘outline of
the reef, and this is‘esséntially why the cross section was
made.

o -In your opinion would granting the application
of Har&ey'Yates in this case, without imposing a severe
‘penalty, impair the correlative rights of other interest
ownéfs in_the Indian Basin?

A Yes.

0. Do you have anything further you'd like to

~add to your testimony?

S

i

A "No, I don't.
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:"““\ 1 WA 3 2 1 ) 2
' 0. Were Exhibits One througnh Three prepared eithen

2} by you or under your direction and supervision?
3 A, Yes, they were prepared by me.
4 MR. CARR:  May it please the Commission, we
51 would offer into evidence Exhibits One througih Three.
6 MR. RAMEY: Exhibits One through Three will be
71 admitted.

8 MR. CARR: That's all I have on direct.

i 9 MR. RAMEY: Any guestions of the witness?

ass. 10 MR. LOSEE: Yes.

: > & @2

Qg=s 1

‘z"'&':% MR. RAMEY: Mr. Losee.

£ [~ d . -

H e .

- omeisE g

LU EEg

e $3d2 |, .

: >g 3% CROSS EXAMINATION

. 2 'é EE 14 - o
R RY MR. LOSEE:
15 0 Mr. kollaja, does your Exhibit One, which is
16 your Isopaéh, totai reef, show some buildup in Sections 21
71 and 22 in the southern end of the field? Township 22 South,
’ 8
Range 23 East?

! 19 A No, I don't think it does.

e 20 o - tThen your conktours drop down to the southeast -

f 2 with a larger interval in both of those sections, which from
22 a layman's standpoint looks like a buil&up to me, are you

: 3 23 telling me that's not a buildup?
2 A No, sir, I don't think that's a buildﬁp. I
% think that's a gentle change in slope and because of the
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abrupt change earlier, up closex to the reef, as you come
off the reef, then you have a very, rather gentle slope that
gehtly thins basinward, and therefdre, I would assume if it -
were taken any further, that spread in contour would get
wider and wider,

0 Fron looking at your Exhibit bne, in Section
21, do you have an opinion from that exhibit as t§ how many
acres are:productive in that sSection and contribute gas to
the Southwest Natural Gas well?

A VNC, no, sir, I don't.. I £feel like that's
more or less an engineering problem ahd I don't feel like
I could say how much gas in contributed to that.

Q ‘How many acres are? No, my question is how
many acres within that section are contributing gas to‘that
well.

A I don%t know. ‘In Section 21, is that what

you're asking?

0. Yes, in Section 21.
I
A I don't know. I don't know how much gas -~ I
mean how many acres would be -- would contribute to that

production on that well.
0 All right, in Section 23 did I understand you
to -- how many acres ydﬁ said Section 23 would contribute

gas to a well at the unorthodox location?

A Yes, I did say approximately -- possibly as

Jbrliat

Copg g
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much as 40 acres to be deliverable, rignt.

0 How do you arrive at that dpinion as to num-
ber of productive acres in Section 23 when you are not able
to offer an opinion on the productive acres in Section 21?

A Because the Hanagan well did have dolomite

-and it does not provide information. It is -~ this line

is at cdolomite limestone and for whatever reason that well
had dolomite and is nonproducktive.

0 All right, let's look at Section 22, which
has the Texas 0Oil and Gas vroducer in the northeast -—- norfh;
west corner. Do you knéw how many acres from looking at
either of your Exhibits One‘and Two are productive?

A. "Weil, I didn't measure the amount; however,
I would‘say that it's possibiy 100, 200 acres; maybe ap-.
proximately 200 acres, maybe.

) 0 Did‘youvhave an opinion for the Commission

as to the allowable which ought to be assigned if the unorthoq
dox location of Hérvey Yates Company is appréve& in Section
232 Did you have a reéomﬁendatién?

A “No.

2 Turning to Section 22 and really looking at
your Exhibit Two, at your line that runs across 21, 22, and
barely acreoss 23, is that where the dolomite disappears?

A Sir, I may -- I may ekplain, that if you con-

nect all of the wells that have dolomite, ‘which includes the
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two producing wells in 21 and 22 and then the Marathon well
and the PanAm and the well in Section 17, well, 18 and 17,
then draw a line between tﬁe Superior well in 19 and 23 and
22, the dry holes, I mean, and draw those two lines and then
take an equidistant position, that is the best that can be‘
héd, you cannot say that the dolomite will end at those dry

holes and you cannot say the dolomite will end at those that

Page 17

have the dolomite: therefore, an equidistant position is

the most likely position that you can assume where the

dolomite ends.

0
A
0
field, ‘did

Section 22

In your study of --

And this is the line.

This is the line. In your study of this

you examine the logs run on the Gulf well in

that was plugged and abandoned?

Or did you -- dic you examine the logs?
I’'ve examined the logs, yes, sir.

Did you examine the sample?

No, sir, I did not.

Did you see the anaiysis of the sample?
Yes, I have‘a sample log on that well.
Did you find any doloﬁite on that sampie?
You are speakirg of Well No. 2 here?

Yes, in Saction 22, the Gulf well.

No.
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‘had a comnunication problem, that they couldn't shut off the

0 Would your answer be the same if Gulf's re-
port on the well shows 75 feet of dolomite?
3, Well, I'm sure it wouldn't.

~

o Do you know why that well was not completed

as a producer?

A, No, sir; I don't. No, I do not know why it

was not completed.

0. If a study of that well reflected that they

water,'ﬁqﬁld that tend -- and did have, in fact, 75 feef of
dolomite, would that tend td move ybur line, your.dolomite/
limestone line, to the south in Section 22?

N 7Yes, it would, uh—ﬁuh.

0 - And would éhat also tend to move your dolomite|

limestone cutoff, or ;ine, in Section 23 to the soﬁth~t§
accommodate it?

A To accommodate it? If that was the:case, then
again that line would be drawn equidistant be£ween‘thdse that
do not’and those that do.

| 0 "All right.

MR. LOSEE: That's all.

'MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the witnessﬂ

Mr. "Stamets?
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CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. STAMETS:

0 Mr, Xollaja, if -- I hope, maybe, to clear
up what we're talking about in these build up and change in
slope, I think we're probably talking abﬁut the Same’thing,
but it couid‘cbnfuée the record, is a buildup in formation
when you encounter more thickness.than you would expec£§

A, That is correct, yes.

0. All right. Now, referring back to your Ex-~
hibit Number One, if we look at the contour lines in the
general vicinityrof the well in question here today, between .

150 feet and 350 feet --

A Uh-huh.

0. -- those are pretty regular, aren't they?

A Yes, sir( they are.

) All right. Now, when we go from 150 to 100 —
A Yes, sir. |

0 -- that changes.

A Yes, sir.

0 There's more distance between the 150 line éﬂd

the 100 line than between the 150 and 200.
A Yes, that's correct.
0. ~And that represents what you call the change

in slope.

A That's right, yes.

R

I T T T
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0. All right, does that also show that we en-

counter the formation a little thicker here than you would

expect?
A At the 150 foot line is what you're askiﬁg?
0. Well, between 150 and 100.
A Yes, sir.
0. Okay, so really we're talking about génerally

the same thing when we're talking about buildup and change
in slopé‘in this area? |

a Yes, sir,” that's right, yes.

0. And as to your limestone/dolomite line, you
say you just simply draw that line halfway between wells
that have dolomite and wells that don't have dolomite.

A That's correct.

0 And could the position of thié line be changed
by just simply'choosing which wells you want to draw the
lihe between?

&  Well, of course, you choose the nearest wells.
You can understand that you could pick a well‘two miles
south and it would also not have any doiomite, you wouldn't
very well choose that well as also é well without dolomite,
see. ‘Sp you'll have to,choose-those wells that are close
proximity to this change, where you know the change takes
place.

0 Okay. How did you estaﬁiish the 1imestone/
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dolomite line that runs through the southwest corner of

- 8ection 18?2 Of 22 South, 24 East?

A. Section 18, well, actually, the nearest weil,
¥ think was what you'd call the nearest south well, would be
that in Section 17, and then of course the Superior well,
and if you divided that distance between tnose two wells,
an equidistance would be a point at which that line, lime/
dolomite line, would -- would cross. That is essentially
how it was arrived at.

0 Why didn'‘t you draw the line between that

-

well and the Qell in Section 12 in the northwest?

A Séction 13?2 ¥vell, you céuld draw the line
closer to Sectiqn 13, that's true, but because there's a
well that I felt was fﬁrther soufh.in 17, I used it as the
most southerly well.

0 But again, if -- if the Commission authorized
this well‘ﬁo be drilled in Section 23, and it's drilléd in
23, and they get a dolomite section, thaf's going to change
the line. You've simply drawn an estimate on it?

A . Yes, fes, of céurse.

MR, STAMETS: No further questions.
MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the wit-
ness? He may be excused.

MR} CARR: I have one.

MR. RA!MEY: Oh, Mr. Carr.
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MR. CARR: One or two.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY Mp. caRr:
0. One concluding question. Does vour Exhibit
Two in your opinion properly show the dolomite/limestone'
cutoff line in Section 23?
A I think so.
MR. CARR: Okay, no further questions.
MR. RAMEY: Any other questions?
N
RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. LOSEE:

0 Your map, your Exhibit Two with the dolomiﬁe/
limestone cutoff, would show that the well proposed by the
Harvey Yates Company at either iocation would be dry, would
it not?

A Yes, sir.

0 The answer is yes?

That's ail.

' MR. RAMEY: The witness may be excused..
MR. CARR: We havebnothing further.

MR. RANMEY: You have nothing further?
MR. CARR: We have nothing further.

MR. RAMEY: I have one question of Mr. Lattu

T LS FURE W,
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on redirect.

ANDREW LATTU
resuming the stand, having been previously sworn, testified

as follows, to-wit:

REDIRECT LEXAMINATION
BY MR. LOSEE:

0. Have you examined the sample analysis log
prepared by Gulf OiJQéorporation on their Wo. 2 Well drilled
in Section 22, Township 22 South, Range 23 East?

A. Yes, I have. ’There are two sample logs
available on this well; one is prepared by a commercial
sample laboratory, and ﬁhe other one I examined was-prepared
by Gulf, who is the operator of the well, and Gulf reported
75 feet of dolomite in the section of the 9isco Canyon-
Indian Basin Reef. B2nd this was also the section that was
included in their perforations, and of course théy had com-
municatién with water from another carbonate below the Cisco

Canyon Zone, so it was a dry hole, or at least not a com-

‘mercial well.

0 Now, i*r. Lattu, with that knowledge and
looking at Marathon's Exhibit Two, would that cause vou as
a geologist to move the dolomite/limestore line south in

Sections 22 and 23 to accommodate that 75 feet of dolomite?
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A Yes, it would.
MR. LOSEE: ' That's all.

MR. RAMEY: Any questions? MNr. Buell?

RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. BUELL:

0. Mr. Buell, looking at this Gulf sample log
that you just referred to, what percentage of dolomite ver
foot does that log reveal?

A The log reveals dolomite as: the predominate
mineral through -- starting at a depth of 7612.on down to
approximately 76 -- well, getting close to 7690; somewhere
in there, and varied from 30 to 50 percent.

0 Coulail look at it?
‘A ‘Well, it's not -~ I doén't have Gulf's log
with me. This is notes I made.

0. You don't have the Gulf 169 with you?

A No, I do not.

MR. BUELL: That's all, Mr. Ramey.

MR, RAﬁEY: Any other questions?

I would like to have some additional informa-
tion. I would like all three of the geologists, Mr. Lattu,
Mr. Loomis, and Mr. Kollaja, folfurhish me maybe a Xeroxed

copy of the pay :oneS‘and show how they made their deter-

minations for these isovachous maps on -- oh, I'll just pick’

e

e s s o ARA |
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twvo wells that seem to differ quite a bit, I think the Super-

- ior well in Section 19 and pethaps the Gulf well in Section -

15.

IMR. BUELL: You went a little too fast for

me, Mr. Ramey. What was the second well?

MR. RAMEY: The Gulf well in Séétion 15.
That's the one Mr. Lattu-vicks tﬁe buildup on and none of the
rest of you have a buildup, and there seems to be quite a
difference on the Superior well as to from the Iso@achs, and
I would f;quest the three geologists to send me a --

MR. BUELL: ’As I undersfaﬁd your request, you
simply want to be shown on the "logs the determination fbdt"
by foot that they made'on that log that went in their total
figure of feet of whatever they were mapping-on their Iso--
pachs?

MR. RAMEY: Right.

And also, Mé. Lattu, if youewould'send me
what information you have on ;he Gulf well.

Now, do we have any statements?

'MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir. . :

MR. RAMEY: Yes, Mr. Losee. Mr. Carr?

MR. CARR: Just a very brief statement. I
would like to point out that we've been authorized -- Gulf

and Ralph Lowe Estate also concur in the statement which I'm

about to make.
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We simply have a question’before the Com-
mission of how many productive acres we have in Section 23,
and a question of when the Commission authorizes the drilling
of a well with’an unorthodox location in this section, how
much of a penalty should be imposed.

It appears to us that the burden is on Yateé
to show the number of productive acres in_Section 23, and to
do this they have h&pothesizéd a structural high in Sections
23 and 24, and also have given limited consideration to the
dgta which is available from the dry holes which have been

drilled in that section.

We would submit to Ybu that correct aﬁalysis
of the evidence will show that there is little, if any,
prdductive acreage in Section 23; there is not a structural.
ﬁigh; that it's been pointed out here today, you can drill
and see if there is a high, but we wouldrlike to point out
that there's aiready been drilling in Section 23 which shows
that there is limited dolomite in ‘the area, therefore, there
is limited permeability and tﬁe only conclusion that we can
reach is there are approximately 40 productive acrés iﬂ
Section 23.

Ve would like to emphasize that if Yates is
not severely penalized in the order authqrizing it to drill

at an unorthodox location the Commission will be authorizing

drainage of adjoining properties and will impair the correla-
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tive rights of other interest owners in the Indian Basin
Field.

MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Carr, Mr. Buell?

MR. BUELL: Mr. Ramey, for Amoco, let me
briefly say this.

We've been wrestling here today, all mérnihg,
with what I think is one of the thorniest and most difficult
problems that you all have to face in making a decision, and
I can say that with confidence because I have been on both
sides.

I have been an applicant for an unorthodox
location. I have also opposed an unorthodox location.

Normally, it is difficult for you decision-
makers because we're dealing generally with a gray afea.
Usually, in the area in guestion we have no data, or will
have a well that was not qompleted, a déry hole, but vet had
some show of gas. P

Now you all have an easier time of it here
in this case. Ve have two wells in‘this same section in
which the appiicant wanéé to drili, and every witness here
today has agreed those were just as bone dry as any well
could be.

( So I think in that regard you're not dealing

here with a gray area; rather you're dealing with what more

or less amouhts to a white and black area. I think the white
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area is that there is very little, if any;‘productive acreage
in the north half of the north half of 23. 1 appreciate the
problem Mr. Lattu had, and I'say this sincerely and seriously
I thought he handled the matter of two dry, dry holes as
well as any witness I've ever seen.

But even regardless of that, the evidence has
compélled you all to nandate a penalty that will be fair.
I know you always want to. give an applicant the opportunity
to drill a well to protect his correlative rights, but you

shouldn't let that consideration override your statutory

‘duty to also protect the correlative ‘rights of the offset

6wners of interest.

I think'this case is crystal clear that the
only fair penalty‘would be a 75 percent penalty or a 25 per-
cent allowabie.’

Now we can look to the west in Sectiodns 21,
and 22, where in my opinion the Commission did not set a
fair penalty. I think'théyygave those two wells, those un-
orthodox wells, away too high an allowable, but let me point
this out. Two wrongs shouldn't be’uséd to perpetuate another
wrong. I think if you permit this well with any allowable
greater than 25 percent it will grossly violate the corre-
lative rights of Marathon and Amocé.

I strongly recommend a penalty of at least

75 percent or an allowable no greater than 25 percent of
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allowable.
MR. RAMEY: Thank you, Mr. Buell.
Mr. Losee,
MR. LOSEE: Mr. Ramey, I'd like to first

comment on the testimony of Maratlhon, which I believe on

(&
e
o

number of productive acres is 40, &and that if we drill a
vell at either location it will be a dry h;ie. Under those
circumstances the only way to answer it is to let the well
be'drilled and it should not be of concern to Marathon, if
they belie?e their geology.

| Now, the guestion was’asked of Mr. La;tu as
to whethervif he was an offset operaﬁor, such as Marathon
and Amoco, would he prefer the well arilled at 660 or 999.

And I would ask the question -- or”answer the guestion for

" Marathon and Amoco that to the extent there's gas in Section -

23, they're draining it and they'd just as soon no well was
drilled in Section 23. p

But that defeats the correlative rights of'the
owners of that tract in Section 23 to do so.

Now, Amoco, Mr. Allen testified that a fair -

allowable would be 25 perceat. He also testified that a fair

allowable for the Texas 0il and Gas well would be 25, when

~in fact it's 55 percent. He testified that the allowable

- for the Southwest Natural Gas ought to be slightly‘more than

25 but not 55-1/4, which is what it is.
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A ) And that brings me to partially a legal argu-~
2 ment. I realize this is é -- as Mr, Buell says ~- this is
3 a tough decision for the Commission. Obviocusly, ﬁhe people
4 in 23 are entitled to, if thére‘s gas under there, to get
’ 5 their fair share of it.
6 The people to the north of them are are en-
7 titied to be protected. As a matter of fact, your Rule 104G
& says you can take such ’action as will offset an advantage
S obtained by the unorthodox location.
g§§§ "’) Now, we don't question the authority of the
E%EE " Conunissidn to establish an allowable formula, or a éifferent
OZ2e .
; 5ﬁ§§g§ 12 allowable‘»formula for different fields, but I do question
] zégg 13 thg aut‘nority of the Commission to establish a ;iifferent
v'ﬁﬁg” 14 ailowable formula within the same field, and that was ac-
18 complished by the order entered after the hearing before
1 Mr. Nutter. Let me explain.
- " That formula had two factors built in it, and
18 I'm looking solely at the 990 location. The first factor
19 was thev assumed radial 'di:ainage and found that atv an orthodox
20 lééation in the nor:ch corner of Section 23 this well at 9'_90
2 feet, where at an orthodaox would;‘d‘rain -200 acres oxit of sur-
2 rounding lands, at a 920 location it would drain 325.3 acres, |
&é} 23 so that formuia took 20C over 325, which is really 61 percéh‘c |
24 and then it multipiiea that 61 percent by the number of pro-
25

ductive acres, and I assume this was planimetered because the
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testimony was 350 in the original hearing. ’331.6 over 640,
which gives 51.8 percent.

By multiplying‘the two together you can& up
with an allowable factor of 32, anc I don't question the
authority of the Commission whether that is or is not a
éroPer formu]a,;but I do gquestion the authority of the Com-
mission to apply that formula %o SéctiOn 23 and apply a dif-
ferent formula to the two other unorthodox wells on the ad-
joinihg sections, 21 and 22.

Then in the Southwest Natural Gas case the
Commission found 3é6 possible productive acres an& applied
360 over 640 to come up with a 56-1/4 percent allowable.

In the Texas 0il ané Gas case the Commission
found 350 possibly productive acres and c;ﬁe up with an
allowable of 55, which you take 350 over 640 and ybu come
up with a 55.

What I am wrging is that the penalﬁy on Sectior
23 should be calculated the same way ;he penalty was in
Section 21 or 22 because if it doesn;t, it violates that
portion of the Hew Mexico Constitution and thef?ederal Con-
stitution which sayg that ro person can be denied the equal
protection of the law.

The formula has alreadycbeen established for

unorthodox locations in this pool and I woulé hope in assessin

the penalty which we acknowledge should be assessed, that the
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Commission will use the same formula that was assessed in
the two offsetting wells.

Anc as you will note from the testimony,
neither Amoco nor Marathon thinks those wells were penalized
enéugh, and their maps would justify a greater penalty, but
the fact is those wells were drilled with a greater allowable
than either Marathon or Amoco would noﬁ say they're entitled
to, and in order,to‘protect the rights of the people under
Section 23, you're going to have to havé a similar tYpe of

P

allowable.

We think our testimony, and it is interpre-
tive geology till somebody aigs a well. We're not going to
know whether theré is this buildup. There is surely supéort
for‘it, and Mr. Lattu‘s testimony is that approximateiy 350
acres‘are»north of the 125-foot line. He did not planimeter
it but hé éid it by squares. I assume that the planimeter
will be reaéonably accurate.

Thank you,

o

— g

MR. BUELL: Mr. Ramey, I didn't interrupt Mr.
Losee in his statement, but when he went into the Nuiter
forrmula it was completely outside the record of tiis hearing.
At the outset he offered the record of the hearing before
Examiner Nutter and you refused to admit it; so therefore,
in our testimony and our closing statement we made no re-

ference whatsoever to Examiner Nutter's formula, and I didn't
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want to interrupt him. He's always courteous to me and I
wanted  to show him the same cdﬁrtesy, but he was completely
outside the record.

MR. RAMEY: Thank you. We'll keep that in
mind, Mr. Buell. |

Mr. Losee, pefhaps, you know, a séiﬁtion
would be to add up all three figures of producﬁive acres
and divide it by three and apprly that.

MR. LOSEE: Well, Mr. Ramey, of coursé, I
think you have to take, and@.I realize it's tough because I
jagree with Mr. Buell when he sayé nobody in this room or in
the state or anywhere knows what is down there.

MR. RAMEY: Maybe we can make that deter-
mination, Mr. Losee.

Thank you. Anything-further in this case?
Mr. Nutterx?

MR. NUTTER: Yes. We have received corres-
pondence from Mr., Hugh Hanagan, representing Hanagan Petro—
leum Corpofation. He says in his letter that based on his
studies there's leséAfhan 150 productive acres and that the
allowablé if thé location is granted. should not bé more than
25 percent.

MR. RAMEY: Thank you. Anything further?

The Commission wili take the case under ad-

visement. (Hearing conciuded.)
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SALLY WALTON BOYD, a Court Reporter, DO HEREBY

CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached Transcript of

Hearing before the 011 Conservation Division was reported

by me; that said transcript is a full, true, and correct

record of the hearing, prepared by me to the best of my

ability, knowledge, and skill, from my notes taken at the

time of the hearing.

G W Rouy sy

Sally W. Boyd, C.S.R.
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: f, A O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

T STATE OF NEW MEXICO y
ML P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE L
87501 '
DIRECTOR : , LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST
JOE D. RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD

December 26, 1978

Re: CASE NO. 6266

Mr., Jerry Losee ORDER NO. R-5802-A
Losee & Carson

Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 239
Artesia, New Mexico 88210 Applicant:

Haxvey E. Yates Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

JDR/fd

Copy of order also sent to: J

Hobb§ 0oCC X
Artesia OCC *
Aztec 0OCC

Other_Guy Buell, William F. Carr, Robert Pickens
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-STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

N THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
ALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
€OMMISSION FOR THE PURPOSE OF
© CONSIDERING:

wv-_.......__._.__... T

CASE NO. 6266 DE NOVO
Order No. R-5802=A

PPLICATION OF HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY

FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LGCATION, -
DDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 6, 1978,
t Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter, and
n November 7, 1978, before the 0il Conservation Commission of
ew Mexice, hereinafier referred to as the "Commission.®

NOW, on this 20th day of December, 1978, the Commission;
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
nd the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised

n the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required

By law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
fubject matter thereof,

" {2) That the applicant, Harvey E. Yates Company, seeks
proval of an unorthodox gas well location for an Upper Penn-
lvanian test well to be drilled at a point 660 feet from the
rth line and 660 feet from the East line of Section 23, Town-
ip 22 South, Range 23 East, NMPM, Indian Basin-Upper
nnsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, or in the
ternative, an unorthodox location for said well at a point 990
et from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of said

tion 23.
(3) That the special pool rules for said Indian Basin-

Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, as promulgated by Order No. R-2440
hd made permanent by Order No. R-2440-A, provide for 640-acre _
bne section) spacing and proration units in said pool with wells

b .be located no nearer than 1650 feet to the outer boundary of

- the section and no nearer than 330 feet to any governmentai
dquarter-quarter section line.

I L T R S e e g O
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(4) That according to evidence presented at the hearing
.;t least 448 acres of the subiect Section 23 is probably non-
éroductive of gas from the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas
?ool leaving a maximum of 192 acres as contributory of gas from
$aid pool.
|
{5) That according to the evidence presented at the
earing, applicant is the owner of probable gas reserves under-
ying a portion of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East,
PM, -and should be permitted to develop and produce said

eserves in order to prevent waste.

(6) That to permit a well to be drilled and produced at
ither of the proposed non-standard locations without imposing
compensatory production penalty against such well would
iolate the correlative rights of owners of offsetting acreage.

(7) That a reasonable penalty to be imposed on a well
illed at either of the proposed unorthodox locations should
ake into consideration the non-productive lands included in the
pacing and proration unit.

(8) That the penalized allowable factor for a well drilled
Qt a non-standard location should be arrived at by the applica-~
ion of the following formula: :

No. of productive
s ) acres in proposed
Allowable proration unit

Pactor = No. of acres in
standard proration
unit

. {(9) That the allowable factor for a well drilled at either
Bf the proposed non-standard locations described in Finding No.
[2) above should be calculated as follows:

Allowable _ 192 (Finding 4; = 0.30
~ Pactor 40 (F ng 3 *

(10) That the assignment of an allowable factor as described
dn Pinding No. (9) above will permit the applicant to produce its:
just and equitable share of the gas in the Indian Basin-Upper
,aennsylvanian Gas Pool, will protect applicant's correlative

ights and prevent waste, and will protect the correlative rights
Rf offset operators in the pool.

PR S
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i (11) That each of the two proposed locations, as deéscribed
in Finding No. (2) above, should be approved, subject to the
Qllowable restriction described in Finding No. (9) abovae.
|
t
{

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

’ (1} That the applicant, Harvey E. Yates Company, is hereby
uthorized to drill an Upper Pannsylvanian gas test well at a
int 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East
iine or at a point 990 feet from the North line and 990 feet
rom the East line of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23
st, NMPM, Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy
ounty, New Mexico, provided however, that such well upon com-
letion in said pool shall have an allowable factor for gas
roration purposes of 0.30.

(2) That all of said Section 23 shall be dedicated to a
ell completed in the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool
t either of the aforesaid locations.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
mtry of such further orders as the Commission may dgem necessary.

DONE at:- Santa Fe, New Mexico. on the daf and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO |
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chai

EAL
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Houston Division ’
Production Exploration, U.S. & Canada -

Marathon P.O.Box 552

H Midland, Texas 79702
Oil Company Telephone 915/682-1626

REGEIVER
November 27, 1978

NOV 30 1978
Mr. William F. Carr

Catron, Catron & Sawtell CATRON, CATRON & SAWTELY
P. 0. Box 788 ‘ R

Sante Fe, New Mexico 87501
Dear Bill:

Enclosed are some of the logs of the Indian Basin Field as per your
request of 11-20-78. I am sending copies of all the logs in the two
southern tiers of sections along the southern border of the field.

A copy of the Reef map is also included to show the wells of these
logs, and appropriately marked.

I Xeroxed only the heading and the reef portion for convenience, but
if Mr. Ramey wants the whole log I will run them off and forward same.
Also, if he wants additional logs of other wells in the field, I will
forward them.

If I can be of further help just let me know.

Yours very truly,

4

A.'A. Kollaja

AAR/jm
Encls.

cc: Mr. Robert J. Pickens
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Houston Division :
Production Exploration, U.S. & Canada

Marathon P.0. Box 552

v . Midland, Texas 79702
suanion] Oil Company Telephone 915/682-1626

November 15, 1978

William F. Carr
53 01d Santa Fe Trail .
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Bill:

Enclosed are copies of the logs the commissioner asked for at the
hearing. ' :

1. Pan Am #1 Hollowell ﬂA" USA
Sec. 17-22S-24E

2. Gulf #2 Helling Fed.
Sec. 22-22S-23E

3. The Superior 0il #1 Cone Butte Unit
S€e |9 -22- 2 .
There is some confusion, my note says that they asked for a well
in Sec. 15-22-24, where no well exists so I am aésuming they meant

it to be the well in Sec. 17-22-24, Hopefully this satisfies the
request. ‘

"Good luck on your move to your new office.

Yours truly,

A1

RECEIVED

NOV 2 197
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';(, N \ Harvey E. Yates Campany
L Co S ) SR 40). North Colorado ‘
anta o Midlam, Texas 79701

November 15, 1978

Secretary Director, 0. C. D.
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Ramey:

Enclosed are the data you requested at the hearing of case number 6266
DeNovo, 14, Noverber 1978.

1. Xerox of Isopach Interval, Indian Basin Carbonate.
Gulf Helbing Federal Comm Unit "F", (Section 15, T-22S, R-23E.)
Superior Cone Butte Unit, (Section 19, T-22S, R-24E.)

2. Sample analysis of Indian Basin Carbonate Zone.
Gulf Helbing Federal Mumber 2, {(Section 22, T-228, R-23E,)

The Superior Cone Butte Unit test is included on my cross section A-A,
Exihibit number 4, an extra copy of which is included with this letter.

Respectfully s,

Lattu

enclosure
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STATE OF NEW MEXXCO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN TREE MATTER OF THE HEARING .
{CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

(DIVISION FOR THE PURPOSE OF
|CONSIDERING:

CASTE NO. 6266
Order No. R-5802

APPLICATION OF HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY

FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

‘ORDER OF  THE DIVISION

BY THE DIVISION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 6, 1978,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

MOV, on this 20th day-of September, 1978, the Division
Director, having considered the testimony, the record, and the
recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in
the 'premises, '

FINDS:

-

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Division has jurisdiction of this cause and the
Bubject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Harvey . Yates Company, seeks
pproval®of an unorthodox gas well location for an Upper Penn-
ylvanian, test well to be drilled at a point 660 feet from the
orth line and 660 feet from the Fast line of Section 23, Town-
hip 22 South, Range 23 East, NMPM, Indian Basin-Upper
ennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, Wew Mexico, or in the
lternative, an unorthodox location for said well at a point
90 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line
f said Section 23. T

(3) That the special pool rules for said Indian Basin- ,
pper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, as promulgated by Order No. R-2440
nd made permanent by Order illo. R-2440-A, provide for 640-acre
(orie section) spacing and proration units in said pool with wells
ko be located no neéarer than 1650 feet to the outer boundary of
the section and no nearer than 330 feet to any governmental
quarter-quarter section line.




Ay
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§Case No. 6266
“0rder No., R-~5802

i

(4) That the applicant, by its Ixhibit No. 2 in this
icase, has shown that at least 308.4 acres of the subject
<Sect10n 23 is prcbably non-productive of gas from the Indian
“Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, leaving a maximum of 331.6
Pacres as contributory of gas from Sald pool.

l
&
!
H

‘ (5) That a well drilled at the closest permissable distance
ifrom the outer boundaries of a standard gas spacing and proration -
unit, i.e., 1650 feet from each of the nearest outer boundaries,
agsuming radial drainage of 640 acres, has a drainage pattern

that extends 200.2 acres beyond the boundaries of its unikt.

(6) ‘That a well drilled at the location sought by the
applicant in this case, 'i.e., 660 feet from each of the nearest
outer boundaries of the unit, assuming radial drainage of 640
acres, has a drainage pattern that extends 357.1 acres beyond
the boundaries of its unit, leaving but 282 9 acres of drainage
pattern within the unit.

(7) That a well drilled at the alternative location sought
by the applicant in this case, i.e., 990 feet from each of the
iinearest outer boundaries of the unit, assuming radial :drainage
of 640 acres, has a drainage pattern that extends 325.3 acres
beyond the boundaries of its unit, leaving but 314.7 acres of
drainage pattern within the unit.

{8) That according to the evidence presented at the
hearing, applicant is the owner of probable gas reserves under-
lying a portion of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East,
NMPM, and should be permitted to develop and produce said
regserves in order to prevent waste.

{9) That to permit a well to be drilled and produced at
either of the proposed non-standard locations without imposing
a compensatory production penalty against such well would
violate the correlative rights of owners of offsetting acreage.

(10) That a reasonable penalty to be imposed on a well
drilled at either of the proposed unorthodox locations should
take into consideration both the non-productive lands included
in the spacing and proration unit and the extent to which the
well's radius cf drainage impinges upon neighboring properties
beyond the radius of drainage for a standard location.

(11) That the penalized allowable factor for a well drilled
at a non-standard location should be arrived at by the applica-
tion of the following formula:

T I N e e e e
i i e F g, 3 T o

i
i
E .
1
g




Case No. 6266
Order No. R~5802

No. of acres outside No. of productive
unit that are drained acres in proposed
standard location proration unit
A%;g:z?le = ﬁgf'af'acres outside X No. of acres in
unit that would be standard proration
drained by proposed unit
location

{(12) That the allowable factor for a well drilled at the
proposed 660/660 non-standard location described in Finding
¥No. (2) above should be calculgted as follows:

Allowable _ 200.2 (Finding 5) 331.6 (Finding 4) _ . .o
Factor 357.1 (¥ind ng B 64 Finding 3 ‘

(13) That the allowable factor for a well drilled at the
proposed alternative 990/990 non-standard location described in

1IFinding No. (2) above should bhe calculated as follows:

lallowable _ 200.2 (Finding 5) y 331.6 (Finding 4) _ 5,
Factor 325.3 (Finding 7 640 (Finding 3) *

(14) That the assignment of an allowable factor as
described in Findings Nos. (12) and (13) above to the locations
proposed by applicant will permit the applicant to produce its
just and equitable share of the gas in the Indian Basin-Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, will protect applicant's correlative
rights and prevent waste, and will protect the correlative
rights of offset operators in' the pool.

(15) That each of the two proposed locations, as described
in Finding No. (2) above,. should be approved, subject to the
allowable restrictions described in Findings Nos. (12) and (13)
ahove.

- I7 IS THEREFPORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Harvey E. Yates Company, is hereby
authorized to drill an Upper Pennsylvanian gas test well at a
point 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East
line of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, NMPM,
Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, provided however, that such well upcn completion in

said pool shall have an allowable factor for gas proration
purposes of 0.29.

In the alternative, applicant is hereby authorized to
11drill said well at a point 990 feet from the North line and 990
feet from the Sast line of said Section 23, provided however,




e o
Case No. 6266
Order No. R-5802

='t:hat'thea’well at this location upon completion in said pool shall
have an allowable factor for gas proration purposes of 0.32.

% (2) That all of sald Section 23 shall be dedicated to a
\well completed in the Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool
ilat either of the aforesaid locations.

(3) 7That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
Jjientry of such further orders ag the Division may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

ATE OF NEW,MEXICQ
/OT}, CONSERVATION DIVISION

£a/
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ATWOOD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER .

A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION

LAWYERS

JEFF D.ATWOOO {i1883-1260]
ROSS L.MALONE [1910-1974]

Mr. Joe Ramey
Secretary-Director

Oil Conservation Commission

Post Office Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

~ - R

N

P -
iyt g 8]
p. 0. DRANER 765
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201
[s08) 622-s221

November 9, 1978

.RE: Examiner Hearing November 14, 1978

Case No.

- -Deaxr Mr. Ramey:

We would appre01ate your, flllng the enclosed
Entry of Appearance for Amoco Productlon Company in

Case No. 6266 (De Novo).

6266 (DE NOVO)

Thank you and with regards, I am,

BWC:sgs
Enc.

cc:  Guy Buell, Esquire
w/enc.

Very truly yours,

Brian W. Copple

’

CHARLES F. MALOKE
RUSSELL D. MANN
PAUL A. COOTER
BOB F.TURNER
ROBERT A, JOHNSON
JOHN W.BASSETY
ROBERT E. SA8IN
BRIAN W. COPALE

RANDAL W. ROBERT3




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO .

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )
OF HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY FOR )
UNORTHODOX LOCATION, SECTION 23 )
) Case No. 6266
) DE NOVO
)

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 23 EAST;
INDIAN BASIN-UPPER PENNYSLVANIAN
GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY,. NEW MEXICO.

'ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned hereby eﬂter_their appearance on

behalf of Amoco Production Company with Guy Buell of Houston,

Texas.

ATWOOD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER, P.A.

Post Office Drawer 700.
! ‘ Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSYON
Santa Fe, New Mexico
November 7, 1978

COMMISSION HEARING

— ey R s mme e e e e mmn van e T mm s g S g ewm e See  mm - e —

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 6146
(DE NOVO)

Application of Jerome P. McHugh for downhole
commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Application of Harvey E. Yates Company for an
unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County,
New Mexico, : ’

CASE 6266
(DE NOVO)

Application of Durham, Inc., for compulsory -
pooling, Eddy CTounty, New Mexico. CASE 6377
In the*matter of the hearing called by the
"0il Conservation Division on the motion of
Shell 0il Company to permit Corinne Grace
and ‘all ‘other interested parties to appear .
and show cause why Division Order No. R-3713
should not be declared null and void.

CASE 6378

e

Application of Shell 0il Company for pool
contraction and pool extenrsion, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

CASE 6379

Nl Nt el st N i e St it ok Nt Nt Nk Nk il Nl N sl "l gt Nl St u?

— e — m—n amm — g e v e e e e . e e wmm —— ema . —— o e

BEFORE: Joe D. Ramey, Director
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARANCES

For the New Mexico 0il L -
Conservation Commission: Lynn Teschendorf
Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico

s




Page 2

MR. RAMEY: Call Cases 6146, 6266, 6377, 6378, and 6379.

MS. TESCHENDORF: Case 5146, application of Jerome P. McHugh for
doﬁnhole commingling<Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Upon applica-
tion of Jerome P. McHugh this case will be heard Dg'Novo.

Case 6266, application of Harvey E. Yates Company for an unorthodox
éas well location, Eddthounty, New Mexico. Upon applicatiOn of
Harvey E. Yates Company this case will be heard De Novo.

Case 6377, application of Durham, Inc., for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexiceo. '

case 6378, in the: matter of the heérihg called by the 0Qil Consérva-
tion Division on the motion of Shell 0il Company to permit Cofinne
Grace and all oﬁher interested parties to appear and show cause why
Division Order No. R-3713 should not be declared null and void.
Case 6379, application of Shell 0il Company for-poél contraction
and pool extension, Eddy County,vNew“Mexico;

It is<iequested that these cases be continued until November 14,
1978. |

MR. RAMEY: This heéring is hereby continued until November
14, l§78, 9 o'clock a.m., Oil Conservation Commissioﬁ Conference
Room, State Land Office Building; Santa Fe, New Mexico. The

hearing is adjourned.




PHONE B0B - 623-5083

’ : ? J. P. WHITE BUILDING
&@&m Wy 0O '\(31 PoOST o:'tce BOX 1787

PETROLEVN OIS
@@%P@@&FM]N ‘@W@M'

November 2, 1978

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTEd

011 Conservation Division
P.0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Subject: Unorthodox Gas Well Location

i Indian Basin Field

Eddy County, New Mexico

Case No. 6266 (De-Novo)
November 7, 1978 Hearing
(Continued to November 14, 1978)

Gentlemen:

Hanagan Petroleum Corporat1on as an operator, work1ng 1nterest owner, and overr1d1ng
royalty owner ih several Upper Penn. gas wells in the Indian Basin Field, again for
the record objects to the proposed unorthodox gas well location in Sect1on 23, T22§,
R23E, Eddy County, New Mexico. The objection includes the proposed surface locat1on,
part1cu]ar]y the 660' FN & EL location, the dedication of 640 acres to the proposed
gas well, and the producing of this we]] 'without a drastic cut in its gas allowable
from“the Upper Penn. Field gas pay.

The decision of the 011 Conservation Division's on this matter contained in their ‘
Order R-5802 after the July 6, 1978 hearing on this case was that all of the requests
were granted for the drilling of the unorthodox Tocation with only one ‘exception;
i.e., a penalized gas allowable. 1In our opinion, the 0il1 Conservation Division

Order R-5802 was very favorable to the party requesting this unorthodox ‘location.

This decision could result in the dr1111ng of an Upper Penn. gas well in the Indian
Field at a crowded-in 660' from leaseline location (nearly 1,000 beyond normal
spacing), marks the.first well-drilled in the field with a 640 acre dedication even
though it already has not one but two Upper Penn. dry holes on it.

~As to the allowable pena]ty 1mposed, it shou]d be readily apparent that one should be
applied and in this case the one given was certainly more thaii-we would have expected
“under the circumstances. The actual location of the two dry holes in the section plus
an additional direct west offset dry hole.in Section 22 along with the drillstem
tests and presence of tight limestone, in our op1n10n, 1nd1cates that less than 160
acres of the NE% is possibly gas productive.

R S e




0i1 Conservation Division
November 2, 1978
Page 2

Any gas produced by this well due to an increase in allowable above that
granted in Order R-5802 must come from outside this proration unit, thus ad-
versely affecting the correlative rights of other parties producing gas from
this reservoir. Therefore, no additional allowable should be granted this
proposed well. -

Yours truly,

Hugh Hanagan L%
Vice President o
Hanagan Petroleum Corporation

HEH/pjt



bocket No. 35-78

Dockets Nos. 37-78 and 3B-78 are tentativeiy sct for .hearing on November 21 and December 6, 1978. Applications

for licaring

nust ba filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDAY - NOVEMBER 7, 1978

011 CONSERVATION comussmx - 9 A.M. -~ ROOM 205
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEX1CO

CASE 6146:

nﬂ_.‘mf*
L ~GASE 6266:
.w“*~‘m‘“vss

R

CASE 6377:

13

;

|

; .

; CASE 6378:
!

1

§

CASE 6379:

(DE NOVO) (Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Jerome P. Mcltugh for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the downhole commingling of Tapacito—callup
and Basin-Dakota production within the wellbore of his Jicarilla Well No. 5 located in Unit D of
Section 29, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, Rew Mexice.

Upon dpplication of Jerome P. McRugh this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions of
Rule 1220. : .

(DE NOVO)

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, In the above-styled cause, secks approval for the unorthodox location of an Upper Pennsyl-
vanian test well to be loczted 660 feet from the North and East lines or, in the alternative, 990
feet from the North and East lines of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, Indian Basin-
Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, all of said Section 23 to be dedicated to the
well,

Upon application of Harvey E. Yutes Company this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the
provisions of Rule 1220.

Application of Durham, Inc., for compulsoty pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order pocling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation underlying Section
8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedi-
cated to 2 well to be drilled 1650 feet from the North and East. lines of said Section 8. Also to be
considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof
as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the

“designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Division on the motjon of Shell 0il Company
to permit Corinne Grace and ‘all other interested parties to appear and show cause why Division Order
No. R=3713, which pooled all of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
should not be declared null and void, if said pooling order has not already automatically expired due
to non-productian. N ’

N ) .
Application of Shell 0il Company for pool contraction and pool extension, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the contractior of the Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool by the
deletion therefrom of the N/2 of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
or in the alternative, all of said Section 8, and the extension of the Cemetery-Morrow Gas Pool to
include the aforesaid N/2 or all of said Secticvn 8. .

*************************k**t**‘****H*********k*****k*************ﬁ*******************************k*********l:k*t***

-

Docket No. 36-78

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING — WEDNESDAY - NOVEMBER 8, 1978

9 A.M, — OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION CONFERENCE ROOH;
STATE LAND CFFICE BUILDING, SANTA'FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Eiaminer'v

CASE 6369:

Application of Amoco Production Company for an’ unorthodox gas well location ‘and’ simultaneous dedication,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, ia the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox loca-
tion of its DR Hell No. 3 to be drilled 660 feet from the North and East lines of Section 16, Township

located in Unit E to the present 320-acre unit comprising the N/2 of said Sectfion 16.
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. ‘ LAW OFFICES
. ‘
LOSEE & CARSON,Pr.A.
A.J.LOSEE , 300 AMERICAN HOME BUILDING AREA CODE 5OS
JOEL M.CARSON P.O. DRAWER 239 ) 746-3508

CHAD DICKERSON - ARTES1A, NEW MEXICO 88210 SRR

11 October 1978

New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
! P. O. Box 2088
E Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

§

]

i : .

! Mr. Joe D. Raméy, Director
i

i

Re: Application of Hérvey E. Yates Company for
Unorthodox Gas Well Location, Case No. 6266,
Order No. R-5802

! Dear Mr. Ramey:

Enclosed, you will please find three copies of application for
a de novo hearing on the above unorthodox gas well location
application. Please let us know when thlS matter has been set
for hearing before the Commission.

'Very truly yours,
LOSEE, CARSON & DICKERSON, P.A. |
1 4 oaey \
‘ ’ ‘ A. J. Losee

AJL:3jc¢chb
s Enclosures

cc w/enclosure: Mr. George M. Yates
Mr. William F. Carr
-Mr. K. M. Nolen

T T 3 Rt R i S v T . o N - - - ERRIEEE co- g E - . E -
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY FOR AN

, UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,

.-+ INDIAN BASIN-UPPER PENNSYLVANIAN GAS
POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO '

CASE NO. 6266

es &3 88 e se e

APPLICATTON-FOR DE NOVO HEARING

COMES NOW HARVEY E. YgéES COMPANY, by its attorneys,
‘and'in'supporg hereof respec;fully states:

1. | On June 6, 1978 Harvey E. Yates‘Company filed its

application for an unorthodox gas well location 660 feet frdm

the North and East lines.of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range

23 East, N.M.P.M. or, in the alternative, 590 feet from the North
andrﬁast Lines of said Section 23, and all of the allegations of

said applicatién are incorporated hereinvby reference,

2. Thé application wés ﬁeard on July 6, 1978 before
| Daniel S. Nutter, the examine¥'duly appointed by the Division to
hear the matter.

3. Oon Séptember 20, 1978 the Division Director
issued_Order No. R-5802 approving the uno?thodox gas well lOcaf

tions and establishing an allowable factor of 0.29 for the loca-

tion 660 feet from the North and East lines of said Section 23,

and an allowable factor of 0.32 for the location 990 from the

North and East lines of said Section 23.
4, Applicant is adversely affected by the allowable
factors assigned to each unorthodox location, and not more than

30 days have elapsed since the order was entered.




660 feet from the North and East lines of said-Section 23 or,

'WHEREFORE, applicant prays:i

A, That this application be set for hearing de novo
before the 0il Conservation Commission, and that notice of said
hearing be givén>as required by law.

B. ‘That upon heéring the Commission enter its order
éranting applicant permission to drill its proposed(gas well
in the alternative, 990 feet from fhe North and East lines of
said Section 23, and to establish a just and reasonable allowable
factor for each of said locations.

C. And for such other relief aétmay be just’in the> i

premises. . o o 1

7.

HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY i

o,

S

LOSEE, CARSON & DICKERSON, P.A.
-P. O. Drawer 239 :
Artesia, New Mexico 88210

T R P

Attorneys for Applicant

:
i
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BEFORE TUE OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THR APPLICATION OF
HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY FOR AN
UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,

INDIAN BABIN-~UPPFR PENNSYLVANIAN GAS
POOL, BDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

CASE NO. 6266

o % a0 = d8 va

APPLICATION FOR DE NOVO HEARING

COMES NOW HARVEY B, YATES COMPANY, by its attorneys,
and in lﬁpport hereof respectfully states:

1. On June 6, 1978 Harvey E. iatos Company filed its
appliéhtion“tor an unorthodox gas well location 660 feet from
-the Horth and East lines of Section 23, Township 22 South, Renge
'23 East, N.N.P.M. or, in the alternative, 990 feet from the North
and East lines of :aid’égctiou 23, and’;il of the allegations of
said application are incorporated herein by refcrenc;}

2. 'The spplication was heard on July 6, 1978 before
Daniel 8. Nutter, the{gxlninar duly appointed by the pivision to
hear the matter. ‘\ |

3, On September 20, 1978 the Division Pirector
issued Order No. R-5802 approving the unorthodox gas waell loca-
tions and establishing an allowable factor of 0.29 for the loca-~.
tion 660 feet from the MNorth and East lines of said Section 23,
and an allowable factor of 0.32 for the location 930 from the
Horth and tast lines of said Section 23.

4. Applicant is adversely affected by the allowable

factors assigned to each unorthodox location, and not more than

30 days have elapsed since the order was sntered.

T T T T T TS TS T o o TYTY T T Py )

)




WHEREFORL, applicant prayss

A. That this application be set for hearing de novo

before the Oil Conservation Commission, and that notice of said

heaxing be given as regquired by law.

B. That upon heaxing the Commiassion enter its ordex
granting applicant permission to drill its proposed gas well
660 feat from the North and EZast lines of said Seqtion 23 or,
in the alternative, 990 feet from the North and East lines of

sald Section 23, and to establish a just and reasonable allowable '

factox for each of said locations.

C. And for such other relief as may be just in the

premises.

’

HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY

’By:‘ | P W

A. J. Losee
LOSEE, CARSON & DICKERSON, P.A.
P. O. Drawer 239

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Attorneys for Applicant
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ComMMIs

FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,

(‘:ubject matter thereof.

ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT

i ] STATE OF NEW MEXICY
‘r OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE MATTER OF THZ HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONEERVATION

FOR THE PURPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6266 L€ /VOVO
Ordexr No. R-5802-— :

APPLICATION OF HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

. Corir)5500A
ORDER OF THF DIVISIQN .

(}@“@Wﬁiﬁav
BfoS;Qg

BY TEE

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. On July 6, 1978,

nserVaf10w (ommis or o (e ed,

oY, having consIHered the testimon
nar, and befégjfully advised in

‘e;premises,
TINDS:

é""”?/

(1) quéggzgggﬁblic notice having been given as required
vy law, the has jurisdiction of this cause and the

- (2) That the applicant, Harvey E. Yates Company, seeks
hpproval of an unorthodox gas well location for an Upper Penn-
sylvanian test well to .be drilled at a point 660 feet from the
orth line and 660 feet from the Eagt line of ‘Section 23, Town-
ship 22 South, Range 23 East, NMPM,. Indian Basin-Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, Hew Mexico, or in the '
hlternative, an unorthodox location for said well at a point
D90 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the Last line

bf said Section 23. ’

(3) That the special pool rules for said Indian Basin-
pper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, as promulgated by Order No. R-2440
and made permanent by Order lo. R-2440-3, provxde for 640-acre

{one section) spacing and proration units in said pool with welis

0 be located no nearer than 1650 feet to the outer boundary of
e section and no nearer than 330 feet to any governmental
uarter-quarter section line.

o=

r\ol CftD o
f"r?ow, BT 20th day of September, 1978, ‘the TIARILR, @ gudqrum

Akﬁzzﬁvﬁuf
Wo/ /’Za exsnb s /’é'aéfy\eo/éf |

Neved bet
Btﬁr‘g%e ies fexico,, . before Bxami)xzer Daniel S Jutt %ankf/zf:;\ |

o

4
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Case No. 6266

Order No. R-5802-/ ’(// 97- }%e /€W/7

| “ gf‘cb’c/l /D et//(\/ o /7/0 5 2
aasncs . =3 ibit-lHo.—2-dn-this-
, as—shewn—-that at least acres of the subject

Section 23 is probably non-productive of gas from the Indian
Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, leaving a maximum of -3-3-1--6—/7L
acres as contributory of gas from sald pool.

assuming_ra . Whas a drmern
that extends 200.2 acres beyon undaries of its unit.

outer- bounda&es’of “the- m_ti:t; ﬁssuming radia

(7) That=awell drilled = ...==:---'2_—..?.-.;—~rrr—.. e n sought
by the app .x-—-:'———?—-‘- ase, i.e., 920 fee
| D¢ SATE . o z DO NCHAS X BO thearntt —assmning—xrs o‘n d J_nage
of 540 has a dr nage-pattern that extends 325.3-acres
beyond ,L,_.. m—mﬂ g=h 4. 7-acres’ of

dradsEge pattern within the unit.

5 (# That according to the evidence presented at the
hearing, applicant is the owmer of probable gas reserves under-
lying a portion of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East,
3 NMPM, and should be permitted to develop and produce said
reserves in order to prevent waste. _

4 (#) That to permit a well to be drilled and produced at
either of the proposed non-standard locations without imposing
i S a compensatory production penalty against such well would
violate the correlative rights of owners of offsetting acreage.

7(J®)} That a reasonable penalty to be imposed on a well
drilled at either of the proposed unorthodox locations should
take into consideration Jamshis the non-productive lands included
in' the spaciag and proration unit,asstiss-gxtent-to-which-the

MM@-&HM&;&M

{(H) That the. penalized allowable factor for a well drilled
at a non-standard location should be arrived at by the applica-
tion of "the following formula:

S S




_3-
ase No. 6266 DE /o Yyo
Order No. R-5802 -

No. of productive
acres in proposed
proration unit

No. of acres in
standard proration

unit
e/}%ey (o] y_

< ¢ That the allowable factor for a well drilled aqdkhe
proposed Gig® non-standard locationsdescribed in Finding
No. (2) above should be calculated asfgoll ws:

Allowable
Factor

IO CRCTTE IR

Allowable

; Factor
Find abevschoietd-be T ” . m._/
{ : .
Allowabile 2O 22—t nding—-5 ; {ng-4) ‘ )
e g
Factof —————375, p == 0 (Finding 3) =30
(14) That the assignment of an allowable factor as

described in Findingg Nog(9 above te—the-locations-

will permit the applicant to produce its
just and equitable share of the gas in the Indian Basin-Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, will protect applicant's correlative

rights and prevent waste, and will protect the correlative
rlghts of offset operators in the pool. :

(15) . That each of the two proposed locations, as described
in Finding No. (2) above, should be approved, subject to the
allowable restrictiong described in Findingg Nop(ﬂw
akove.

IT 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Harvey E. Yates Company, is hereby
authorized to drill an Upper Pennsylvanian gas test well at a
point 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East
linejof Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, NMPM,

dian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, provided however, that such well upon completion in
said pool shall have an allowable factor for gas proration
d purposes of AmBex O, 30,

ternative, ap ) L to-

K or af /jo/”/f 770 fee? 7‘;% Jhe No 0"/7/”“" 2ndf
= «ééﬁ’ﬁvf FFom fhe Esost sne

e T N S S S
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case No. 6266 D& Aovo
Order No. R-5802 —

(2) That all of said Section 23 shall be dedicated to a
well completed in the Indian Basin~Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool
at either of the aforesaid locations.

(3) ,Thatyjurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Division may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

ATE OF NEW MEXICO
DIVISION

// pirector

Lueino

@rnold .
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION : ' e
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico
6 July 1978

EXAMINER HEARING

S e . A Gt W M —— —— — ———  Vhe T G . (S G Gy et S S S B A S G — Gt -

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE
6266

Application of Harvey E. Yates Com-
pany for an unorthodox gas well
location, Eddy County, New HMexico.

N
- N il Nt sl sl Nt

‘BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter

TRANSGRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARANCES

Lynn Teschendorf, Esq. B
Legal Counsel- for the Division
State.Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

For the 0il Conservation
Division:

Al J. Losee, Esq. . . .
LOSEE;.CARSON”&ZDICKERSON ,
Artesia,New Mexico 88210

For the Applicant:

K. M. Nolen, Esq. »
Amoco Production Company
Post Office Box 3092
¥ . Houston, Texas 77001

For Amoco Production: -
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'SALLY WALTON BOYD
'CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

730 Bishop's Lodge Road ¢ Phone (808):986-3404

Santa Fs, New Mexico 87501
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APPEARANCES COND'D

For Marathon 0il Company:

William F. Carr, Esq.
CATRON, CATRON & SAWTELL
0ld Santa Fe Trail

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

and - ' .

Robert J. Pickens, Esq.

P. O. Box 3128
Houston, Texas 77001
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ANDREW LATTU

Direct Examination by Mr. Losee

Cross Examination by Mr. Carr

Cross Examination by Mr. Nolen-

Cross Examination by Mr. Hutter

J. C. ALLEN

Direct Examination by Mr. Nolen

Cross Examination by Mr. Losee

Cross Examination by Mr. Carr

Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter

Yates
Yates
Yates

Yates

Amoco

EXHIBITS
Exhibit Number One, Map
Exhibit Numbéf"Two, Isopach
Exhibit Number Three, Map |

Exhibit Number Four, Cross Section

‘Exhibit Number One, Plat
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MR. NUTTER: We'll call now Case Number 6266.

MS. TESCﬁENDORF: Case 6266, Application of
Barvey E. Yates Company for én unorthodox gas well loca-
tion,_Eddy County, New Mexicb.

MR. LOSEE: A. J. Losee, appearing on behalf

- of the Applicant, Losee, Carson and Dickerson -- not the

Applicant -~ law firm. "I:have one witness, Mr. Andy
Lattu.

(Witness sworn.)

MR. NUTTER: Arevthere any other appearance§
in Case Number 62667? |

MR. NOLEN: K. M. Nolen, appearing on behalf
of Amoco Production Company. I havé'one witnesé, Mi. Jim
Ailen.

MR. CARR: ' William F. Carr, Catron, Catron,
and Sawtell, Santa Fe, appearing on behalf of Marathon
0il, and I am associated today with Mr.rRobert J. Pickens,
at£orne§ for Marathon from Houston.

MR. NUTTER: sir, what was your name again,
please?

MR. NOLEN: K. M. Nolen.

ANDREW LATTU

being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon

his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

o

5
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- bIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. LOSEE:
Q Would you state your name, residence, and
occupation? -
A, Andrew Lattu. I live in Midland, Texas. I'm

a geologist for Harvey Yates Company.

MR. NUTTER: Will you spell your last name,
please, Mr. Lattu?

A L-A-T-T-U.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
0. Have vou previously testified before this

Commission and have your qualifications as a geologist
been made a part ofyfhe=récord? '
A Yes, I have and they are.
MR. LOSEE: Are ﬁf. Lattu's éualificatiOns
acceptazble, Mr. Exami;er?
| MR. NUTTER: I'm sure they are.
>Q (Mr. Losee continuing.) Would you‘state the
purpose of the application“;f,Harvey E. Yates Company in
this case, Number 62662
A ' Yes. This is a ré@uest fér an unorthodox
‘location for a Pennsylvanian test in'SecfidﬁWQB éf Town-
ship 22 South, Range 23 East, in Eddy County, to test the

Cisco Canyon-Indian Basin: Zone.

Indian Basin field rules are 1650 feet from

T G R R 1. * R P Ut
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the section lines. We are requesting 660 féettffdmlthe
norﬁh and‘east of Section 23 or an alternate location of
990 feet from the north and east of Section 23.
A Your Section 23 adjoihs the Indian Basin-
Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, does it not?
- A Yes, it does.
VQ Would you please turn to what has been marked
as Exhibit One and explain what is shown‘on‘this exhibit?
A Exhibit One is a land plat which shows the
relaiiohship of our aéreage and the proposed location to
the surrounding acreage, offset opératOrs and offset gas
wells, |
It will be notéd that this propbsed location
is épproximatély 5000 feet éf ﬁéfé:from‘the'nearest two
‘gas wells, located in Sections 13 and 14. Hg “
0 And the field lies to the north of your prof

£

posed location?

A Yes, the field is nérth of the proposed
location.
0] Please turn to what. has been marked as Ex-

hibit Two and explain what is portrayed by this exhibit?

A Exhibit Two is an isopach of the Indian
Basin Cisco Canyon Zone. vThis'is an essentially carbonate
bank which was developed in Cisco Canyon times. Tﬁis

isopach shows the massive bank development to the north,




Page i
SN . .
! which trends essentially east-west. It shows how the bank
2 thins quite rapidly to the south. " For example, in Section )
3 3 of Township 22, 23, you go from a thickness of 500 feet
4 in Section 3 to a thickness of zero feet in Section 28,
®| which is at a distance of approximately three miles or
) 6 less.
7 This isopach also shows a small buildup in
8 Section 15, which is in front of the bank, the principal
9 well there being the Gulf Helbing Federal Communitization
33 10 3 Nyan R g )
;Egg " This well encountered approximately 302 feet 4
~ 23 e
E. -<l§§’§ of this Indian Basin Zone, is offset by two thinner wells, g
: BIes | | | g
:g§'§ 13 and therefore is an additional small buildup in front of ;
s £ . |
! wﬂg this carbonate bank. 3
1 ’ T
g , . ‘
' 15 MR. NUTTER: Which well were ycu talking about ;
i 16 there? 3
7 A In Section 15 of Township 22 South, Range 23 ‘?
" 18 East, the Gulf Helbing Fede‘rai Communitization Unkt.. %
19 MR. NUTTER: Okay, with its 302 feet and then ;
L o , : 20 the two wells that you were talking about that had the i
2 thinner .section are the ones in 21 and 42?2 ‘ ‘
! 2 A No, in Section 16 Chevron has a well which ;
3 . penetrated dpproximately 227 feet. 43
g 24 _ _
_MR. NUTTER: Okay. ]
§ - B A . And Marathon's well in Section 14 has 195 feet.- ’i
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MR. NUTTER: Okay, east and west offsets, then,

2 is that right?

r

3 A Yes. There is additional buiidup in Sections

4 23 and 24, essentially on trend with this buildup in Sec-

5 tion 15. The control for this buildup is the Pan Am HOC

6 Federal Gas Com. in Section 13 to the Superior Cone Butte

7 in Section 19 of 22, 24.

8 This shows a change in strike from essentially

9 east-west to northwest-southeast. Coming back to Township

10 22 South, Range 23 East, the Teékas 0il and Gas Lowe Federal

s o
R f | -
; :g §§ " in the northwest quarter of the section and the Monsanto
5 [~ P-4
: o S - ‘
S EEgi 12 Ralph Lowe Estate in the southeast quarter of the section,
: cg2 - »
BEsgs ' . _
i :;533 13 again change of strike from east-west to approximately
: 2E3 } . |
nYys 14 northwest to southeast. )
-4
8
- 15 MR. NUTTER: Now I didn't find the Monsanto
16 well. Where is that? Y
17 - A - All right, it's -- on the map there's also
18 a cross section outlined and it's right at "A" or "1",
19 which is a future exhibit.
20 MR. LOSEE: They're both in Section 23, aren'f
2 they?

22 A Yes. It's located 16 -- the Monsanto well is
23 1. 1650 from the south line and 1980 from the east line.
24 i It had been re-entered by -Adobe and drilled

25

deeper to the Morrow after Monsanto had abandoned it as
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a Pennsylvanian test.
These two changes of strike are the basis for
the interpretation of an additional buildup similar to what

we have found in Section 15. These two buildups can either

be a pre—Indién Basin banking before the massive bank de-

veloped to the north, or it might be a rubble zone and
detritus that has sloughed off the bank.
Q What relation does this buildup have with
respect to your application for ﬁhis’unorthodox.location?
A Our unorthodox location is an attempt to perne-

\

trate as thick a section in this Tndian Basin Zone as
possible. The zone consists of a mixture of limes and
dolomites. Wells have encountered dolomite, which is be-

lieved to furnish the permeability and gives the field

_its production. This dolomite is straw, so to say,

reaching into limestone and producing gas from the porosity:.

there.
Wells that éncounter only limestone section

without any dolomite have been commercial failures. They

. have shown porosity on log analysis, but they have not

had any perﬁeability, which would make them commercially

productive.

Q Now, you_shbw one location on your map here.

Is that a 660 location?

A Yes, that is the 660 from the north and east
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’Page 10

location.

o The application also asks for the alternative
location of 990 out of the northeast corner, doeé it not?r

A, Yes, it does.

0 Accoxding to this map, could you expect to
complete a well at a standard location 1650 feet from the
north and east corner?

A. & The standard location of 1650 from the north
and east would be a much higher risk location, the risk
being you would encéﬁnter porous limestone as‘bther wells
in the section ﬁave, which could contain gas, but without
encountering éuffiéient thickness of dolomite to drain
thevlimestpne, it would not be a comﬁercially productive
well.

0 Is the communication in this Indian“Basin
field good communication between the‘wellséﬁ

A Yes, the communication throughout the field

is very goc'is Examples of these are pressures that have

gan drilled his well on Section 21, which is the Hanagan
Indian Federal, which is located 1650 from the north and

1980 from the west in Section 21, Township 22-Sou£h,

Range 23 East. He drilled this well in 1966 and encounteredi .

a bottom hole pressure of 28 35 pounds.

The Indian Basin Field pressure at that time

P T
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wés 2879 pounds. These two pressures are very close to
each qt?er and show communication throdghoutvthe Indian
Basin Zone. -

0. What about the Southwest Natural Gas Well
drilled in the saﬁe section in 1969?

A, Southwest Natural Gas drilled their well in
1969. They encountered a bottom hole pressure of 2627 .
pounds. The Indian Basiﬁ Field pressure at th;t time was
approximately 2790 pounds. |

Moving over to Section 72, Texas 0il and Gas
drilled their Helbing Federal No. 2 -- no,’their No. 1,
sxcuse me,nin 1972. They encounterédﬁbottom hole pressures
of 2335 pounds. Indian Basin Field at that time had
pressures of 2370 pounds.

These pressures in the south end of the field
of these weils being very close to the Indian Basin Field
pressures, show excellent communication throughout thé
field. They also show that the southern acreage is being
drained from the wéils that are already completed to the
nofth.

0 ‘Does that also show that if the producti&e in-
terval is present in Section 23, it's being drained to
the north by the northern wells?

A Yes, it does.

0 Wﬁat percentage is the state of depletion is
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this Indian Basin Field in now, if QGE\know?y

A The field has projected ultimate reserves of
2.2 trillion cubic feet of gas. It has now produced
755 biilion cubic fget of gas, which is approximately 33
percent depleted.

0. Please turn to what has been marked Exhibit
Three and explain what is portrayed by this exhibit.

R Exhibit Three is a structure map contoured on

the top of the Indian Basin -Cisco structure, or Indian

Basin pay zone. This shows the field water level at ap-

-proximately 37 -- or minus 3750 feet. There is a nosing

across Sections 23 and 24. This is partially controlled
by the strike from Texas 0il and Gas well in Section 23

and the Monsanto well in 23, and is also influenced by the

buildup that's contoured on the isopach map that we have

just previously looked at on Exhibit Two.
Of the 58 producing wells within the Indian-

Basin Field, 19 were drillgd on unorthodox 1oca€ions, 7

-of them were grandfathers; 10 of them are drilled for

topographic feaspps, and 2 were drilled for geologic

reasons. These 2 wells are located in the south end of

the field in Sections 21 and 22, !
0 Were those 10 drilled for topography reasons

drilled up-structure?

A Yes, they were.

RN e g e e A g e

b e
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- ! 0 Now you said 3750 feet is the gas-water contact.

2 How do you establish that?
7 3 A Well, wells located where the top of this

4 Cisco Canyon Zone or below that zonévare water-wet, The

5 best -- the closest example of this is the Superior No. 1

6 Cone Butte in Section 19, Township 22 South, Range 24 East. |
{ 7 Q. Is that generally recognized as the gas-water :
g 8, contact in the field? |
§ 9 | ;A Yes, it is.

Q Please turn to what has been marked Exhibit

TP T U Pt B S S T U R A

[ 4
o
: Q8 %k 1 ;
: zg §§ Four, being your cross section, and explain what is shown
O=&x . :
C ™ BE33 M| by this exhibi
<§§§ y 1s exhibit.
; ; & ;6 ) “
; :g§'§ 13 o This is a stratigraphic cross section and’ the
JE2E .
‘a!§§ 14 line of it is spotted on here on Exhibit Number Twoc, if _
¢ you want to refer across to it. : "
16 The first well, Well No. 1, is located in =
" Section 23. It is the Monsanto well in the southeast
E 18 quarter of 23. This would be the Monsanto‘kalph Lowe :
¥  Estate. o -
2 The second well is the well up in Section 14 &
2 of 22, 23. This is the Marathon Federal IBB Gas Com. : o
2 Well No. 3 is located in Section 13, 22 South, ;
P o 23 Range 23 East, and this is the’Pan Am HOC Federal Gas Com. ]
§ 24 And the fourth well on the righthand side of i
3 this cross section is the Superior Cone Butte, which is 3
k.
? .*
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located in.Sectionvlg'of 22 South, Range 24 East.
| MR. NUTTER: Now, Mr, Lattu, before you get
too far, the fourth well there is the Superior well and
that's the one that you mentioned was water-wet and es-
tablished -- part of the reason you established the water-
gas contact at ‘minus 37507?
A | Yeé,’thatfs correct.
MR. NUTTER: How about this first well on the
exhibit, the old Monsanto well? Was it water-wet, too?
A’ It was tight, It -- refefring to the struc-
tural map, which is Exhibit Number Three, if it had per-
meability, it would have been productive as far as it‘s
well above the water contact fof the field. |
© ° MR. NUTTER: It was too tight to produce,
Fhough? | |
| A Well, }t had some porosity by logs but no

permeability by DST. : - s

0 _(Mr. Losee continuing.) From looking at.this,

w;ll you explain the relation of the dolomite and liﬁé—
stone as they contribute, if they do, to gas production
in this field? u

A Yes. The two wells, Wéll No. 2 and Well No.
3, both contain dolomite, that is by sample log,‘apd'both

are producing wells.

The number -- the well on Section 14 contains

R N T P L O
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a much thicker section of dolomite and is also a much
better gas well.

The well on Section 13 contains a little bit
of dolomite and is a somewhat tighter well.

When you come'dOWn to Well No. 1 here, you
see the séction is still present. There's approximately
11 feet of log porosity in excess of 2 percent, but by
DST the two-hour final shut-in pressure is 127 pounds,

which shows a lack of permeability. There is also no

dolomite in that well.

‘The dolomitization process as it can change
from limestone to dolomite, the doloﬁiteffingers out in
very thiﬁ stringers that will be mixed in with the lime;
therefore you can have stringers of dolomite a foot or
less in thickness which have permeability and tﬁese7pene—
trate through limestones that ha&e porosity and contaiﬁ‘
gas but themselves woula not be productive without this

permeable straw going through them furnished by the dolo-

‘mite.

Our proposéa‘location woﬁld be betweén Wells
Nqs.lI and 2 on this cross section, withvour intent to
encounter eﬁbugh’dolémite to drain the porous limestone
in Section 23. y

0 Would you refer back to your Exhibits Two and

state whether or not you have an opinion as to the number

o
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of acres,:surface acres, in Section 23 which contain gas
.which coUla be produced from the well at either of your
unorthodox locations?

A All right, I have shaded in ip blue a zone
going from the section lines, north section lines of
Sections 21, 22, and-23; down to the 100 foot isopach of
the Indian Basin Zone.

I feel that this is a contributory acreage to-
wards gas productiog inrthese sections. This is based

; principally on the Hanagan well in Section 21, whichrhad
92 feet of section but he had a little bit of dolomite
vin the top of his well and he by DST had bottom hole pres-
sures that approximated the Indian Basin field pressure
at that time.

I feel therefore that with the preéenée of
dolomite, which would give you your productive permeability,
the Indian Basin section to a thickness of 100 feet would
be conﬁributing gas to the'Indian Basin Field.

0. - How many surface acres does that approximate
in Section 23?2 /

A Th}s"is approximately 400 acres in Section 23.

Q. Nbﬁ, let me ask to explain the Gulf well in
Sgction 22, which shows a’143 feet of section. Was that
completed as a producer or plugged and abandoned?

A No, it was plugged and abandoned. It had 75

Bl L T e R TR e
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feet of dolomite, which is =-- should have been more than
adequate to make a gas well. It had approximately 35 feet
of porosity in excess of 2 bercent, but»it was drflled
down to a lower zone below the Indian Basin pay zone,
which is a carbonate zone that is completély saturated and
charged with water. This is a zone that is present
throughout the field area,band by communication from this
water zone the well was not able to be cdmpleted as a
producfive gas well.

0 Was the gist of the testimony in the appli—i
cation of Texas 0il and Gas Corporation for an unorthodox
location in Section 22 that the Gulf well had communication?

A Yes.

0 Now, if the 100 foot interval will contribute
gas, do you have any statement with respect to whether
the 125 foot interval will also contribﬁte gas?

A Yes, it's -- I have dashed in 125 foot isopach

line here and it's very difficult to put a specific line

Thé Texas 0Oil and Gas well in Section 23 had 122 feet of
section but it had no dolomite. The DST in that well was 4
bottom hole pressure was so low that apparently there was
no permeability whatsoever in contact with thé wellbore,

so therefore, a conservative line of 125 feet of Indian_ N

Basin section could be interpreted as -- it_would be --
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this well would be on the other side of it and that would
then be the most conservative interpretation o7 acreage
that would be contributive towards production.

0 _ Well, now if that well at 122 feel: 'was-plugged
and abandonéd; do you have an opinién as to whether the
area around the wellbore would contribute -~ could con-
tribute gas to a well drilled at your unorthodox location?

| A. Yes, I feel it -would if we can encounter dolo-
mite at our unorthodox location. The dolomite was -~ we
discussed tﬂe interfingering &f the dolomite with the
limestones. Log analysis of both the previous two dry
holes in Section 23 has shown pérosity’and low water
which would indicate that there's
porous limestone there at theilocatiOns these two wells
are drilled not encounterifg dolomite. They were unable
to produce gas in any commercial quantity. If we can en-
counter délomite in our location, as this dolémite fiﬁgers
out into these wells, or into the area gnd acreage sur-
rounding these wells; it would be able to drain tﬁe gas -
to our location. If T could use an analogy of tﬁo stréws
in a glass of Coke, you pirch one straw and you can drgw
through the other.

0 Now how many acres are apprdximately within
your 125 foot contour line?

A There --

Q. That would produce gas to your well at the

gt e e R lema Al f-
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unorthodox location?

A. : Theré éfe approximately 350 acres within‘the
125 foot isopach as contoured.

0. And 400 acres approximately in your 100 foot
contour?

A Yes.

0. Now, the Commission rules provide that the
Commiésipn can take such action as is necessary if you
;eek an unorthodox location to offset the advantage gained
by that location.

Do youfhave an opinion as to.whether or not
the 660 location is any greater disadvantage to the off-
set operators’than Fhe 990‘%oot 1odati9n?

A g If the Commission wére to assign an allowable
equal to recoverable gas under Section 23, the 660 loca-
tion should have no greater advantage over offset operators
than the 990 locaition. It would only minimize the risk
of the operator drilling the well.

1} Now is that,because of the excélleﬁt°communi—
cation that is in this field?

A Yes, it is.

0 In your opinion will the approval of this

application prevent waste and protect the correlative

[

rights of the parties owning Section 232

A Yes, it will.
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MR. LOSEE: I move the introduction of =~
strike that.
0 Were Exhibits One i¢hrough Four prepared by
you?
A, Yes, they were.
MR. LOSEE: I move the introduction of Exhibits
One through Four. | |
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits One through
Four,wiil be admitted in evidence.
MR. LOSEE: Mr, Examiner, at this time,I,

would ask the Commission to take administrative notice of

g b : , T,
the testimony and exhibits in Case Numbers 4089, which

‘'was the application of Paul M. Marchand for an unorthodox

location i% Section 21. The well is now operated by

Southwest Natural Gas. And Case Number 4562, beihg the

application of Texas 0il and Gas Corporation for an unor-

thodox location in Section 22.

Those cases resilted, if I'may take a moment,
in the‘Marchand case fiﬁ'brder R¥3737-A, which was den
novo order, which found that‘therg were 366 acres out of
640 of recoverable gas, assigned &an allowable of 56-1/4
The Texas 0il and Gas order was Order R-4172.
It found that in Section 22 tﬁere were 350’ac£esband 655

signed an allowable of 55 percent.
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MR. NUTTER: We will take admwinistrative
notice of ihose two cases and the orders entered therein.

MR. LOSEE: That's all my direct examination,
Mr. Examiher.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the

witness? Mr. Carr?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. CARR:

0 Mr. Lattu, how many acres did you finally
conclude were conﬁributory acrés in Section 23?

A I feel that 406 acres would be contributory,
which' is based on the amount of section thicker than 100
feet of the Indian Basin zone in that section. .

0 Now, in reaching this conclusion j&ﬁ are ana-

logizing from the Hanagan well, which is located in, I

_believe, Section 21, is that correct?

A Yes.

0 | You're placing weight on this but you're some- -
Vﬂow‘discoﬁnﬁiné the fact that you have two dff holes in
:Section 23?2 |

A Yes. Neither of“these wells éncountered
dolomite, which is essentiél to drain.

0  If there is no dolomite around the wells ‘and

that's what they indicate, would you expect to be able to

YRR
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drain this acreage?

A Yes, I feel yéu could; that you can have a
thin bed of dolomite that even these wells may have pene-
trated and which was only a few inches ﬁhick, was the ana-
logy I gave of a pinched straw, but yéu couldn't really
draw very much through it, but that a well drilled where
the dolomite was thicker due to the excellent permeability
exﬁiﬁited by the dolomite of the Indian Basin Field, it
would be able to draw the gas towards it.

0. How much dolomite did you encounter in the

Texas 0il and Gas well?

A The one in Section 23 or ~-
0 Yes, sir.

A Okay, the Texas 0Oil and Gas well in Section 23
reported no dolomitg. | -

0 .~ 80 if there is no dolomite there do you be-
lieve it will contributeistill?

A I believe that Lhe porous limestone there
could be draiiied by dolomite.

) Didn't you say that dolomite was “hat was

required to drain the écreagé?

A Yes, to make a cémmercially productive wellJ
the presence of dolomite is required to drain even -- ié
This is exhibited -

will reach even into the limestone.

by Hanagan's well, I believe. He had less than 100 feet -

NPT I S
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but he did have somé dolomnite.

0 And there was none present in the Texas 0il
and Gas well on the northwest quarter of 22?

A, | No, there was not.

Q. Okay, thank. you.  Now, I believe youfve indi-
cated there's excellent communication in the Indian Basin,
is that correct?

A Yes.

0 And assuming you“have 640 productive acres

in Section 23, I assume a well would drain that many

acres.
A - Yes.
0 Do you know what the radius of drainage is

in feet for a well drilled in the Indian Basin?
A I'm not familiar with that, no.
0  If you were drillihg at a 990 location, or

if you moved a proposed location from 990 from the north

‘and east lines of the section to a 660 location, wouldn't

it make sense you would be extending the area of drainage
by-330 feét into the offsetting acreage?

A The purposé of the 660 over the 990 would be
to try to encounfer a tﬁick enough dolomite sec#ion to
drain your acreage at a commercial rate.

0 But my question is, if you move 330 feet

toward an offsetting property, doesn't it make sense that

4
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you,wouid extend the drainage by 330 feet into that off~
setting property? . | - |

A That woald/be more of an engineering guestion.
I really decline to answer.

0 I believe you stated that this acreage was
experiencing drainage from the well located -~ from wells
located north o& it that were approximately 5000 feet
away .

A Yes, 1 believe'the:acreage is being ‘drained
by all the wells to the north. |

0 Thank you. Do you believe then that it might

be posSible that the radius of drainage could be 5000

 feet?

A Well, I'm not familiar with what a radius of
drainage is.

MR. CARR: I don't believe I have any further

" questions.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of the

witness? Mr. Nolen?

CROSS EXAMINATION

" BY MR. NOLEN:

Q. Mr. Lattu, would you refer to what has been

marked as your Exhibit Two and explain to me what the area

shaded in blue thereon indicates?

g
o B L P
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A, All right. I shaded an area in blue from the
north section line of Sections 21, 22, and 23 to the 100-
foot isopach line of the Indian Basin Zone.

This, I feel,’is approximately the boundary
of the limestone buildup of the Indian Basin Zone that
would be contributing gas to the Indian Basin Field.

0. And whét do the red hatch marks --

A That was the earlier effort I was -- mo;t of

'fhe maps donft have it. Yours is the only oné that has
that. That was a ﬁractice effort’of enhancing that 100-
foot isopach line. |

The rest of the maps are blue.

-

Q Well, aren't the chances of productivity

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

SALLY WALTON BOYD
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
730 Biehop's Lodge Road « Phone-(508) 988-3404

. equally as great in the -- any of the areas which you
have shadded in blue?

A If you encounter porous dolomite, I believe.

That seems to be the -- if you don't have the dolomite

to drain the porosity of the area, you don't have a com-

mercial well.

«The>£wo wells drilléd there iﬁ‘SectiOn 23
are bOth -- both have thicker than 100 feet in the Indian
Basin Zone but ne€ither of them enéountered dblomite, so
they‘have no permeability to drin any gas that may be
presené around the wellbore.

e Well then what is your”reason again for Sajing
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that a wéll drilled at either of your unorthodox locations
would better enhance your prosects than one‘drilléd’in the
blue area further to the south?

A Irfeel that by ﬁrying to penetrate as thick
a piece of this Indian Basin Zonevas possible gives us a

better chance of encountering porous dolomite.

Q The thicker the dolomite the better your pros-
pects?
A ' Well, any dolomite at all is necessary but

2y

the more dolomite you encounter, definitely the better
well you can expect.

o -Aﬁd, again; what is your ba§is for séYing that
‘the dolomite decreases the further south you go in your

blue area?; -
A | Vell, tﬁe crﬁss section and the wells that
have been drilled there show that.
| The dolomite is much thinner on your fringe

wells to the south.

MR. NOLEN: That's all.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q. Mr. Lattu, I take it that the basic premise

7.

is that the thicker the 1imestdne,,or the thicker the

" Indian Basin limestone, the more chance you have of en-
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countering dolomite in that‘limeStone, is that it? 1Is

that --
A, Yes,
0 -- the first basic premise?
A “Yes, that's correct.
0. And then, of course, the more AOIOmite that

you get, the better your chances of a good well?

A Yes.

0. So we have the Texas 0il and Gas well there
in Section 23 that encountered 122 feeﬁwgross’limestOng‘
buﬁ no dolomiée, i; that it?

A Yes; that's correct.
! -Q And, of course, the other well 108 éeet of
gross limestone and .no dolomiteé. - J

Now, hévé‘you made any estiﬁétekas to how
much or where the dolomite would start as to“produétive

thickness of limestore?

A It's not really a specific line you can draw.

- The Hanagan well only had 92 feet of section but he had

44

dolomite in that 92 Eget.
| Thé'Mobii well iﬁ Section 22 there had é,very
thin, if any, dolomite section.

Q | The Gulf well?i

A The Gulf well, I'm sorry. But it had 143

 feet of section.. Then .you come to the Texas 0Oil and Gas --




SALLY WALTON BOYD

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER
730 Bishop's Lodge Road * Phone. (505) 968-3404

Sants Fe, New Mexico 87501

10
1
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19

23

24

0. But no dolomite.

A It had -- let me refer to my notes here and

Yes, that well had 75 feet of dolomite with

section.

143 feet of

0 Why didn't it produce,. then?

A Well, it had waéef'communicating from a water-
wet zone --

0 Oh, that's the one that —-

A - belowjthe Indian Basin.

0. - q;illéd down into the Morrow, I guess, or
some place else, and the water‘came'back up, did it?

A Yes, that's correct.

Q Okay.

A The thickest well that dign!t~héﬁé any dolo-

mite would be the Texas 0il and Gas well in Section 23
that had 122 feet but no dolomite.

The dolomitization process isn't a uniform

thing that takes place with just regard to thickness of

the section. It has to do with the movement of fluids
through the lime.

Q Now you've drawn your blue-shaded area as

‘being 100 feet or more of gross section and being contri-

butbry to the gas, but you haven't determined w‘héther

there's any dolomite present in that 100 feet of pay.

I3
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” ! A Well, that couid only be found by ’drillin.g,,,-,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,fi ,,,,,,
2 If you're asking do I know for sure that there's any dolo- :
3 mite in thé éection, you can only find out by drilling.
| 4 0. B\,it Vyou're assuming you've rgot 100 productive g
51  acres -- or 400 p’roductivle acres that's shaded in blue ‘
s ‘because it's all above the 100-foot céntour there, but

7 yet the Texas 0Oil and Gas well that has 122 feet of section

: 8 and didn't produce, so that -- B
9 " 1
: g A That's correct. Ca
EE% 10 ‘ Q. -- haven't you added /some, acréage there, at
; o533 Sl ’
':_E'gff n least up to the 122-foot line, that is nonproductive?
H -3 : .
1w DELE 12 g : i ‘
. :;g; A I don't nécessarily feel that that is a good
b - oc
25gs .
:_g-g'; 13 cut-off. I think if the dolomite reaches out into a
K =8 ‘ ‘ ’
; —'F.’gm . .
< & 8¢ . ) 4 : . : . Y
m§§ 14 _ section where -- all you know is that there is no dolomite
8 . : _ i . . :
} 15 at the Texas 0il and Gas well. There could be dolomite
16 around it feaching down into zones thinner than 100 feet',”
Ly but based on the Hanagan well and its pressures, I felt
i 18 100 feet was a good cut-off. The only problem being in-
19. Seétioni 23 the two wells there did not encounter dolomite.
] 20 0. And they're living proof that a 160 feet is
‘ i 21 not necessarily productive.
2 A Well, they show that --
i 23
_ 0. Right 'in the same section.

A They show that having 100 feet doesn't guaran-

% tee”’you'll find dolomite. I feel both wells show porosi{-;y )

A A L N AT AP A R
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Page 30
on log analeis.

0 Vell, don't you think, theﬂ, that your more
conservative estimate of 125 feet is more realistic than
your liberal estimate of 100 feet of pay?

A W=21l, that's a conservative interpretation
but I feel for the section as a wﬁole it's the most con-
servative.

I think when you come down closer to your
Monsanto well to the south, you might have dolomite there
in'anﬁhickness as much as, say, 110, 112.

Q But yet your two locations, your 660-foot

locatiOn and your alternative 9§D-foot location are both

inside the 200-foot contour line.

‘.

A I belieQe that's wiﬁhin the 150-foot éontour
line. ) |

o) I believe itfs 200 feet.

A The 660 sits right on the 200, and"tbis is —;v

the 200-fbot contour there is interpretive:
Until we drill a well we really don't know
that we'll encounter sufficient porous dolomité.

0 Well, until you drill the Wéilfyéuﬁddn*t“”'““'
kﬁow>whethét the 1dea of tre buildﬁp'téifﬁé soUtheést
here is even present or not, actually.

A That's correct.

Q. It's_allAinterpretive geology, I think.
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p ! Do you have a preference as to the 660 or ‘the
2 9907 |
. 3 A I feel the 660. is lower risk to the operator,
4 ‘based on the fact, t‘h'e thicker section you penetrate the
-6

, bigger chance you have of encountering porous dolomite
6 with permeability.
7 0 And what is the thickness of that lime, that

8 closed-in circle there? Would that be 250 feet at the

g e T

: 9 660 location?

-9 Eg 10 © A .. Yes; it would be.

; E%%% ” o So you want to drill on 200 "f‘e‘etﬁ of pay but
{"j? gééi 12 you presume that 100 feet of pay j.s productive? |

;é?; 13 , A I fee} thai: 100 feei; of the zfone, the Indian

z 5‘:556 14 Basin Zone, c:.:ould be contributing gas to produc{-;ion.

F ' B 15 MR. NUTTER: Are theré any further questibns
k 16 of Mr. Lattu? He may be excused.

‘ 17 MR. NUTTER: Mr. Nolen, your witness will”havé
' 18 +to be sworn, please. ' o (

19 (Witness sworn. )

2 .

2 being called as a witness and having been duiy sworn updn
§ 23 his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

. » 2

% - DIRECT EXAMINATIGN
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BY MR. NOLEN:
0 Would you state your name, please?
A ' My name‘is James C. Allen. I am a staff

engineer with Amoco Production Company in Houston, Texas.
Q. And how long have you been so employed? By

Amoco Production Company?

A I've been with Amoco for sixteen years.
0. Where did you attend college?
A. I attended the University of Tulsa and gradu-

ated in 1959, spent three years in the Air Force, and have

been Amoco siﬁce l962.

Q. And what degree did you get?

A Petroleum Engineer.

0 And haﬁe you téStifiéd before the Commission
before? |

A Yes, sir, I have.

0 " And have your professional qualifications as

a petroleum production engiﬁeer been accepted by this

Commission?
A Yes, sir, they have.
o You're familiar, of course, with the proposed

unorthodox well location concerning which Mr. Lattu has
just testified, to bé;located in Section 23?2

A Yes, sir.

0. In the Indian Basin Field? ‘Let's see, would

PR S T

Y IR
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you refer to what has been marked as Amoco Exhibit Number
One and refer to Sectioh Number 13.
What is the well Whiéh is located in Section
Number 13?
A, The well located in Section 13 is Amoco's HOC
Well No. 1. .

0. And describe-the relation here of Section

Number 13 to Section Number 23.

A Section Number 13, or Amoco's well,iis’sgmilar
to the well that we could expect to be encountered in 23
in tﬁai it-is on the edge of the prdductive reef.
I did make séme calculations, I think, of in-
terest, though, in drainage, that if a well comparabie
to Amoco's HOC is encountered in 23, what we could expect

in the way of, well, drainage from that well.

0 Well, could you give us those calculations,
please?
A Yes, I can. This is based on a volumetric

original gas in place calculation which indicates that the
Amoco -- excuse me, let me correct it;

‘The original gas in place from a P/Z plot
indiéates>that”thé¥gas in Section 13 isﬂll Bef, of which
we will recover 8Bcf at 1000 pounds P/C abandonment pres-

sure.

Uging'tﬁe original gas in place formula, we
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can calculate that based on a net pay of 72 feet, which

.that would be

300 feet closer that the drainage radius would have to be
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was encountered in Amoco's well in Section 32 -- 13, of

average porosity of 3 percent, that some 516 acres will be

drained to recover the 8 Bef.

So, therefore, should a well comparable to our

well be encountered at either one of the unorthodox loca-

tions in SectionA23, drainage will occur both from Amoco's

well, or Amoco's Section 13, and Marathon's well in Sec-

tion 14.

0 Do you’have»any opinion as toﬁwhether a wall
located at the -proposed 660-foot 1ocation would(provide
greater 6fainage than the one located at the alternate
$50-foot proposed location?

A Yes, sir, as has been presented, ‘both the

two dry holes exhibited no permeability when drilled;

therefore we feel they are bona fide nonprdductive weils.

Any location closer to the northeast corner

would increase drainage from the acreage to the north.

Q Donyou have any idea as to how much degree

_as between the 990-foot 1

[

660¥foot location?

A No, sir, I don't think any of us know exactly -

q

where the end of that reef is; however, just =--- just

basically you would have to assume that since it is some
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increased by that much.

MR. NOLEN: That's all the questions that I
have at this time. |

MR. NUTTER: Are there any queétions of the

witness? Mr. Losee?

CROSS EXAMINATION

-

BY MR. LOSEE: ’ «

0 Mr. Alien,ldid I underst;nd you weére stating
that you woﬁld expect Harvey Yates Cémpany'ih drilling at
either of these unorthodox locations in Section 23 to

obtain a well comparable to“Amoco's well in‘Section 132

4
kY

| SO N )
A No, sir, I did not mean thatylif I said it.

i

I assume I was using this as an example for drainage, if

a well comparablegtd ours were encountered in Section 23.

1] Do you have an opinion as to whether if the&
would drill a well,:it would be comparable to yéurs if
they drilled in these locations in Section 23?

A Based on productive performance of the wells

in Section 21, 22; and 13, I would assume that it would

be comparable, yes, sir.
0. Do you have an opinion as to whether your

well in 13 and the Marathon well in 14 are draining that

acreage in Section 23?

A No, sir, I do not believe that our well in
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Section 13 is, since the performance data indicates that

we're draining slightly less than the 640 acres assigned,
unléss -- assuming that the net feet -~ net wellbore feet
of pay extends over the enﬁire section.

0. Do you think the Marathon well in Section 14
is draining some in Section 23% |

A I did not make any drainége~calcdlations on
Marathon's well.

0. Well, cbnsiderin@ the performance of yourfwéll
in relation to Marathon's; wouldn't you expect it would be
draining gas out of Section 232

- There is that‘possibility; however, if -~ if

we compare the Cumulative'productions of all wells in the

‘better part of the field, for example, if we went from

west to east from Section 17 -- I can't read the section
li;;si-- 17, 16, 15, and 14, we would see that the cumu-
latiyé production on all four of those wells are in the
ordé; of between 16.2 Eo 16.8 Bcf, which would indicate

that the proration factors in effect in thése are accom-

plishing what they are designed to do.

o But it would also indicate that prior to.the
drilling of those wells on the south side in 21, 22, and
23, that -- and the proposed well in 23 -- that they were

draining that acreage in those sections.

A Well, not necessarily. The wells north of
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there also have the same cumulative production, slightly
greater, around 16.5 starting'in Section 8, 9, 10, 11, and
12, to 16.8, 16.9, 16.9, 17.1, and on across, which again
shows essentially equal withdrawals from all the wells

in the field.

0. “Isn't it true that communication throughout
this field is excellent? |

A It ié excellenﬁ, yes, sir.

Q And if th§se wells hadn't been drilled in 21
and 22, then in time the wells to the north of them would
have drainéd it, isn't that correct?

A That is possible, yes, sir.

Q , Isn't that also?true that would have happened
to the wellé in Section 23, that if it isn't drilled,
the wells to the hort£§£ it wi;l drain gas from that
section?

A, If there is productive acreage under that
section, that is correct, yes, sir.

MR. LOSEE: I think that's all.

CROSS EXAMINATION

" BY MR. CARR:

Q- Mr. Allen, the closer you drill to a lease --

is it correct that the closer to a lease line you drill,

the greaterpthe drainage would be on adjoiﬁing»prdperty?
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A. That is correct, yes, sir.

0 Given a location, thé proposed location of the
Yates well and, say, for example, the Marathon well in
Section 14, which well would drain more ffom the adjoining
property?

The question is, would the Marathon well in
14 be -- in all probability drain more from 23 or would
the Yates well in 23 drain more off Secfion 142

A As#uming that a commercial well is obtained
in' 23, the well in 23, I would think, would drain more
than the well in 14 would because of its 'location..

MR. CARR: Thank you.

CROSS EXAMINATION

[

BY MR. NUTTER:

0 Mr. Allen, you heard Mr.’Lattﬁ discussing what

».his.éfoductive acreage is estimated to be, either 400
acres, if you go by the blue-shaded area, or 350‘aé£es, if
.you confine productive acreage to the north of the red
line he's drawn there.
fdu also heard Mr. Losee aék‘ﬁhat we take

administrative notice of two cases in which orders were
entered authorizing unorthodox locations, being'those
two yellow dots in Sections 2i and 22.

Now, the one in Section 21 was given an acreage
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factor for allowable purposes of 360 acres over 640 for
some, what was it, 57 percent -~ 56.25 percent acreage
allowable factor.

The well in Section‘22 was allowed 350 acres

over 640, or 55 percent, I think it was.

Now, have you considered what the effect of

‘a pehalty applied to either of these two proposed locations

would do? Would that alleviate some'éf the drainage
problem that youfre discus§ing, if the Commission were to
approve the location and impose a penalty based either on
350 acrés over 640 or 400 acres over 6407

A Yes, sir, I believe it would alleviate it

there are 400 or even 360 productive acres in that section.
) Do you have an idza how many productive acres
there are in that section?

A I believe that I would have to honor the WO

'dry holes and it would be somewhere in the order of 160

to 200 acres that could reasonably be "expected to be

productive in that secion.

0 Well, now if we're talking about'160 acres
and wé take'yohr exhibit, which it's easy‘io identify the
dry holes on, and -also the productive wells, and we draw
a line north of the dry holes in Section 21 and 22, bﬁf

south of the productive wells, and then swing it around

‘somewhat; however, with the two dry holes, I 4o not believe
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g ! to the northwest inside this dry hole in Section 7 and
2 across over here north of the northernmost Vdry. hole in
3 Section 23, and then back across to the northeast, cutting
4 out, by the way, some of ’the acreage in Amoco's Section
5 13, it would appear that those three sections may have
6 just about 160 p‘roductive acres in them, is that correct?
7 A Wwhich sections are we talking abox‘tt now?
: ,
| 8 0. Well, I've drawn my lihe.‘of that section, Mr.
: 9 VAllern. Can you see the red line I've drawn on my exhibit,
‘ eg% 16 my copy of your exhibi?:, where (I've started( to the north-
; E%g% n west, drawn the re/d-—i/ing inside the dry holes here.
— OF%3E ’
A 5533 2 A Okay. i
Zég% By Q But outside the productive wells and then
ﬁgg 14 around to Section 21, where I drew the '1ine north of the
7 15 dry hole there in Section 21 but south of the produétive
16 well; in éection 22 I_(\,:egtended the line south of the pro-
7 ductive well but north ‘of the dry hole; in Section 23 I
18 just crossed riéht over north of the uppermost dry hole
19 there and then cut back to the"ﬂo‘rtheast, and as I mentioned}
- ,gl,}fgn_i_r,_@jcling part of the acreage that Amoco has dedlcated
2 as being nonproductive, also, and cutting inside of the )
‘22 well in Section 18, whiéh is a dry hole.
‘ 2 Then-it would appear that these three sectidps ’
Lo 24 being Sections 21, 22, and 23, all have above 160 pl;oductivé
> acres, wouldn't that be? | ‘ | : ,
i
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A Drawing a line like that, yes, sir. Again,
I agree with some of the earlier teStimony‘in that we do
not know the exact limits, since this is the edge of a
reef, so this would be really difficult to, I’think,vex—
trapolate a line very meaningful in that area. I was kind
of just taking the production 1limits on this side and
ajust coning th;ough them, Very similar to what you did,
but I was honoring the weli to the south a little more.
I believe that the well in Section 18 did,
recover on drill stém test somé-gés bﬁt it was also low;
and &id recover some water, which probably -;

0 That was the Pan American Well therevin

"Section 18, was it not?

A Yes, sir, with gaé flows between 450:t§ 380
Mcf a day, bkut we also had.700 -- recovered 700 feé£ of
sulphur water. |

v {‘I see. So a well --

A There was some shaw of gas thefe. For‘thaé’

reason 1'd swing the line a little further to the south.

0 So it would be-structurally low, théh, and I

i e O

believe that Mr. Lattu has indicated the structure dipping
in Section 18 there on his Exhibit Number Three.
But you don't really know just how much pro-

ductive acreage the Commission, or the Division, should

[

assign to the location here, if they should approve?
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- A No, sir, I don't, other than I believe that we
should honor both the dry holes as bona fide nonproductive
acreage.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of
Mr. Allen? He may be excused.
, Do you have anything further, Mr. Nolen?

MR. NOLEN: We'd like to move the introduction

of Amoco's Exhibit Number One.

MR. NUTTER: Amoco's Exhibit Number One will
be a@mitted in evidence. | |

Do you ‘have anything further, Mr. Carr?

MR. CARR: Just a brief statement.

MR. LOSEE: I believe th#t's all, éxcept I
will have a stafement.

MR. NUTTER: Will you proceed with that state-
ment, Mr. Losee, please? |

'MR. LOSEE: Did you want to go ahead?

MR. NUTTER: Oh, did fou want to gO{ahead, Mr.
Carr? Okay.

MR. CARR: I'd just like to state that Gulf

operator, to concur for them in the position taken here
today by Amoco.
By way of closing we'd simply like to - state

that even Yates' witness, Mr. Lattu, has stated that they

I T T P T T
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don't know where the dolomite begins and they, therefore,
obviously don't know how many productive acres they may
have under this acreage. And we submit that if all the
acreage thét they indicéte on their Exhibit Two as being
contributory acreage was in fact productive, that they
would not be unwilling‘to driil at a standard-locétion.
We feel that at the outset there are 160 productive acres
in Section 23. We feel tha£ based on the evidence pre-

B

sented here today by Yates, it's very difficult to determine

what sort of a penalty should be assessed based on a

straight acreage factor, because we feel that there may bé
very few productive acres in the northeésﬁrcorner ofﬁsec-
tion 23, and with the excellent communication which exists
in the Indian Basin, what in fact we may have here‘ié a
well producing in an unorthodox location, prédﬁéing pri- .
marily from adjoining ‘properties.

MR. NUfEﬁR: Do you have anything, Ms. Teschén-i
dorf?

MS. TESCHENDORF: We received a lettér(of'éb-
jection from Hanagan Petrcleum Corporation oppoéing,hbt_ |
‘6hifffhe.brSééséd:unb?th;aﬁxﬂibqatidﬁs; éi;ﬁ;r tﬁeiééo o
or 990 locatiéﬁ. but also the dedication of all of Section

23 to the well.

MR. NUTTER: I might also add that this cor-.

respondence from Hanagan Petroleum Corporation closes
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ﬂ A with the t‘oliowing:
2 "If the 0il Conservation Division does approve

the drilling of the proposed well at either of the re-

A L

4 guested locatigns, and in the event the well is prbductive
. 5 in the ‘Upper Penn Gas Field pay, a penalty on its allowable
6 should be imposéd,- due to its limited productive areal

7 extent. We belie\.ré'.vthat this penalty should amount to at

8 least 75 percent of its normal full allowable, or 25 per-
” § 9 cent allowable, in oraer to protect the correlative rights
l : ggi_ 10 of all parties involved in this Indian Basin Field.ﬂ" :
gg%g n Now, Mr. Losee
f f'f\, Egsg 12 B MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, I think our testimony
E;?g 13 shows, and as the Examiljxer pointed out, the true test of
i b‘,§§ 14 how much dolomij;'e we're goiﬁg t‘o',gan'counter is the inter-
5 ? 15 pretive high, or nose, /;;unﬁ"{}i;‘mbff‘ to the s;)ﬁthe;ast.
16 I think Mr. Lattu's testimony shov}s that the
! 17 ‘dolomite fingérs at the south end Hf ‘this reef, whefe‘ they‘
18 extend into the limestone, serve as the ‘communications
’ 19 between the limestone and the productive wells.
{ 2 We obviously don't know where it‘er;d's. ‘T‘her'e_ )
8 2] “may be in the Texas Oil and Gas well in 23 fingers of that
2 dolél;aite too small to record on the log, on the samples.
1 2 I think his testimony shows that as long as
| u 24 there are some fi‘ngers extending into the area that will
4 serve as drainage. He uses the conservative figure of
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350 acres; whichris the inside of his izs—foot section,

and a maximum of 100 ~- the 100-foot contour of 400 acres.
This Section 23 is not dissimilar to the Sections

21, which Paul Marchand drilled on; Section 22, which

Texas 0il and Gas drilled on. They both have wells that

were plugged and abanaoned in them, lying, incidentally,

no further north in the section than thé(Texas 0il and Gas

well in Section 23.

Those wells were both given 56‘-— in the Mar- (;i%

chand, 56-1/4 pércentiailowable, and 55 in the Texas 0il
and Gas.
I think the testimony shows that if we're not

allowed to -- and by Mr. Allen, even -- to-driil the weil

will be drained if it'SJPresentdthere by £he wells to the
north of it.

We thipk,;— recongize fhat the Commission
should take such allowabie provisions aé are necessary to
offset the*advahtage we obtain; but I think because of the

excellent communication throughout this field thﬁtﬂaS‘far

Lo - I

be sﬂbstantially the same. -
We respectfully ask approval of the application
and that the Commission take such action as may be neces-

sary to offset an adﬁéntage by the unorthodox location.
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We think the only testimony supporting that
is 350 or 400 acres over 640.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Losee, I would like to make -

one observation. You mentioned that your location i s no

wells. I believe from inspection of the exhibits, they
look like they're probably 990 locations,.at least.

MR. LOSEE: I didn't -- if that was my state-

tion 23 is no different in that the dry holes, which the
Hgnagan'sjin Section 21, and I think you're right in an-
s&éring the question, they are both 990 locations, but the
Hanagan well in Section 21, which wés plugged and abandoned,
the Gulf well in Section 22! which was plugged and ab;ndonedﬂ
and the Texas.bil and Gas in Section 23 are‘onta dead lineﬁ&
1650 feet from the north line of tﬁé sections.

MR. NUTTER: They're all 1650 ‘locations?

'MR. LOSEE: Yes. I pointed that out to show
that 23 ié'really comparable to 21 and 22.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Does anyone else have .

anything they wish to offer in Case Number 62667
We'll take the case under advisement.

(Heariné concluded.)
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SALLY WALTON BOYD, a Court Reporter, DO HEREBY
CERTIFY that the forgéing and attached Transcript of -
Hearing before the OilzConservation Division was reported
by me; that the said transcript if a full, true, and cor-
reét record of the hearing, prepared by me to thé best
of my ability, knowléﬁge, and skill ffom my notes taken at

the time of the hearing.

Sast Mvcm%oqéz, Cog

Sally Walton Boyd, C.S.R.
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tn.".,‘_w POSYT OFFICE BOX 1737

PEW[}B@[LEUBMI _ ,4: : T T RE WELL, NEW MEXICO

GORPORATION TS

0i1 Conservation Division
P.0. Box 2088 ‘
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Subject: Unorthodox Gas Well Location

—Tci?_e—_Ngﬂ—m—w
uly 6, 1978 Hearing

Eddy County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

- Hanagan Petro]eum Corporatlon as an operator in the Indian Basin” ‘Upper Penn. Gas
Field, and 'Handgan as an overr1d1ng royalty interest owner in the gas producer
d1rect]y north (in Sec. 14), objects to the proposed Upper Pennsylvan1an well to
be drilled in Section 23, T22S, R23E, Eddy County, New Mexico, both at the 660°
FN & EL or the alteinate 990' FN & EL location. We further oppose the dedication
of all of Section 23 to this well due to the presence of two Upper Pennsylvanian

dry holes ‘in this section, thus limiting considerably the productive limits of the
subject section.

The two dry holes ‘in Section 23, wh1ch penetrated the Upper ‘Penn. gas.pay, are so
situated as to condemn al but: perhaps the NE% of Section'23. The two wells were
drilled by very know]edgab]e operators, e.g., Texas 0i1 and Gas Corp., Monsanto
Co., and one was. later. ‘re~entered and dr111ed deeper to the Morrow by Adobe 011
Co., and all three operator; elected to plug“and ‘abandonéd the two wells as dry
holes. "To ‘lend even more ciredence as to status of being dry holes, both we]ls
were dr111ed on farmouts from'Ralph Lowe who was the founder and one of the major
developers of the Indian Basin Field. Apparently, Lowe also thought them to be
gry no}es as they also did not elect to attempt a completion in eithér one of the
ry holes.

If the 0i1 Conservat1on Dlv1s1on does app ve the dr1]]1ng of the proposed we]l

~at either "Fﬁ“”‘" ""Q""c"“’{ 1“”’t-0’1$' and“in the event-the weil=is pl'OuUl.lee N

‘the Upper-Penn. gas field ‘pay, a pe snalty on~its allowable should’ be “imposed due
to its limited productive areal extént. We beélieve that this penalty should amount
to at least 75% of its normal full allowable (25% allowable) in order to protect
the correlative rights of all parties involved in the Indian Basin Field.

Yours truly,

Gl A

' L Hugl”E. Hanagan
HEH/pjt N Vice President

Hanagan Petroleum Corporation




ATWOOD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER

A PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION CHARLES F. MALONE
i RUSSELL D. MANN
LAWYERS PAUL A.COOTER
: BOB F.TURNER

) ROBERT A. JOHNSON
JEFF D.ATWOOD [I883-1960) JOHN W. BASSETT

ROSS L.MALONE [i910-1974) ROBERT £.SABIN

ARIAN W, COPPLE
F.O. DRAWER 700

SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING RANOAL W. ROBERTS
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201
[sos}] ez2-s221

June 30, 1978

Mr. Joe D. Ramey
Secretary-Director

0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 2088

Santa Fe,; New Mexice 87501

RE: Examiner Hearing July 6, 1978

Dear Joe:

We would“appreciate your filing the ehclosed'
Entry of Appearance for Amoco Pioduction Company in
Case No. 6266. ‘

Thank you and with regards, I am,

Very truly yours,*=

CFM:sgs Charles F. Malone
Enc. -

cc: Guy Buell, Esquire

R s

s b s

L




‘ e e i J\.lly 6 1978

0il Conservation Division
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

RE: Umrthodox'Gas Well Location
Case {6266
July 6, 1978 hearing
Eddy County, New I’bxlco

Gentlemen

Maralo, Inc. (Ralph Lowe Interests) as a workmg interest owner in the
Indian Basin Upper Pemn gas field, in both sections 14 and 15, T22S,

R23E, Eddy County, New Mexico, obJect to the unorthodox gas well Toca-

tion and the alternate unorthodox gas well location ‘proposed by Harvey N
E. Yates Co. for- sectmn 23, T22S, R23E, Eddy County, New Mexico. :

L ~ Maralo, Inc. obJectstodedmatlmo‘anyacreagetoaUpperPe:ngas
: B - well, tobelocatedlnsectlm23 T22S, R23E, Eddmemty,NewMem.cQ

michmymtreasmablybeconnderedtobeproductlveofh .

’ from the Upper:Perm reservoir. Maralo,, Inc. mmagreanentw:.ththose
reasmsassetforthmthesecondparagraphofﬂanaynPetrolemOorp s
letter to the Oil Conservation Div1$1on with regard to the referenced
hearing (Case #6266).

[ Maralo, Inc. believes that correlative r1ght., of all ‘parties should be
§ ' protected

Sincerely,

A Subsidiary of M. Ralph Lowe Inc. / P.0O.Box 832 / Midiand, Texas 79701 / (915) 684-7441




e« s e o e AR M

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

~IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION )

OF HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY FOR - )
UNORTHODOX LOCATION, SECTION 23 ) Case No. 6266
TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 23 EAST,)
INDIAN BASIN-UPPER PENNSYLVANIAN )
GAS POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO)

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

[

The undersigned hereby enter their appearance on
behalf of Amoco Production Company with K. M. Nolen, Esquire,

of Houston, Texas.

ATWOOD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER, P.A.

< : o By ‘??éz;%;L:lszigjt:zh¢24;e;__‘
Post Office Drawer 700..
""Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Attornéys for Amoco Production .
Company ’

(SIS




STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY anD MHINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

JERRY APODACA

) POST OFFICE BOX 2088
COVERNOR SYATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING
: September 22, 1978 BANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87504
NICK FRANKUN ’ . 15051 027-2434
SECAETARY .

Re: CASE NO. 6266

Mr. A. J. Losee ORDER NO. R-5802
Losee, Carson & Dickerson

Attdrneys at Taw
Post Office Box 239
Artesia, New Mexlico 88210

Applicant:

. Harvey E. Yates Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Division order recently entered in the subject case.

gy e e o e

Director

JDR/£d

Copy of order also_senty;o:

~ Hobbs OCC___ x
“Artesia 0OCC x

Aztec OCC
- Other_ William F. Carr, K. M. Nolen
. G
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Dockets Nos. 23-78 and 24-78 are tentatively set for hearing on July 19 and August 2, 1978. Applications for

Docket No, 22-78

hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hcaring date.

9 AM. ~ OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION CONFFRENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before bPaniel S. Nutter, anminer, or Richard L. Stamets, Altetnate Exammet.

“CASE 62651

e
,~~"CASE 6266:

\

CASE _6267:

CASE 6268:

CASE_6270:

”In the mattet of the hearlng called by the Oil Conservation Division on its own motion to permit Beck ’_I

Producing Co. and all other interested parties to appear and shcw cause why the Cain State Well No. 1
located in Unit B of Section 16, Township 15 North, Range 33 East, Harding County, New Mexico, should
not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Division-approved plugging program.

.
Application of Harvey E. Yates Company for an unorthodox gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of an Upper. Penn-
sylvanian test well to be located 660 feet from the North and East lines or, in the alternative; 990
feet from the North and East lines of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, Indian Basin-
Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Field, Eddy County,. New Mexico, all of said Section 23 to be dedicated to
the well.

Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, 'New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Wolfcamp
ard Pennsylvanian formations underlying the EB/2 of Section 28, Township 17 South',‘ Range 26 East,
Kennedy Farms Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a ‘well to be drilled at a standard
location thereon. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said wen Znd
the allocation of the cost thereof as well as actual opetat.mg costs and charges for superVision.
Also to be considered will be the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for
risk involved in drilling said well.

Application of Southland Royalty Company for an unorthodox gas well location,  San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location. of its
Reid Well No. 25 to be drilled in the SE/4 of Section 19, Townsiiip 28 North, Range 9 West, Blanco
Mesaverde Pool, San Juap County, New Mexico, said well being off-pattern for “the first well on the
proration unit, the S/2 of Section 19.

Application of Marathon Oil Company for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexico. . Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all minéral interests in all formations from the top
of the San Andres thru the Abo underlying the NE/4 WW/4 of Section 25, Township 16 South, Range 38
East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location thereon.
Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation-of the
cost theéréof as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. .Also to be considered
will be the designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for rick involved in
dz.ill:mg said well.

Application of Enserch Bxploratlon, Inc., for pool, creation and special pool rules, Roosevelt County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order cteatlng a new oil pool in the s
Fussleman formation for its Lambirth Well No. 1 located in Unit.K of Section 31, Township 5 South, =01~
Range 33 East, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, and for promulgation of special pool rules, including
provision for 80-acre spacing, a gas-oil ratio limitation of 3, 000 to 1, and special well location
requirements.

{Continued from June .21, 1978, Examiner l-iearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for compulsoty poohng, Lea County, New uexxco. Appliéant,

.in the above-styled cause, seeks an order poolmg 511 minéral interests in the Devsnian, ¥cKee, and

CASE 6262:

-tion underlying the SE/4 of Section 17, Township 14 South, Range 36 East, Austin Field, Lea Couaty, e

R e

Ellenburget formations undetlying the $/2 of Section’ 21, Township 22 South, Range 26 East; fea County,
New Mexico, to be-dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard location thereon, . Also ‘to be con-
sidered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation ‘of the cost thereof
as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the .
designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

(Continued from June 21, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Adobe 0il & Gas Corporation for compulsory pool.inq, Lea County, New Hex:.co. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling.all mineral interests in the Mississippian forma- !

New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to ke dtilled at a standard location thereon. Also to be con-
sidered will be the cost of drilling and commetxng said well and the allocation of the cost theréof
as well as actual aperating costs and charges for supetvision. Also to be considered will be the
designation of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling ‘said well.
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LAW OFFICES i Ul 'U }-(J/‘;U
LOSEE & CARSON,PA. :
A.J.LOSEE . 300 AMERICAN HOME BUILDING ,' AREA COBE BOS
JOEL M. CARSON : P.C.DRAWER 2395 . . 746-3506‘ "
CHAD DICKERSON ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO 88210 Coanga sy
5 June 1978

" Mr. Joe D. Ramey, Director
New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Ramey:
d Enclosed fof filing, please find three copies of Application
of Harvey E. Yates Company for an unorthodox gas well location

for a well in Eddy County, New Mexico. .

We aékuthat this case be sét for hearing before an examiner
and that we be furnished with a copy of the dockéet for said

hearing.
Very truly yours, ;
LOSEE, CARSON & DICKERSON, P.A. ‘
i
AJL: jw :
Enclosures

cc w/enclosure: Harvey E. Yates Company
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY
FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

CASE NO. (260

*s se o8 s e

APPLICATION

COMES NOW HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY, by its aﬂtorneys,
‘and in support hereof, respectfully states:
1. Applicant is the operator of the Upper Pennsylvanian

formation underlying:

Township 22 South, Range é3 Easé, N.M.P.M.
Section 23: All
and proposes to drill a“well for gas at a point located 660 féet
frgm the North and East lineé of said Section 23 or, in the
alternative, at a point 990 feet from the North and East iines
‘of said Section 23,

2. » ThaF the proposed well is located within one mile
of the Indian~aﬁfizfﬁpper Pennsylvanian Gas Fieid, with special
pool rules providing fof 640~abre spacing aﬁd proration’ﬁnits
and wéll locations 1,650 feet from the side boundary lines.

3. Apblicant'seeks an exception to the well location:

, e
requirements of the special pool rules of the Indian Hi¥%¥s Upper
Pennsylvanién Gas Field to permit the drilling of the well at
‘either of the above mentioned unorthodox 16cation§ to a depth
sufficient to adeqﬁgtély test the Upper_Penpsylvanian formafion

and to dedicate all of Section 23 as a standard“gas proration

unit for said well.




4, The approval.of tﬁis application will afford appli-
cant the opportunity to produce its just and equitable share of
gas, will prevent economic loss caused by the drilling of unneces-
sary wells, avoid the augméntationvof risk arising fromvthe
drilling of an excessive number of wells, and will oéhérwise
prevent waste aﬁd protect»coireiétive rights.

WHEREFORE, appliéant prays:

'A.  That this application be set for hearing before an”
examiner asnd that notice éf said hearing ﬂe given as required by.
law.

B. That upon hearing the Division enter its order
g;anting‘appliCant permission to drill a well 660 £§§§;§§bm the
North and East lines of said Section-23 or, iﬁ the alternative,
990 feet from the No¥th and East lines of siid Section 23, and to
dedicate all of Sectiogéaé’lo the well.

C.~ aAnd for suéh other relief as méy be just in the

premises.

J. ®osee
LOSEE, CARSON & DICKERSON, P.A.
P. O. Drawer 239

Artesia, New Mexico 88210

Attorrneys for Applicant
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO ' |

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF _ ;
HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY CASE WO. égég -
FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELI LOCATION, ' : )
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO ‘

" o &b 26 e

APPLICATION

COMES NOW HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY, by its attorneys, |

_and in support hereof, rogpccttnlly states:
-1. Applicant is the operator of the Upper Pennsylvanian
formation underlying: ‘

Tmhizp 22 South, W‘ 23 “.tl HN.M.P. M,
W™ S8ection 23: All

and proposes to drill a well for gas at a point located 660 feet .
from the North and East lines of said section 23 or, in the

'iij“’ alternative; at a point 990 feet from the North and East lines

of sald Section 23,

B~/
| 2. That the proposed well is located within ope mile
%} ‘ of the Indian Hills Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pield, with special -
1 o pool rules providing for 640-acre spacing and prorstion units
and well locations 1,650 fest from the side boundary lines.
Y Appumtmanméuontomuulmuu
requirements of the special pool rules of the Indian Hills Uppi:
Peansylvanian Gas Fleld to permit the drilling of the well at
either of the above mentioned unorthodox locations to.a depth
sufficient to adequately test the Upper Pennnyl'aainn formation
and to dedicate all of Section 23 as a standard gas proration

unit for said well.

1
|
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4. ‘The approval of this application will afford appli-
cant the opportunity to produce its just and equitible share ofx.

gas, will prevent economic loss caused by the drilling of unneces-

s

sary wﬁlla. avoid the augmentatior of risk arising from the .
drilling of an excessive number of wells, and will otherwise '
‘prevent waste and protec£ correlative rights.

WHEREFORE. applicant prays: v

A. That this apﬁlication be set for hearing before an
examiner and that notice of said hearing be given as required hy.
L, : o :

B. That upon hearing the Division enter ita order
granting applicanﬁlperqiasion to drill ; well 660 feat from tyn
North and East lines of said Section éa or, in the alternative,
990 feat from the North and East lines of siid Section 23, and to

' dedicate all of Section 23 to the well. | |

C. And for such other relief as may be just 1; the

y:-ia.s,

By:

A. J. Loses
LOSER, CARSOR & DICKERSCH, P.A.
P. O, Drawer 239 _
~ Artesia, New Hox;ao 88210

Attorhcys for Applicant
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION _ .

OF THE STATE OP NEW MEXICO'

IN THE MATTER OF THE ASPLICATION OF
| HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY

FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION,

EDDY COUNTY, MEW MEXICO

e 8¢ S0 0 e

-
v

1 | : APPLICATION

. COMES uoﬁ HARVEY E. rnszs:éourast; by its agtozn.yc; |
and in support hereof, respectfully states:

1. Applicant is the operator of the Upper Pennsylvanian
formation underlying: - |

Township 22 South, Range 23 Zast, H.M.P.M.

Section 23: All
; J ;nd proposes to drill a well for gas at a point located 660 feet
| from the North and Bast lines of said Section 2? or, in the
| - altarnative, at a point 990 feet from the Sorth and Rast lines
of said Sectiocn 23, _

2. That the proposed well is located within one mile
of the Indian Hills Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pield, with special
pool rules providing for 640-acre sﬁicing and é:oxctioa units
and well locations 1,650 feet from the side boundary lines.

3. Applicant sesks an exception to the well Iocatlou.-'
requirements of the special pool rules of the Indian nills-Uppor
Peansylvanian Gas Field to permit the drilling of the well at.
either of the above mentioned unorthodox locations to a depth
sufficient to aéoquatoly test the Upper Pemnsylvanian formation
and to dedicats all of Section 23 as a standard gas proration

unit for said well.




4. The approval of this application will afford appli-
cant the opportunity to produce its just and equitable share of
gas, will prevent economic loss caused by the drilling o!.‘( unneces-
sary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the
drilling of an excessive number < wells, and will otherwise
prevent waste and protect corrxelative rights. |

WHERZFORE, applicant ﬁrays:

A. That this application be set for hearing before an

- examiner and that notice of said hearing be given u,rﬁqu}rodby'

law.

| B. That upon hearing the Division enter its order
granting applicant permission to drill a well 6§60 feet ctze_- thn »
North and East lines of said Section 23 or, in the altermative,
990 feet from the North and East lines of -‘uﬁwza.‘ and to
dedicats all of Section 23 to the well. |

C. And for such other relief as may be just in the

~ premises.

n)uvnr E. YATES COMPANY

A .7.‘ I.om

LOSEE, CARSON & DICKERSON, P.A.
P. 0. Dxawer 133
Artesia, New Maxico 88210

Attorneys for Appncant




LAW OFFICES

LOSEE & CARSON,Pr.A.

A.J.LOSEE 300 AMERICAN HOME BUILDING AREA CODE 505
JOEL M. CARSON P.C. DRAWER 239 746-3508

CHAD DICKERSON ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO 88210

6 June 1978

Ms. Lynn Teschendorf

Oil Conservation Division

P. O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Ms. Teschendorf:

This will confirm our telephone authorization of this morning, for
you to correct by interlineation the appllcatlon of Harvey E. Yates
Company for an uncrthodox gas well 1ocatlon in the Indian Basin,
rather than in the Indian Hills.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Very truly yours,

LOSEE, CARSON .& DICKERSON, P.A.
A.4J. Losez

cc: Mr. George Yates

AJL: jw
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‘law, the Division has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE HATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
DIVISION FOR THE PURPOSE OF

STRERTNCE
SLUNSALLIA NG S

CASE No. _ 6266

ORDER NO. R- 5502

APPLICATION OF HARVEY E. YATES COMPANY

FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, .
EDDY _COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, <i:>A<:yj,///// ,

ORDER OF THE DIVISION

BY THE DIVISION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on- = July 6 ’

19 78, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter

NOW, on this day of cerdy » 1978 , the Division

Director, havingvconsidered the testimony, the recoxéi and the
recdmmendétions*of fhe:Examiner, and being fully advised in the
premises, &

FINDS:

'(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
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Case 6266
Order No. R-

(2) That the applicant, Harvey E. Yates Company, seeks
approval of an unorthodox gas well location for an Upper
Pennsylvanian test well to be drilled at a point 660 feet from
tﬁérNorth line éﬁdrééb feet from the East line of Section 23,

Township 22 South, Range 23 East, NMPM, Indian Basin-Upper.

'Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexicb, or ‘in the

1lternative, an unorthodox location for said well at a pdint<
990 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the East line

of said Section 23.

2

(3) That the special pool rules for saia Indian Basin=Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, as promulgated by Order No. R-2440 and

made permanent by Ordér No. R—2446—A, proviée for 640-acre (one

'section) spacing and proration units in said pool with wells to

be located no nearer than 1650 feet to the outer boundar& of the
section and no nearer than 330 feet to any governmental quarter;i
quarter sgctioﬁ line. | | |

(4) That the applicant; by its Exhibit No. 2 in this
case, has shSWn that at least 308.4 acres of the subjeét
Section 23 is probably non-productive of gas from the Indian
Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, léaving a maximﬁm of 331.6
aéres as contributory of gas from said pool.

(5) That a well drilled at the closest permissable distance
from tﬁe outer boundarigs of a standard gas spacing and proration
unit, i.e., 1650 feet from each of the nearest outer boundaries,
assuming radial dfaitlage of 640 acres, has a drainage pattern

that eitends 200.2 acres beyond the boundaries of its unit.
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Case No., 6266
Order No. R~

(6) That a well drilled at the location sought by the

applicant in this case, i.e., 660 feet from eachiof the nearest
outer boundaries of the unit, assuming radial drainage of 640
acres, has a drainage pattern that extends 357.1 acres beyond
the boundaries of its unit, leaving‘but 282.9 acres of drainage
pattern within the unit. '

(7) That a well drilled at the alternative location sought
by the applicant in'this case, i.e., 990 feet from each of the
2 néarest outer boﬁndaries of the unit, assuming radial drainage
of 640 acres, has a dralnage pattern that extends 325.3 acres
‘beyond the boundarles of its unit, leaving but 314 7 acres of
drainage pattern within the unit.

{8) That according to the evidence presented at the hearing,
applicant is the owner of probable gas reserves underlying a
portion ef Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23JEast,’NMPM,
and should be'permitted to develop and produee said reserves
in order to“prevent waste.. | | \

(9) That to permit a well to' be déﬁiled and produced at
either of the proposed non-standard 1ocatiqns without imposing
a compensatory productioe penalty agaihet(such well would
violate the co;relaeive rights of owners ef cffsetting acreage;

(10) That a reasonable penalty to be imposed on a well
drilled at either;of the propesed unorthodox locations should
take into consideration both the non-proguctive‘lands included
in the spaeing and prdration unit and the extent'to which the
well's radius of drainage 1mp1nges upon newghborlng propertles

beyond the radius of dralnage for a standard locatlon.

(11) That the penalized allowable factor for a well drilled
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Case No. 6266
Order No. R-

at a non-standard location should be arrived at by the applica-

tion of the following formula:

No. of acres outside No. of productive
unit that are drained ‘ acres in proposed
Allowable by standard location proration unit
Factor = No. of acres outside X No. of acres in
unit that would be standard proration
drained by proposed unit
location

(12)"That the allowable factor for a well drilled at the
proposed 660/660 non-standard. locatlon described in Flndlng

No. (2) above should be calculated as follows:

Allowable _ 200.2 (Finding 5) 331.6 (Finding 4)
Factor - .Y X —
35?.1 (Finding 6) 640 (Finding 3)

= 0.29

(13) That the allowable factor for a well“drilled at the «
proposed alternatlve 990/990 non-standard location descrlbed in

Finaing No. (2) above should be calculated as follows:

Allowable _  250.2 (Finding 5) x 331.6 (Finding 4)

Factor - 325.3 (Finding 7) 640 (Finding 3) 0.32

*(14} That the assignment of an allowable factor as
described in Flndings Nos. (12) and (13) above to the locations
proposed by applicant w1ll permlt the applicant to produce its
just and equltable share of the gas ‘in the Indian Basin-Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, will protect applicant's correlative
rignts and prevent waste, and will protecf the correlative
rights of offset operators in the pool.

{15) That each of the two proposed 10¢ations,»as described
in Finding No. (2) above, shoiuld be approﬁed, subject to the

-allowanlexrestrictions described in Findings Nos. (12) and (13)

above.
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Case No. 6266
Order No. R-

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(15 That the aﬁpiiéaﬁt,sﬁéf;éiﬂﬁ. Yéﬁeé Cdmpény, iévherebyr
authorized to drill an Upper Pennsylvanian gas test well at a
point 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East
line of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, NMPM,
Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, provided however, that such well upon completion in
said pool shall have an.allowable factor for gas proration
purposes of 0.29.

In the alternative, applicant is hereby authorized to

“drill said well at a point 990 feet from the North line and 990
feet from the East line of said Section 23, provided however,
that the well at thié locagign upon completfbn in séid p601 shall
‘have ah”allowable factor for gas proration purposes of'd.32,

(2) That all of said Section 23 shall be dedicated to a

o
{s

well completed{in the “Indian Basin-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Péol
at either of the aforesaid locations.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Division may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabovd

designated.




